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PROCEEDINGS

2

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Good morning.

My name is Albert

3

Cardone.

4

care matters and I shall serve as hearing officer and will

5

also act as moderator for the remainder of the day.

6

I'm chairman of the AICPA subcommitte on heath

The purpose of this hearing is to provide interested

7

parties the opportunity to present their views with respect

8

to the proposed statement of position on modification of

9

reporting practices—relating -to- hospital-related organizations

10

and funds held in trust by others.
The AICPA has received 109 letters of comment and

11
12

I'd like to express our appreciation and gratitude to members

13

of industry and to those of you who perhaps have submitted

14

some of those letters to us.

15

exposure period and we're grateful.

16

19

20

A few remarks regarding

the conduct of the hearing.

As this is a hearing, persons offering comment may

17

18

That is the purpose of the

be asked questions by members of the subcommittee on their
material.

Any questions that we ask will be motivated by our

desire to fully understand your comment.

We do not intend to

Similarly, as we are here

21

engage in any debate or argument.

22

to

23

appropriate to ask questions regarding the rationale or basis

24

for the material that is presented in the exposure draft.

25

listen as you present your views, we do not consider it

As you are presenting your views, we should not have

4
any participation by members of the audience obviously, as the

address is really from the interested party who is presenting
his view to the subcommittee.

Each person is allotted 20

minutes to present his prepared statement, at the end of
which the subcommittee has ten minutes for any questions that
it may desire to ask.

If we do not have any questions, you

can use the remaining 10 minutes or portions thereof to pre

sent a summary of the highlights of the materials that you're

presenting.

By the way, there are outlines for most of the

10

speakers in the back of the room.

11

people who intended to appear today, they supply us with out

12

lines and we have most of them and they are available.

We had requested that

13

As our day is fully scheduled with people and some of

14

you have come a long way, it is important that we keep to this

15

time schedule of no more than 30 minutes for each speaker.

16

We shall break for lunch at 12:00 and reconvene at 1:30 and

17

we plan on adjourning at 4:30.

18

the testimony that will be presented today, as well as by

19

As to the availability of

last count, 109 letters of comment.

In approximately one week

20

all of that material will be available at the New York office

21

of the American Institute of CPAs.

22

Avenue of the Americas, New York City, New York.

23

interested in obtaining copies of either the letters of

24

comment or a written transcript of today's testimony, may do

25

so by visiting the New York Office of the Institute.

The location is 1211

Persons

There

5
1

are provisions at that office.

2

you would be able to make xerox copies at your own expense.

3

There are xerox machines and

A few remarks as to what will happen after this

4

hearing.

5

June 26th and 27th to consider all of the responses to the

6

exposure draft.

7

review it all and to consider it.

8

be to formulate our position which is really a recommendation

9

to the Senior Technical Committee of the American Institute

The subcommittee has scheduled a two-day meeting on

We will take as much time as is needed to
Our next step then will

They will either agree or disagree with that position.

10

ASA.

11

They are the senior committee.

12

been that if the proposal of our subcommittee that is agreed

13
14

15

The customary procedure has

upon by ASA is substantially different from the positions in
this exposure draft, the paper would be re-exposed so that

the process, in effect, would start all over again.

Those are

16

really all the remarks I have and if our first speaker is

17

ready, I understand that’s Mr. Burnham B. Jones, Vice President

18

of the Administration and Finance, representing the Texas

19

Hospital Association, we can commence.

20

MR. JONES:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman and members of

21

the subcommittee.

22

Administration and Finance, Texas Hospital Association and

23

on behalf of the THA Board of Trustees and the number of

24

hospitals of the Texas Hospital Association, we express our

25

appreciation for this opportunity to present orally the com-

I am Burnham Jones, Vice President of the

1

2
3

4

6
ments that we have submitted to you in writing with perhaps
an additional comment or two.
From the advice of the Chair, I might say that I

will probably give you back some of your 20 minutes.

5

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

6

MR. JONES:

Thank you.

The Texas Hospital Association Board of

7

Trustees in meeting March 31st, 1978 voted unanimously to

8

express its opposition to the proposals contained in the

9

AICPA exposure draft dated February 10, 1978 and entitled,

10

Proposed Statement of Position on Modification of Reporting

11

Practices Relating to Hospital-Related Organizations and Funds

12

Held in Trust by Others.

13

The Texas Hospital Association

represents over 700 institutional members, providers of

14

hospital and health care services in the State of Texas.

15

introduction to the draft recognizes several legitimate con

16

cerns that have been expressed by the hospital industry to

17

combine financial statements.

18

the THA Board of Trustees and in the opinion of that Board, in

19

its role in representing our member hospitals, these concerns

20

should continue to be considered seriously by the subcommittee

21

on health care matters.

22

The

These concerns are shared by

Of major concern is the distinction that must be made

23

between reporting requirements and the proper basis for

24

establishing hospital charges to cover the cost of providing

25

patient services.

In general, the consequence of the combined

7

1

financial statements could be to effectively reduce hospital

2

management's discretion to allocate resources, as is its

3

responsibility for the best provision of patient services.

4

The combining of financial statements in such broad circum

5

stances as is proposed may well result in third party payors

6

requiring that philanthropic funds from other sources, although

7

held by separate organizations not yet available for hospital

8

use, be used inappropriately to off-set hospital costs,

9

resulting in lower reimbursement for patient services.

The

10

potential effect on philanthropic funds as well can not be

11

ignored as potential donors relies their gifts are subject to

12

being used to subsidize federal and state health insurance

13
14

programs.
The Texas Hospital Association is concerned that the

15

public does not understand the complexities of providing

16

health care services in the institutional setting, nor does it

17

understand the need for multiple sources of funds and the

18

proper use of those funds.

19

THA House of Delegates adopted in May of 1977 a policy docu

20

ment entitled, Statement of Principles for Financing Hospital

21

Services in Texas.

22

requirements of hospitals and the responsibilities of those

23

In response to this concern, the

This document details the financial

operating hospitals, those providing payment for services

24

rendered and those receiving services from hospitals.

25

of this statement has been enclosed with the written comments

A copy

8
1

2

submitted for the information of the committee.
In the view of the THA Board of Trustees, the proposed

3

draft if adopted will produce a definite hinderance to the

4

ability of hospitals to accurately present to and have

5

accepted by the public and third party payors their responsi

6

bilities in meeting the total financial requirements of

7

hospitals and related health care institutions in the current

8

setting of change in the health care delivery system.

9

implied concern of the AICPA that readers of hospital financial

The

10

statements do not find consistency in the combining of

11

financial statements among all hospitals and their related

12

organizations or funds held in trust by others must be care

13

fully evaluated.

14

to the casual and unsophisticated reader of hospital financial

15

statements to misread under the proposals of the draft the

16

funds actually available to the hospital and for what specific

17

purposes these funds are intended when and if received.

18

feel that this is a legitimate concern and will produce

19

again the potential for reducing philanthropic funds.

20
21

22

First it is just as potentially misleading

We

Second, the draft reduces, not eliminates, the ability

of the independent auditor of hospital financial statements to
exercise judgment in fairly presenting the financial position

23

of the respective hospitals.

24

labored under federal reimbursement guidelines that are in

25

flexible and applicable to all hospitals regardless of size or

The hospital industry has long

9
1

the configuration of the individual hospital services.

2

not necessary in the name of uniformity, perhaps with the

3

protection of the reader of hospital financial statements or

4

the AICPA to eliminate judgment of the individual practitioner

5

in preparing these statements.

6

complexity and organization.

7

and the casual reader of hospital financial statements is not

8

making an investment decision in return for stock certificates.

It is

Hospitals vary in size,

They are service institutions

9

The draft proposes a simplistic approach, at least

10

on the surface in its advocacy of the comprehensive concept

11

of hospital resources, the financial reporting in an industry

12

experiencing dynamic change and an ever increasing organizational

13

complexity.

14

the hospital in its relationship with separate organizations

15

in trust and the possible attendant inability of the hospital

16

to acquire the information required by the draft or to

17

ascertain the amount and timing of distribution of both

18

restricted and unrestricted funds held by separate organiza

19

tions can not be ignored.

20

In addition, in our opinion, the legal rights of

Also, control as to find in the draft does not in

21

itself indicate unencumbered ownership with the attendant

22

right to absolute management of assets or responsibility for

23

the liability of the controlled separate organizations.

24

combining of hospital financial statements were those of

25

controlled organizations has the potential of overstatement of

The

10
1

either or both the hospital’s assets and liabilities.

2

combining of financial statements should be limited to

3

controlled circumstances and only then when the combined

4

financial statements reflect the actual funds received or

5

that definitely will be received by the hospital.

6

respectfully requested that the AICPA delay indefinitely the

7

implementation of the proposals of the draft subject to a more

8

exhaustive study of the organizational aspects of the

9

emerging health care delivery system and the legal questions

The

It is

10

present in the relationship between hospitals and their

11

related health care delivery system component and their

12

sources and uses of funds.
It is further suggested that the AICPA seek additional

13
14

industry in-put into the study and following the study,

15

reissue a discussion draft as opposed to a statement of

16

position.

17

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my remarks.

18

MR. BUELT:

Mr. Jones, you mentioned in the comments

19

with regard to control, that the definition in the SOP do not

20

the unencumbered right to ask specifically.

21

on that please.

22
23
24

25

Would you amplify

Do you have any comments or your position.

MR. JONES;

I would think perhaps, as an example,

the mere fact that there are common members of each board of

separate organizations does not in itself indicate the control

by those members on behalf of the hospital of the assets and/or

11
1

liabilities or the income from the assets of this separate

2

corporation.
MR. WILLMAN:

3

I’d like a clarification, I think, on

4

one point that you eluded to, if I understood you correctly,

5

that you felt that a combination would be appropriate under

6

circumstances where there is control, depending on how you

7

would define control?
MR. JONES:

8
9

10

Only where there is control and where

the combining of the statements would not produce misleading
information.
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

11

I have a question.

On the subject

12

of control, would the definition of control as stated in

13

statement on ordering standard number 6, be satisfactory?

MR. JONES:

14

No.

I do not think so, Mr. Chairman.

15

I think that they would have to be more authority in the

16

possession of the common members of the Board over the control

17

of separate organization and the use of its resources on

18

behalf of the hospital.
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

19

If I could perhaps clarify my

The, in the exposure draft, there is that

20

question.

21

reference to the commonality of Board members, that’s not

22

part of the definition in SAS 6.

23

24

25

That definition is limited

to, control means the possession direct or indirect of the

power to direct or cause the direction of the management and
policies of the specified party, whether through ownership

12
1

by contracts or otherwise.

2

of these.

3

literature, we need your thoughts on what is control.

With that definition, it comes right out of the

MR. JONES:

4

No reference there to commonality

I think you’ll find in testimony to be

5

presented later that their suggestion that that definition

6

be limited to veto powers of board members and I concur with

7

that.

8

9
10

11

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Our next scheduled speaker is

Mr. James C. Crews, Executive Vice President of the Charleston

Area Medical Center.
MR. CREWS:

Following in the steps of the gentleman

12

from the great State of Texas, we also will probably not use

13

our allotted time.

14

Center appreciates the opportunity to presents its comments

15

to the proposed statement of position entitled, Modification

16

of Reporting Practices Relating to Hospital-Related Organiza

17

tions and Funds Held in Trust by Others.

18

the Executive Vice President of the Charleston Area Medical

19

Center and with me is Mr. Raymond Shingler, CPA, Director of

20

Financial Services.

21

we would like to briefly amplify on the written statement

22

previously sent to Mr. Mullins and answer any questions the

23

panels may have.

24
25

Gentlemen, the Charleston Area Medical

I am James C. Crews,

During the time allotted to us today,

AS a matter of introduction, the Charleston Area
Medical Center is a 930-bed health care facility located in

13
1

Charleston, West Virginia.

2

owns and operates two hospitals and was formed in 1972 as a

3

series, as the result of a series of mergers involving five

4

separate hospitals, five separate Boards of Trustees, and

5

five separate medical staffs.

6

The Charleston Area Medical Center

The Charleston Area Medical Center is generally

7

opposed to the language contained in the exposure draft and

8

specifically opposed to the underlying theme of the exposure

9

draft and that is that the resources of separate organizations

10

should be combined with and reported on the hospital’s

11

financial statements.

12

Our strongest objection is that by requiring the

13

combination of funds held by others in the hospital’s financial

14

statement, federal and/or state rate regulations or regulators

15
16

will inevitably consider these funds and interest earned on

these funds as truly funds of the hospital when considering
reimbursement, proposals for new rate approvals, or requests

17

for rate modifications.

This objection may be defined as

18

speculative concern, but to ignore this certain by-product
19

of fund combination is simply naive.
20
21

It is CAMC’s position that when honest disclosure is

22

made, there is nothing inherently wrong with insulating con

23

tributed funds from actual or potential government regulation.

24

The existence of non patient, unregulated funds will become

25

an increasingly valuable community health care asset when used

14
1

for programs and services not otherwise available under a

2

regulated health care system.

We have detailed the following other objections to

3

definition of

4

this exposure draft in our written responses:

5

control, definition of resources and the accessibility to

6

resources.

To repeat these at this time would be redundant.

It is, however, important to point out the negative

7
8

impact this proposed position would have on philanthropy in

9

Charleston, West Virginia.

We have a benefactor in Charleston

10

who over the past few years has given $2 million to the

11

Charleston Area Medical Center, $1 million to the Charleston

12

Area Medical Center Foundation, $2 million to the Board of

13
14

15
16

Regents, and another $3 million to a separate Housing Founda

tion created to provide low cost housing to medical students

and post graduate residents and fellows who are receiving part

of their medical education at the Charleston Area Medical
Center.

17
18

This benefactor, while being most generous, is also

19

a very independent person.

20

independent housing foundation was by design.

21

Area Medical Center has no control, even by AICPA definitions,

22

yet under the definition of resources, the resources of this

23

foundation would be combined with, and reported on the

24
25

His creation of a separate and
The Charleston

Charleston Area Medical Center's financial statement because
the housing foundation is limited to support activities

1

15
managed by, or otherwise closely related to the Charleston

2

Area Medical Center.
This benefactor feels strongly that the housing

3
4

foundation is indeed separate and independent of the Charleston

5

Area Medical Center, otherwise by his own statement, he would

6

have given the Charleston Area Medical Center the $3 million

7

directly.

8

9
10

11

12

13
14

To approach this person and inform him that the assets
of his housing foundation must be combined with, and reported
on the Charleston Area Medical Center’s financial statement

would evoke a variety of responses, none of which would be
the least bit favorable to the Charleston Area Medical Center.
Since the contents of the exposure draft are very
important to the Charleston Area Medical Center, we have spent

a great deal of time discussing it with many people.

After

15

16

all of our discussions, we are still unsure of what the actual

17

problem is, and, if there is a problem, how big it is.

18

According to paragraph 4 of the exposure draft, the

19

problem seems to be that the related facts and circumstances

20

are sometimes disclosed, and sometimes not.

We were told by

21

some in the accounting profession that there was abuse in the

22

hospital field, that hospitals were deleting certain of their

23

investment assets from their balance sheet and simply not

24

accounting for them by any means.

25

does exist, the Charleston Area Medical Center would support

If a problem and/or abuse

16
1

language which would clarify and strengthen the disclosure

2

responsibilities of institutions which would eliminate those

3

abuses.

4

required disclosure, but would oppose required combination

5

in any form.

6

The Charleston Area Medical Center would support

The solution contained in this exposure draft will

7

create more problems to the health care field, of sub

8

stantially greater magnitude, than the problem presently

9

before the accounting field which this proposed statement of

10

position is meant to correct.

11

Center recommends that the exposure draft, as presently

12

written, should be withdrawn.

13
14

15
16

The Charleston Area Medical

That is the conclusion of the written response.

I

would like to ad lib a couple of comments about control,
some of which were contained in the written presentation, a
follow-up on what was stated earlier.

17

By the definition set out in the exposure draft of

18

the three factors that would define control, the Charleston

19

Area Medical Center would fit the definition number 2, that

20

is, that in the charter, in the by-laws of the Charleston

21

Area Medical Center has the authority, or has the right by

22

charter to appoint Board members to the foundation.

23

there are roughly 16 Board members of the foundation, two of

24

which are from the Charleston Area Medical Center, the other

25

14 have no relationship to the hospital other than general

Presently

interest in the hospital.

17
That is a technical definition.

If we were to try to exert control in a control sense, in
order to do that, we would have to exercise the right of
replacing all the Board members which would result in a direct

confrontation.
that.

I cited in the written report an example of

The Charleston Area Medical Center, about a year ago,

because of a housing problem for medical students and
residents, recommended to the foundation that it purchase an

apartment complex.

We made a very, what we thought, eloquent

10

presentation, documentation, we had an apartment complex in

11

mind with a reasonable price, and the foundation flatly

12

turned that down, the foundation Board.

13

Now, secondly, we have control.

Or to exercise that

14

control, we would have had to terminate all Board members and

15

replace those Board members with people sympathetic to our

16

point of view.

17

outlined in here from a practical sense, has any real merit.

18

The only way, in my opinion, that a foundation can be

19

controlled is by the hospital, is to have both Board and

20

management control over the foundation and in order to do that

21

you would have to have a majority of Board members and a

22

common administrative staff in order to exercise control over

23

the foundation.

24

differences of opinion with the foundation, yet technically,

25

by these three definitions, or at least definition number 2

I think that the definition of control as

This is not the only example where we’ve had

1

18
there, the foundation is controlled by the Charleston Area

2

Medical Center.

3

MR. BUELT:

Just so I understand your example.

4

Technically, the Medical Center could replace Board members,

5

is that what you said.

6

MR. CREWS:

Right.

Technically, the Charleston Area

7

Medical Center can replace Board members.

8

the language of the charter of the foundation.

9
10

11
12

MR. BUELT:

That’s part of

Only two can represent the Medical

Center, is that what you said?

MR. CREWS:

That’s right.

The chairman of the

Board and the president of the Board of the Charleston Area

13

Medical Center sit on the Board of the foundation and neither

14

of these individuals hold any office in the foundation.

15

Neither has any inordinate voting rights.

16

voting, their vote counts one vote, like any other Board

17

members, yet again, technically, we have the right to replace

18

the Board and the practicality of that is by replacing the

19

Board, you totally destroyed the foundation because you’d

20

have to fire all the foundation Board members.

21

22
23
24

25

MR. BUELT:

Okay.

When it comes to

In your example, do you have funds

set up under an irrevokable trust or something.

MR. CREWS:

Are you talking about the benefactor

that I mentioned?
MR. BUELT:

Yes.

19
1

MR. CREWS:

No, he, for example, let the, the one

2

that we're the most concerned about is the housing corporation

3

which is a 501 C3 corporation, separate corporation, that

4

this donor, this benefactor caused to be established himself.

5

There are six members of that Board, two of which come from

6

the Charleston Area Medical Center, two come from the

7

foundation and the other two come from West Virginia

8

University Medical Center, which has a campus in our medical

9

center, on our medical center grounds.

10

This is totally independent.

They're a very free-

11

thinking group, yet the purpose of that corporation is to pro

12

vide housing.

13

of resources as providing a direct benefit to the Charleston

14

Area Medical Center or to, I can't remember the way it’s

15

worded here, is limited to activities managed by or other

16

wise closely related to the hospital.

17

certainly of interest to us.

18

our residents, and by this definition of resources then that

19

would be required to be reported on the hospital's financial

20

statement.

21

because we know the person, the benefactor, is a very

22

independent thinker and this would be — first of all, he

23

wouldn't give us the information.

24

in place to make an annual audit of that but to combine that

25

with the financial statement of the Charleston Area Medical

That would be interpreted by these definitions

Well, housing is

These are our medical students,

And this is the one we have the most concern with

He already has the auditors

20
1

Center is totally objectionable to this person.

2

reported no disclosure on our financial statement each year

3

since the foundation has been in existence and we think that

4

is appropriate, it sets forth the relationship between the

5

foundation and the Charleston Area Medical Center and is not

6

misleading to anybody having, reading the financial statement

7

or reading the benefit of the financial statement.

8

9
10

11

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

We have

With respect to results of

operation, or housing operation, does that subsidize, is that

a subsidiary of the hospital on the users of facility?
MR. CREW:

It is not designed to be a, what it will

12

subsidize is a portion of the rent and we tried to cost out

13

the rental on this and the occupants of the housing unit will

14

be required to pay some rent, yet it will be a fraction of

15

what the market rentals are in town and the purpose of that

16

is to generate some funds for replacement of units or

17

creation of additional units.

18

units and figure that we’re going to need about 130 units

19

and we would take any income from that operation to invest

20

in additional units.

21

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

We only end up with about 50

To the extent then of the bottom

22

line of the foundation’s income is a loss, is some of that

23

charged to the hospital?

24

MR. CREWS:

25

MR. WILLMAN;

No, sir.

No.

I would like a clarification on my

21
1

part in addition to a question, in your written comments, it’s

2

very clear that with regard to the foundation that you have

3

authority of costs as well.

4

clarified the results on that.
No, sir, we do not have that.

5

MR. CREWS:

6

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

7

MR. CREWS:

8

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

9

10
11

12

I wasn’t sure whether you

Thank you very much.

Thank you.

Our next scheduled speaker is

James E. Ludlam, is he present?

Mr. Ludlam is an attorney

with the firm of Musick, Peeler and Garrett.

MR. LUDLAM:

Thank

you, Mr. Chairman.

I appreciate

the privilege of preparing for this to discuss more fundamental

13

issues spoken to by the previous speakers and I will talk as a

14

legal type and not as an accounting type.

15

certain animosity in the atmosphere, but I hope you will be

16

tolerant in having a lawyer appear before you, because there

17

are many legal issues involved.

18

That may create

May I indicate first that we representing the

19

Associated Hospital system specifically.

20

venture of the largest joint venture of non-private hospital

21

systems in the United States.

22

the list of them.

23

24
25

so desire.

This is a joint

My printed statement includes

I can include them for the record if you

I’m also representing the California Hospital

Association, a membership association of some 650 hospitals

who about 60 percent are non-profit hospitals.

For back
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1

ground and qualification, we represent two medical schools,

2

five or six universities, well over 100 individual hospitals,

3

plus the Associated Hospital System, Society, which is a

4

major operator of hospitals, the Adventist Health System,

5

a number of Catholic orders, my own personal experience in

6

the hospital law field goes back to 1940 which interestingly

7

start out as an accounting case.

8

young here, and all of the panel are, at the time I was

9

brought into this situation, the State of California revoked

For those of you who are

10

the tax exemption of a non-profit hospital on the grounds

11

that they could not prove charity.

12

issue which we’re talking about here.

13

charity because like all other hospitals or most hospitals at

14

that time, they were on a cash basis.

15

double entry bookkeeping and they couldn’t prove the amount

16

of charity because it was not income.

17

most of the hospitals in California were on that basis, so

18

you've fellows have come a long way.

19

I think charity is an
They couldn’t prove

They did not use

It turned out that

As a result of that experience which went to the

20

California Supreme Court, I had to go in and reconstruct the

21

book records of hospital after hospital"in order to prove how

22

much charity they did which was a pretty interesting

23

experience.

24
25

As a result of that, we have been involved in

substantially all of the cases involving the definition of

charity in California and advised on many of them throughout

23
1

2

the country.

This is a very sensitive issue to us and to our

clients and I say this with great sincerity because you feel

3

you have a reaction in the field, you certainly haven’t.

4

you move into this field of what is charity, what is a trust,

5

what is a non-profit charitable corporation.

6

failure to make those legal distinctions and fully understand

7

their significance legally that's gotten you into a pot of

8

trouble, if I can put it that way.

9

to the 1970 audit guide but very frankly, we were asleep at

10

the switch and didn’t realize what was happening and didn’t

11

give you a proper in-put at that time.

12

just of my testimony is that you not only have to look at

13

what is proposed here but the 1972 audit guide involves

14

certain basic, improper legal conclusions which need to be

15

reviewed as well, which are fundamental to that document,

16

it’s certain issues, as well as the issues which are here.

17

To continue with my dialogue of a little personal

18

history, later on, it’s my job to reorganize the Adventist

19

Church, an interesting experience and these changes which

20

occur, are not because people are venal or trying to deprive

21

people of funds but they have to relate to tax problems.

22

Adventist Church in the western part of the country and I was

23

not dealing with the national organization, which states

24

changes in property tax, we’ve changed property tax laws in

25

California.

As

And it’s a

It goes back, you know,

So, to a degree, the

The

You may have read about the latest change which
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1

was made.

2

Church organization to report for property tax exemption.

3

It was necessary to segregate the Church activities from the

4

secular activities which the Adventist Church has many.

5

result of that, we had to create a whole parallel structure

6

on the Church side and on the secular side.

7

side, we involved universities, we involved welfare organiza

8

tions, we involved all kinds of health organizations.

9

created, in effect, a pyramid.

But, at that time, it was necessary for the

As a

On that secular

We

That organization on the

10

secular side is now faced by the fact that there are proposed

11

five different rules under which they must comply as to

12

13
14

relationship to related organizations and yet these are all

related organizations.

Now, how any organization can be expected to comply

15

rational to five different rules as to what is control and

16

what is a gift, it’s impossible for me to understand.

17

what you have failed to do is to distinguish 501 C3 or non

18

profit charitable organizations from all other non-profit

19

charitable organizations.

20

with the issue of what is a non-profit charitable organization

21

Maybe you start out with what is a non-profit organization

22

then you break down in different segments.

23

union, you have different types of organizations such as a

24

group structure, you have trade organizations, all of which

25

come in under the non-profit structure.

But

You should start out fundamentally

You have labor

They are different.
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1

What we’re talking about here and what you have when

2

you're dealing with universities or welfare organizations or

3

hospitals or hospital-related organizations, are what can be

4

for shorthand purposes described as non-profit charitable

5

organizations and they are entirely different than these

6

other types of non-profit organizations.

7

fundamental failure to make this distinction which is led to

8

a legal problem which we have before us today.

In the jest of my brief which I filed with you,

9
10

11

12

And it's the

which I sent to all of you individually so if you don't have

it, I have some more copies here for you today, is to get at
this fundamental legal issue.

When this first draft surfaced,

13

I wrote and requested a copy of any legal memorandum which you

14

may have had on this subject.

15

reply that my letter had been received.

16

response.

17

if any.

18

by giving a fairly brief, you make not think it's brief, but

19

a brief legal analysis as to what a non-profit corporation is

20

and what a gift to a non-profit corporation is.

21

understand those sentimental principles of law before you can

22

take any steps as to what is control or common control or how

23
24

25

I got a very nice mimeographed
I got no further

I do not know what legal analysis you have done,
But this is fundamental.

you handle a gift.

I've attempted to help you

You have to

We've got to get back to point a.

I've

recommended to you that you not rely upon the material which
I have furnished to you but that you pull together a panel of
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legal experts of what is a trust in the legal sense, what is

2

a non-profit charitable corporation in the legal sense and

3

what is a gift to a non-profit charitable corporation in the

4

legal sense.

5

You can not change the law.

This is not your

6

authority.

7

you have already done so by the 1972 audit guide.

8

fundamental to my presentation and to what I have to make to

9

you today.

But you’re proposing to do so and to a degree,

This is

It is

10

What is a non-profit charitable corporation?

11

not a same item as a stock corporation with which you commonly

12

deal.

13

This is quite different which means that the corporate of

14

that trust, of that corporation, is dedicated to those pur

15

poses which are set forth in its Articles of Incorporation

16

and by-laws and the intentions of the donor and whatever state

17

It is akin to a trust.

laws may apply.

It is an incorporated trust.

And you can not transfer those assets by any

18

accounting device to any other entity regardless of the

19

identity of the trustees, whether they're completely in

20

common, appointed, vetoed, the control does not exist.

21

trustees do not have the legal right to violate their obliga

22

tion as you propose to do for them.

23

accountability in that sense.

24

25

Those

They must exercise their

I give them the authorities on

this issue in my document so that you can go back and verify
the legal conclusions we have reached.

The fact that a person
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is a trustee on one corporation, the hospital corporation, and

2

also a trustee on a related corporation, is meaningless in

3

itself.

There is not common control because they are the same

4

people.

He is a different person with two different hats on

5

and he must act differently and he can act and may be required

6

to by law toward, to work in a positive sense for the other

7

entity.

8

falacious as is proposed in your standards for control.

9

So, the issue of control or common control is entirely

Now, that still goes back again if fundamental error

10

was made in the audit guidelines, I’ll get back to that later.

11

But the next issue is, what is a gift, to a non-profit

12

corporation.

13

I have raised the issue in my brief and I hope that

14

you will further explore as to what is the nature of capital

15

of a non-profit organization.

16

its source and how is it defined, what is its legal status?

17

We do not go out and sell stock, bonds, debentures, or

18

different types of securities to create capital sense for a

19

non-profit corporation.

20

source of capital and it can come from the hospital, it can

21

come from donors, it comes from grants, but fundamentally, the

22

capital structure is the other sources, not in the equity

23

sense with which we are used to dealing with.

24

25

What is its capital and what is

Its capital is a gift.

That’s its

It is your duty as accountants to protect the equity
status of a corporation and if you’re forcing a corporation
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into liquidation, you probably can’t even certify the

2

financial statements.

3

to capital when you force capital into income and treat it on

4

that basis.

5

the consequences of it but I am told by accountants that I

6

admire that in some respects you can force a corporation into

7

liquidation by the applications of the state.

8

about that.

9

suggest that you explore the issue of what is the capital of

10

We’ve thought about that.

What happens

I'm not enough of an accountant to explore all

You can think

You know more about that than I do.

Anyway,we

the non-profit corporation.

11

Now, let’s move onto the issue of what is a gift to a

12

non-profit corporation and the difference between the designated

13

gift and the undesignated gift.

14

recovered from the issue of the designated versus undesignated

15

gifts in the ’72 guidelines where they throw the rock at the

16

trustee who talks about trustee-designated gifts or Board-

17

designated gifts as though they were something improper about

18

it.

19

limiting it.

20

as his agent to designate the gift because of their superior

21

knowledge and their understanding of what the needs of that

22

corporation are.

23

gift.

24

in charity, we have sold the idea that the undesignated gift

25

which permits the Board to have that discretion is the most

I really haven’t emotionally

That’s why a donor makes a gift to a corporation without

He is designating the Board of that corporation

He wants that corporation to designate that

He wants the Board to do whatever as his agent because
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valuable gift because they can anticipate the needs of the

2

corporation.

3

program, it can be for endowment, it can be for capital

4

structure, but it’s the Board under the donor’s concepts, that

5

must make that designation and when you say or did say in

6

1972 that the Board doesn’t have that right, there is something

7

about a Board designated-gift, you’re flying right in the face

8

of the intent of the donor and in our judgment, right in the

9

face of trust law.

It may be for program, it can be for future

It is very important that you understand the

10
11

difference between a designated and an undesignated gift.

12

is our position, and I think if you read our brief and you

13
14

have your attorneys analyze it, you will find that it is the
gift which is designated for current purposes which should be

15

treated on the income side.

16

gift.

17

failure to make that distinction or make the distinction in

18

the wrong way, that led basically into many of the problems

19

that we have today.

20

It

That is truely the undesignated

All other gifts are designated gifts.

And with that

Now, let’s move onto the step we have before us today.

The reason why a

21

We’re talking about a related organization.

22

donor picks a related organization as distinguished from the

23

hospital is because he wants that related organization to do

24

something different than the hospital.

25

between the related organization and the hospital.

He has made a choice
He has made
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1

a designated gift,

2

use and he has designated the related organization as that

3

organization which will make the decision as to how that gift

4

will be used unless he otherwise says himself.

5

designation right at that point by making that distinction

6

even if you don’t accept my other argument insofar as it

7

relates to the hospital corporation itself.

8

all gifts to a related organization are designated gifts and

9

they are designated either by the Board or by the individual.

if I may put it in the terms which you

So there’s

So my judgment,

10

Now, the individual can well designate that it be used for

11

current operating purposes and many do and support many of our

12

projects on that basis.

13

different as to the related organization and the hospital

14

So the issue of designation can be

corporation itself, although I personally believe that the

15

original audit guide was wrong on its legal determination of

16

what was designation and non-designation.

17

that we clarify that issue as well.

So it’s important

Now, in my brief, I’ve gone ahead and pointed out the

18

19

additional problems that we see from the viewpoint of the

20

creditor, the misrepresentations to creditors that the assets

21

of the related corporation are available to pay the debts

22

under corporate law of non-profit corporations if the

23

hospital goes bankrupt, and we unfortunately have had two in

24

the last week, non-profit corporations, hospitals have gone

25

bankrupt.

The assets of the related organization are treated
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1

as a trust and are not available for the creditors.

2

by consolidation, it would be represented to them that those

3

assets were available to the creditors and the creditors may

4

have relied upon them.

5

respond

6

representation to the creditors on this issue.

7

interesting liability issue which I would suggest you would

8

consider for our benefit as well as yours because to a degree,

9
10

11
12

And yet

Both you and the attorney may have to

to the question of whether it has been improper

It’s a very

you’re trying to pass the buck to us on the legal side as to
the status of assets.

That’s another issue which we can talk

about at another time.

The point which we want to make is to request you to

13

again review what is a non-profit corporation.

14

cerned about that from our experience with the wage and price

15

stablization act.

16

which you have before you the attorney who brought the first

17

suit against the Wage Price Board raising this issue and the

18

reason why I, my voice might rise when I get to this issue is

19

it’s only a start that the Wage Price Board had to challenge

20

the hospital on its gift was the 1972 audit guide.

21

no other legal authority but they said the accountant say it

22

this way what defense you have.

23

trial court level and I believe we would have won it

24

eventually on appeal but the reason why we are so concerned

25

We are con

You’ve eluded to that in your statement

They had

Now, we got over it at the

about what you do here is this action by the Wage Price Board
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1

on this issue and they decided the 1972 audit guide on the

2

issue of designated gifts as authority against us on a

3

hospital that had $1 million a year passing through from a

4

support foundation and they said that has to be treated as

5

ordinary income off-set against costs, you’re not entitled to

6

an exception under the price freeze.

7

very popular at that hospital.

8

can anticipate coming ahead and we have to break through on

9

The accountants were not

But it’s typical of what we

this legal authority.
Now, I want to give you something else to cause con

10

What is the status of the action which you are

11

cern to.

12

taking on non-profit corporations and on non-profit assets.

13

It is our opinion, and I have a separate brief, you’ve

14

probably been thinking I’ve given you enough legal authorities

15

for one day and I would prefer to deal with your counsel

16

rather than with the Board on this issue.

17

is what we call state action in the law.

18

an organization has sufficient authority to set social policy,

19

which has an impact upon other parties and that can be

20

corporations or individuals.

What you have done
State action is when

It is our opinion that insofar

21

as your action relating to related corporations and their

22

assets that you are engaging in state action.

23

rect in that assumption, then you have a failure under two

24

provisions of the Constitution.

25

If we are cor

First, the failure of due

process and the second is the failure of equal protection
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by raising the fact that you create colleges one way or

2

welfare organizations another, hospitals another and related

3

organizations another.

4

have studies of cases under which you and your predecessor have

5

been challenged in the courts for their actions.

6

opinion that by raising the issue of due process at this point

7

and by equal protection at this point, that we will have the

8

basis to challenge the ultimate conclusion.

9

opportunity to consider this matter with your legal counsel.

These are two fundamental issues.

We

It is our

We would like the

10

It’s a highly technical issue but we’re prepared to review it

11

with you and I think the other parts of the proposed SOP, we

12

call it SOP, but we believe are not within these provisions

13

of the Const
itution but insofar as you propose to have an

14

impact upon the assets and the liabilities of trustees of

15

hospitals.

16

and that the original cases on this issue going back to the

17

railroads and the utilities where they've challenged your

18

predecessor, were not properly prepared and that we would

19

have this opportunity to challenge this particular issue.

We believe we have the right to go to court on that

20

I alert you to that fact because all further steps

21

which are taken by you and Thasby should be taken with con

22

sideration that we are raising the challenge and not waiving

23

our procedural rights at this point under the matter of due

24

process.

25

In that connection, we would propose that all meet

ings of this committee be held in public, that a complete
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transcript be prepared, that parties have the right to appear

2

and all votes be taken, be fully recorded and we don't

3

believe that will probably be adequate but I think as a

4

minimum discussion of due process, I think that some considera

5

tion must be given if you're dealing with these issues of the

6

assets of the corporation.

7

as you have in the past.

8

social issues, social economic issues which, in our judgment,

9

are beyond the scope of the authority of a voluntarily

On other issues, you can continue
You've gotten into, been brought into

In the hospitals, we are a

10

standard setting organization.

11

little sensitive to that issue.

12

Califano, Carter and others without having our so-called

13

friends picking on us and we really think we've been had.

14

We have enough trouble with

Now, I trust I haven't been too provocative.

I can

15

talk about Proposition 13 in California and talk about a common

16

enemy if you want, we have that too.

17
18

But I must assure you

of the seriousness of this matter as I've presented from a

legal issue, the other witnesses are certainly adequately

19

covering the consequences of the institution and I say that

20

in spades from my experience with this deal.

21

serious problems if this is implemented.

22

gift giving very substantially.

23

the trustee and trustees are very important to us.

24

can assure you that we were pussycats in '72 and we ain't no

25

longer pussycats.

Thank you.

We have very

It will effect our

It will effect the role of

And I also
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1

2
3

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Thank you very much, Mr. Ludlam.

It was very, very interesting.

One point of clarification that I would like to make

4

with respect to public meetings and the like, but our sub

5

committee only recommends to accept which does hold its

6

meetings in public and I believe that votes are recorded and

7

anybody who wants, they operate under the Sunshine Law.

8
9
10

11

12

MR. LUDLAM:

I was speaking more of Thasby than I

was of —CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Okay.

Members of the subcommittee

do we have any questions?

MR. TURNER:

I have one.

As Mr. Cardone pointed out

13

earlier, there is a reference to the draft to standard

14

number 6 would relate to a party transaction, which I believe

15

also came out subsequent to the 1972 audit guide, with the

16

definition of control, I assume you are familiar with the

17

definition of a business career, do you have any comments or

18

do you have any feeling as to the appropriateness of that?

19

MR. LUDLAM:

I don’t think we’re as concerned about

20

that SAS 6, is that what you’re referring to?

21

that we can probably live with that in many situations.

22

do have in the hospital field which isn’t recognized in this,

23

many corporations which are controlled.

24

definition should be on the issue of equity control and we

25

do have issues where we do have contract control.

No, I think

We

I think the

The trust

36

of my remarks has been as to the trustee nature of the trust
which is held by the non-profit corporation.

Now, if they

have contracted a way under their trust obligation through

some device, and there’s a mere relationship which exists

on this and everyone is a peculiar one.

I think the problem

is still very close to SAS 6.
MR. TURNER:

Mr. Ludlam, during your testimony, you

commented to the extent that something peculiar inferred about
the Board designated gifts on the subject of audit, I think
10

the problem is —

11

MR. LUDLAM:

Alright.

The audit guide of '72,

12

in effect, says if the donor is not designated a gift, then

13

it’s an undesignated gift and is treated for all purposes

14

as an undesignated gift and that a Board designated gift which

15

is the next step after you do that, is ignored for accounting

16

purposes.

17

viewpoint, the difference between capital and income in effect

18

it is treated as an undesignated gift and that’s what I’m

19

opposing because it’s my judgment and legal that the undesig

20

nated gift, once its been Board designated, becomes just as

21

much of a designated gift as a donor who specifically desig

22

nates a gift.

23
24

25

You make an entry to show an allocation but from a

MR. TURNER:

What’s the social economic impact in

the legal sense?
MR. LUDLAM:

In the first place, from the legal
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1

sense, you’re depriving the trustee of the opportunity to

2

exercise his trust.

3

Secondly, the agency concepts under which the gift is made

4

under which the gift is made, under which the Board in effect

5

becomes the agent for the purpose of making the designated

6

gift is ignored.

7

the undesignated gift in our judgment is made under the con

8

cept that the Board has superior knowledge to the donor to

9

determine what their needs are of the charitable entity.

Just going back to fundamental trust law.

And then to come to the fundamental issue,

And

10

that if you're taking that authority away from the Board to

11

determine whether or not that should be capital or income, you

12

are depriving the Board of that which the donor sought to give

13

to it.

14

Now, let's come back right to the issue of the social

15

economic point.

16

undesignated gifts.

17

Historically, we have always advocated the

I'm sure you've all been on more cam

paigns than you want to admit.

You've always advocated the

Don't give us buildings, give us the ability

18

designated gift.

19

to support a program as change.

20

business is changing like mad at this point.

21

happening now, social, is attorneys are having institutes all

22

over the country, how to designate a gift and avoid this SOP.

23

This is the whole program of lawyers.

I'm not proud of this

but this is exactly what's happening.

What they're saying is

24

25

And certainly the hospital
So, what is

go out there and limit that gift, take the power away from the
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Board or put it into an independent organization, completely

2

independent of these artificial definitions of control

3

socially, to me, this is very damaging to the health system.

4

What we need are the undesignated gifts.

5

to relate to the reduced income potential we have to enhance

6

medical care because of the intrusion of government.

7

that responds to your social issue, but that’s what I’m con

8

cerned about.

MR. ASHWORTH:

9
10

We need the ability

I hope

related organiza

tions, —-

MR. LUDLAM:

11
12

Well, partially,

Now,

Have you tried to explain that to a

Board member?

13

MR. ASHWORTH:

14

MR. LUDLAM:

Are you concerned by that statement?
I am.

As I said in my brief, fundamentally

The error is being compounded by

15

the error was made in '72.

16

this action and you can make the distinction, you still could

17

stand by the ’72 audit guide and say that a related organiza

18

tion is a designation in itself and avoid that issue.

19

a halfway measure better than nothing at all.

20

the error was made in ’72 legally.

21

question?

24
25

But fundamentally

Does that respond to your

I think it's a very critical issue.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

22

23

I want to.

It's

Are there any other questions?

David?

MR. WILLMAN:

In the outline that you gave out, Mr.

Ludlam, this also ties in with the question raised by Mr..
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1

Chairman.

2

paragraph 8 of the proposed SOP would be the most rational and

3

structive and by that I am just assuming in reading paragraph

4

8, that you’re talking about the disclosure aspect as given

5

one of the alternatives.

6

You say that the second alternative set forth in

MR. LUDLAM:

Correct.

I viewed the first draft of

We’re in a gold

7

the hospital disclosure act in California.

8

fish bowl.

9

accounting principles that is of concern to me.

10

But it’s the appropriation of funds through

Let me give you an experience if you may.

You may

11

be interested in it.

12

Price, we immediately went into discovery.

13

whether we engaged in extensive discovery or not.

14

inadequacy of the decision which was made as to how they

15

reached those conclusions, is a most scaring thing you ever

16

went through.

17

made in developing those guidelines.

When we filed the suit against the Wage
I don’t know

But the

There was no basis for the judgments which they

18

It is the fact that by the action of this group, you

19

give a curring of authority to a group such as that and we’re

20

going to have another one.

21

be but we’re going to have it.

22

gentlemen, on the hospital side.

23

you’ve got to do it to the universities, you’ve got to do it to

24

the rest of us.

25

uniform guide on this because there is no legal difference

I don’t know what context it will

We’re fighting for our life,
If you do it to the hospital,

Ultimately, you have to come out with one
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1

between those organizations.

2

principles.

And yet you have four different

3

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Brad?

4

MR. HINKER:

Mr. Ludlam, is what you're saying

Yes.

5

then that the trustee of the hospital, a non-profit hospital,

6

is, in effect, wearing a different hat, is performing a

7

different function when he's dealing with a gift that's been

8

accepted by the instit
ution, then when he's dealing with

9

operating decisions, with the operation of the institution.

10

MR. LUDLAM:

That is correct.

I'm making that dis

11

tinction although I pointed out to you that in the most recent

12

Supreme Court case in California involving the Queen of the

13

Angels Hospital.

14

operating income.

15

They applied that same principle to
I mean, I don't go as far as the

California Supreme Court but to indicate how far the court

16

would go, the California Supreme Court in the Queen of the

17

Angels case, said that they could not change the designation

18

that they had made of operating income.

19

greater than I am as far as gifts are concerned.

20

inclined to think that principle may apply and it is dis

21

tinction of the role of that hospital board member and what

22

his role is and that — he is not the same as a director of

23

a profit subsidiary.

24

MR. HINKER:

25

And that goes far
And I'm

You don't have equity ownership.
In accepting a gift, then he becomes in

effect an agent of the donor?
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1

MR. LUDLAM:

Absolutely.

I haven’t gotten into all

2

your phony business about trusts and that sort of thing.

3

think that’s probably so absurd, I haven't spent any time on

4

it but you know, if I’m correct on what I’ve said about the

5

related organizations, it applies many times to the other

6

related type organizations.

7

Getty Trust and the Getty Museum, so we’re very familiar with

8

some of these trusts.

9
10

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:
MR. WILLMAN:

I

We happen to represent the

Yes, David.

While this particular committee does

11

not deal directly with the exposure draft, until it’s

12

finished, the committee on non-profit organizations, you must

13

be somewhat familiar with that because of your remarks in

14

this particular area

15

in that hearing.

16
17
18

19

MR. LUDLAM:

would be extended to what is set forth

Absolutely.

I, the fundamental law,

legal questions aren’t exactly the same, Mr. Willman.

We

intend to report that because all of our organizations are
involved in these organizations as well.

You take a group,

20

they’ve got a university, they've got a college, they’ve got

21

a group of welfare organizations.

22

together in all kinds of mixes.

23

that’s the reason why I said the equal protection clause

24

applies to this situation.

25

control that Thasby has.

These things are all tied

The inconsistency of this —

Because of the nature of the
Thasby’s loss.

You’re lawyers,
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you're more lawyers than I am.

I can.

I can raise hell about it but —
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

H

You can create more law than

MR. LUDLAM:

Just one point of clarification.

How do I get in touch with your legal

counsel?
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

We have representatives of the

American Institute here.
MR. LUDLAM:

Because I have this other brief and I

think it would be better not to file it as a part of these
10

proceedings unless you want to on the issue of leading up to

11

the challenge on the due process issue.

12

it, but —

13

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

I haven't completed

I think it might be appropriate

14

to file that with us because frankly it relates to this

15

exposure draft.

16
17

18

MR. LUDLAM:

It's much bigger than that.

The future

of Thasby.
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

And rest assured that those within

19

the institute will be reading it, quite knowledgeable in terms

20

of the other publications.

21

MR. LUDLAM:

If you will treat it as a preliminary

22

draft and I haven't covered the protection clause which we're

23

working on in preparation to our lawsuit.

24
25

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

From the point of view of, the

substance of your remarks is that we have erred in recommend
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1

ing the complying of that liability in situations where

2

according to proposed criteria, there is either control or

3

an official interest for resources.

4

5

MR. LUDLAM:

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Would you have any difficulty with

disclosure, footnote disclosure?

8

MR. LUDLAM:

9

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

10

The other has to do

with gifts.

6

7

That's half of it.

Absolutely not.
Your problem is not with the dis

closing of the existence of organizations controlled or uncon

11

trolled where you have, where there exists resources in which

12

the hospital has a beneficial interest.

13

tion of the —

MR. LUDLAM:

14

In the part about public trust, the

15

facts need to be known.

16

agree with some of the other witnesses.

17

point.

18

MR. TURNER:

The actual combina

We can't object to that.

One quick point.

I may dis

That's my own view

You emphasized at one

19

point in your statement that through larger returns in this

20

brief right here, but you were —

21

MR. LUDLAM:

Whoever takes the final action.

22

MR. TURNER:

And just one particular point I think

23

needs clarification.

24

wish to give their counsel a copy of that brief.

25

MR. LUDLAM:

Thasby is a separate organization and I

That isn't the way I read it.

I think
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1

that’s common control.

2

MR. TURNER:

I just suggest it.

3

MR. LUDLAM:

I haven’t been able to locate legal

4

counsel, so I'd be very happy to find out where they are.

5

You've been able to avoid that issue too and I think perhaps

6

with legal counsel, if legal counsel had become involved

7

earlier, we might have avoided some of the problems we have

8

because I don't like to appear this way before, the friends

9

we are supporting in such inadequate fashion.
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

10
11

process.

We're dealing with an exposure draft.

12

is to solicit your views.

13

pleted.
MR. LUDLAM:

14

We view this as part of the

This hearing

The process is by no means com

I understand.

As I say, I’m really

We stepped on our rights in *72.

15

trying to, I've used this.

16

You've given us an opening to go back and get at those funda

17

mental issues and I think that you're doing a very con

18

structive job.

19

question.

20

respond to this in some fashion to the fields.

21

emphasize the fact.

22

created to avoid the threat of this to me is tragic.

23

amount of legal time,a accounting time, effort that's being

24

put in to avoid the very threat of this document, is a

25

tragedy in my judgment.

Let me just, before I respond to Mr. Buelt's

The very issue is doing harm.

So you have to

I can't

The number of entities which are being

Great for lawyers, great for

The

45
So I think you have a duty

1

accountants but bad for hospitals.

2

more than just say well, we’ll put it on the shelf.

3

to come out and say we're sorry.

4

much.

5

You have

I hope you can say that

It won’t be easy.
MR. BUELT:

My question is in the area that you were

6

talking about the rights of creditors and so forth.

7

of course, where we don’t have any existing foundation, you

8

would have restrictive gifts on the hospital’s balance sheet

9

and other designated funds, is there any concern that

Right now

10

creditors are inappropriately misled by that or making wrong

11

conclusions.

12

have a separate foundation, does that remove even more of the

13

creditor’s right to let’s say look to gifts for the settlement

14

of any obligations?

15

How would you contrast that to you know, when you

MR. LUDLAM:

It’s a very important issue.

If it’s

16

a separate foundation, if it is not disclosed on the financial

17

statement as an asset, but only as a footnote, the creditor

18

would not have the right to reach those assets.

19

disclosed on the financial statement as an asset, however, if

20

by consolidation, the creditor would have the right to go

21

through that gift to reach that asset because the representa

22

tion made by the governing Board, the accountants and the

23

attorneys.

24

MR. BUELT:

25

MR. LUDLAM:

But if it’s

Even the law —
You change law.

That's what I'm trying
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1

You change law.

to say.

2

MR. BUELT:

3

the part of donors.

Even though there was a designation on

MR. LUDLAM:

4

No.

They should not reach donor

That’s why — what is a designated gift

5

designated gifts.

6

is so critically important.

7

the financial statement, you change its legal impact insofar

8

as third parties are concerned.

9

statement with my people who do our hospital financing, and we

10

Once you change its position on

do alot of hospital financing.

I’ve been through this

They say there’s no way, as

11

lawyers, can certify to a financial statement to our

12

accountants so that we can engage in that issue, if this is

13

issue.

14

by this.

15

So, hospital financing will be very seriously effected

Getting into those complex issues and they are very

complex.

16

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Thank you.

Thank you very much.

17

I might say that we’ve used up the time of your preceding

18

speakers.

May I suggest that we break for ten minutes for

19

20
21

22
23

24
25

coffee.

We’re running ahead of time

(Whereupon, a ten minutes break was had)
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Can we take our seats please and

re-convene.
Our next witness, Irwin Birnbaum, who is the Deputy

Director for Fiscal Affairs of Montefiore Hospital and Medical
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Irwin, you are accompanied by two people.

1

Center.

2

introduce them please?

3

MR. BIRNBAUM:

4

Would you

I am Irwin Birnbaum, the Deputy

Director of Fiscal Affiars of Montefiore Hospital and Medical

I am accompanied this morning by John

5

Center in New York.

6

Myers, on my right, a partner in the Washington law firm of

7

Williams, Myers & Quiggle, and Jim Bentley, who’s the

8

9

10

Assistant Director of Teaching Hospital would be AAMC.

We

are appearing on behalf of the Association of American Medical
Colleges and its 400 major teaching hospital members.

11

I must say after following Jim Ludlam, if this were

12

an adversary proceeding and I were the plaintiff's attorney,

13

I think I would rest at this point.

14

there are a few points that I think we’d like to add.

15

way, Jim, I don’t know how Proposition 13 ever passed in

16

California if you were opposed to it.

17

Jim has said it all but

By the

In the interest of brevity, Mr. Myers and I will

18

confine our oral statements to a summary of the AAMC position

19

on the exposure draft and a description of a particular con

20

cern surrounding hospital philanthropy.

21

however, that the Association’s more comprehensive written

22

statement be included in the record of this hearing.

23

24
25

I would request,

Given the present reporting guidelines and the
development of new corporate structures and organizations,
hospital managers and auditors have developed differing
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1

approaches and mechanisms for disclosing and/or reporting the

2

assets and funds of non-hospital entities.

3

regarded as surprising or necessarily misleading, for only

4

the most general of guidelines were available.

5

principles need to be clarified in this area to ensure that

6

financial statement users can meaningfully interpret the hos

7

pital’s financial reports; however, the Association is con

8

cerned that the positions advocated in the exposure draft go

9

far beyond the clarification and refinement of general account

This should not be

Accounting

10

ing principles and audit guidelines and may lead to less

11

meaningful, perhaps even misleading, financial statements.

12

First, given the situation of traditional

and con

13

tinuing diversity of hospital sponsorship and organization, it

14

is unlikely that the detailed, highly specific series of

15

recommendations made in the exposure draft can be applied

16

fairly and equitably to all hospitals.

17

recommendations made in the exposure draft will misrepresent

18

many relationships by insisting on uniformity at the expense

19

of instituionally-specific differences.

20

The rigidity of the

Second, the comprehensive and all-inclusive concept

21

of hospital resources used in the exposure draft is likely to

22

mislead financial statement users by overstating hospital

23

assets, confounding the meaning of the term "restricted

24

fund," and contributing to erroneous financial comparisons.

25

Third, while some may anticipate that the combined
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1

reporting advocated in the exposure draft will minimize such

2

footnote reporting, the true effect is likely to be the

3

opposite.

4

misled by the financial statements, will probably encourage

5

hospitals to use footnote disclosure or supplementary financial

6

reports to identify and describe assets and fund balances held

7

by legally-separate organizations.

Fourth, the reporting requirements contained in the

8

9

Creditors and lenders, in an attempt to avoid being

exposure draft raise serious question about the value of assets
While several different approaches are

10

held by others.

11

available, the possibility of using different approaches under

12
13
14

15

mines the uniformity of treatment this subcommittee appears to
favor.

Moreover, each alternative — nominal value, dis

counted value, current market value, and cost — has its own
advantages and shortcomings.
Fifth, if financial statements are to be useful,

16

especially to the public, it is essential that similar
17
18

reporting standards be used whenever possible.

19

draft for hospital reporting is significantly different from

20

The exposure

the audit guide for colleges and universities and the exposure

21

draft of the audit guide for non-profit organizations not

22

covered by audit guides.

23

Each of these documents places con

trol as a primary, rather than secondary, determinant of

This lack of consistency is a serious

24

reporting requirements.

25

weakness in the exposure draft being considered at this
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1
2

hearing.
Sixth, in some hospitals, especially those with large

3

residency programs, physicians with practices limited to that

A

hospital have formed partnerships or professional corporations

5

to bill, collect, and distribute fees for professional

6

medical and surgical services.

7

or income-distribution pattern for these organizations.

8

unclear how these organizations would be treated under the

9

exposure draft; however, in the judgment of the AAMC, a

10

There is no single corporate

It is

determination that such groups were a hospital resource would

11

be highly misleading because the practice arrangements of

12

physicians at some hospitals would significantly alter the

13

apparent financial status of those hospitals.

14

Seventh, while the exposure draft discussed the

15

theoretical basis for its recommendations, consideration should

16

be given to the hospital’s ability to comply with the suggested

17

reporting requirements.

18
19

20
21

Hospitals may not know of "significant

resources" presently in estates, trusts and philanthropic
organizations.

In addition, uncontrolled organizations may not

be willing to provide the hospital with information required
for the proposed reporting.

I might also add that in certain

22

states, there are requirements for the filing of financial

23

statements and to the extent that a hospital would be unable

24

to get the information from an uncontrolled other organiza

25

tion, there might be financial penalties to

that institution
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1

2

for the late filing of financial statements.

Eighth, reimbursement practices — By the way, those

3

penalties can be substantial.

4

percent a month and they keep compounding.

5

In New York State, they're one

Eighth, reimbursement practices do not exist

6

independent of accounting and reporting standards.

7

and state regulations are not developed in a vacuum.

8

instances, regulatory agencies rely upon expert individuals

9

and professional associations for developing, justifying, and

10

defending regulations.

Federal
In many

The AICPA is undoubtedly recognized as

11

such an expert association and positions it adopts for one

12

purpose will be used byothers with different purposes.

13

AICPA standards and guidelines do provide precedents for

14

regulations, the AICPA has a responsibility, at a minimum, to

15

ensure that its positions do not undermine the financial

16

integrity and stability of hospitals.

17

the adoption of harmful precedents, the AAMC strongly believes

18

and urges that the AICPA and its subcommittee on health care

19

matters should adopt and advocate hospital accounting and

20

reporting standards which recognize that the hospital is an

21

ongoing enterprise whose viability rests upon payment

22

mechanisms which provide the hospital with its full financial

23

requirements.

24

the public at large by speaking out on the proposed restrictive

25

reimbursement policies of Federal and state governments which

Because

In addition to avoiding

The AICPA would better serve the industry and

52
1

jeopardize the fiscal stability than it would concentrate its

2

activities on hospital philanthropy.

3

is not a cash register attached to a bed pan.

4

Gentlemen, a hospital

Finally, the reporting practices advocated in the

5

exposure draft could undermine the present rights of hospital

6

creditors and donors.

7

to the extent that the proposal overstates and misrepresents

8

the assets which the hospital, asn an entity, controls.

9

Donors have their traditional rights threatened to the extent

10

that accounting and reporting standards are used to expropri

11

ate contributed funds or thwart the donor's legal intentions.

12
13
14

15

Creditors have their rights threatened

The AICPA has a responsibility to adopt standards which pro
tect, rather than undermine, the rights of the individuals

and corporations who are the donors.

The AAMC recognizes that accounting principles need

16

to be clarified for hospital-related organizations and strongly

17

recommends that solution to reporting problems lies in

18

clarifying the principles of the present Audit Guide.

19

the AAMC advocates (1) that funds held in trust by others,

20

Thus,

while disclosed in footnote form, should not be included in

21

the hospital's financial statement and (2) that disclosure and

22

reporting requirements for hospital-related organizations

23

24
25

should be determined primarily on the basis of the hospital’s
control of the related organization.
In evaluating alternative reporting requirements for
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1

hospital-related organizations and for funds held in trust by

2

others, the AAMC strongly recommends that reporting guide

3

lines should be based upon the principal that effective

4

control is the primary determinant of reporting requirements;

5

recognize that effective control means that reporting

6

organization's ability to determine the amount and timing of

7

funds received from related organizations; be consistent with

8

the reporting requirements of other non-profit organizations;

9

recognize that organization form is an important element in

10

11

adequately describing financial relationships; prevent the

overstatement of assets; provide a clear and reasonable basis

12

for asset valuation; require appropriate footnote disclosure

13

of significant financial relationships not included in the

14

hospital's assets, liabilities, and fund balances.

15

The AAMC believes there are four major types of

16

related organizational relationships which should be con

17

sidered in developing financial reporting and disclosure

18

requirements.

19

20
21
22
23

24

25

Type 1 " Ownership.

The hospital, as a corporate

entity, is the owner of another organization which may be

operated as a subsidiary.

Combined or consolidated financial

reporting should be established in accordance with present,

generally accepted accounting principles.
Type 2 - Separately Incorporated.

Separately

incorporated, non-profit entities are established to pursue
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1

separate, though perhaps complementary, purposes.

2

determining reporting requirements, the salient characteristic

3

is their separate incorporation, not their possibly complementary

4

purpose.

5

directors of each organization are invested in a fiduciary

6

obligation to exercise their best judgments in pursuing the

7

respective corporate purposes.

8

recommended reporting practices which undermine or cloud this

9

obligation.

10

11
12
13
14

In

Under the laws of the state of incorporation, the

The AICPA must not adopt

Therefore, unless there is substantial evidence

that the directors of the non-hospital organization have

violated their fiduciary obligation, funds of separate
organizations should be recognized as hospital assets only
when they are constructively received by the hospital.
Type 3 - Separate but Unincorporated.

In this type

15

of relationship, the absence of incorporation of or a

16

governing trust instrument for the non-hospital organization

17

is highly significant.

18

The directors legal obligation to

pursue a separate corporate purpose is not present.

There

19

fore, where an unincorporate organization exists to support

20

a hospital and where there is no clear showing of independence

21

for the hospital and non-hospital entities, the related

22

organization should be combined on the hospital’s financial

23

statements.

24

25

Type 4 - Funds Held by Others, Funds Held in Trust

by Others.

Funds held in trust by parties external to the
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1

hospital should not be included in the hospital’s financial

2

statements.

3

in statement notes, should be recognized as hospital assets

4

only when they are constructively received.

5

Assets under such arrangements, while disclosed

Mr. Chairman, Mr. Myers will now comment on some

6

of the problems faced by those donating funds to hospitals.

7

I thank you.

8

9
10

11

MR. MYERS:
appear here.

Mr. Chairman, thank you for letting us

I guess I’m going to talk briefly and by

example of the problem I see for the donor.

I’ve spent

probably a good part of the last 25 years in practice working

12

in the question of donations to charity, particularly the

13

federal tax aspect, and as a result I get called in on a

14

number of cases involving individuals.

15

First, let me say that the related foundation is

I call your attention to the fact that a

16

not a new animal.

17

similar problem was faced by the state universities as early

18

as the late 1870s.

19

20

There’s supposed to be, and I haven’t

checked, I haven’t been able to find the case, that a governor

of the state who left $170,000 to a state university, the

21

legislature read about it in the paper and they said fine, we

22

take $170,000 off of your appropriation.

23

court and fortunately,

24

25

Now, this went to

the court said that was not the pur

pose of the donor and they created a trust and that trust

became the first state university-related foundation.

More
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1

and more this problem appears.

2

state university.

3

has a related foundation at one time or another, one kind or

4

another, and when you get out to the west coast, you have 20

5

related foundations to schools.

6

also been written into the Internal Revenue Code at 171, 170 C,

7

184 to guarantee the best possible tax benefits to donors.

8

end result has been in part, because of this development,

9

the dollars that go to colleges and universities, 26 percent

People would not give to the

So, I think virtually every state university

So, they exist.

Now, this is

10

of those dollars are to public institutions and, maybe ten

11

years ago, it wouldn’t be possible without the related

12

foundations.

13

similar to the one you're talking about here.

14

kinds of relationships with the donor but it is a separately

15

incorporated entity and the Board of Trustees has the

16

responsibility of spending those funds it gets and it's a

17

different responsibility than running a college.

The

And the related foundations very much are

It has all

What does your exposure guideline have to do with

18
19

donors.

20

got alot.

21

one of those people who has no family, no children, 6 or

22

$700,000 and he wants to benefit a church and a hospital.

23

So, I set up a will for him but at that time, the hospital, he

24

wasn't worried about the church going broke, although they

25

Well, unfortunately, as far as I'm concerned, it's
I had a gentleman in the office last week.

He's

should, but he was worried about the hospital going broke and
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1

he wanted to keep his funds separate, how should he do it?

2

Well, the hospital has a foundation.

3

trustees and they're the same virtually as the trustees at

4

the hospital.

5

responsibilities with respect to the two hats that they wear

6

and if they will take care of that fund and preserve it, now,

7

he'd rather not put any reservation on the use of the funds.

8

He hopes it's going to last a long time and he wants to have

9

the trustees and their successors decide what to do with it.

The foundation has

But he knows they will operate in separate

10

He'd rely on them to do that.

11

I've got to tell him that (1) there's a chance that your

12

recommendations are adopted, as Mr. Ludlam indicated, and it's

13

included in the financial statement, creditors may then have

14

a legal right to poach through to his funds.

15

that.

16
17

With the exposure guidelines,

He doesn't want

Secondly, he is concerned about bankruptcy.

Secondly,

I've got to tell him that your actions would probably greatly

bolstered the efforts of third party reimbursements to treat

18

these funds as if they were dedicated for current income,

19

which is really not what he wants.

20

was my solution is and I'm doing it and that is simply that

21

this is going to go into a perpetual trust in the bank which

22

income would be provided equally between the church and the

23

hospital.

24

wanted to point out to you that is what is happening already

25

and what you should take into account if as we believe your

So, all I can tell you,what

Now, that's not a very good solution and I just
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1

2
3
4

approach is just not appropriate to this situation.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Thank you.

Do we have any

questions?
MR. WILLMAN:

Are you acquainted with the non-profit

5

organization exposure draft for a proposed statement of

6

provision which includes section seating of the related

7

organization?

8
9
10

11

MR. BIRNBAUM:

MR. WILLMAN:

Yes, yes.

Assuming then that you have been

acquainted with that, I would like some indication as to

whether or not the approach statement in that particular docu

12

ment would be considered by us to be somewhat different than

13

any of the health care aspects.

14

satisfactory from your thinking or less or do you, would you

15

rather not even comment on it?

16

MR. QUIGGLE:

Does that approach more

I think we can comment on that.

I

17

think that approach has, it's certainly preferable to the

18

approach that you have taken in the exposure draft.

19

we would reiterate the point that we see the separate

20

incorporation of the non-hospital organization as the salient

21

teacher in determining whether or not there should be com

22

bined financial reporting.

23

that we would place on disclosure.

24

25

However,

We have absolutely no limitation
We think that's to be

highly valued and highly regarded but take, as I recall, the
first one is whereas separate entities raises funds with the
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1

implicit or explicit awareness of the hospital.

2

no problem or qualm with recording that as a part of the

3

hospital’s financing statement if that separate entity is not

4

incorporated unless you can demonstrate that both have in fact

5

functioned independently.

6

sumption where they’re unincorporated, has to be on the basis

7

that there is a related interest that should be combined and

8

reported unless evidence demonstrates otherwise.

9

We would have

We’re in essence saying the pre

However,

where there is an incorporated second entity, we think that

10

unless there can be a demonstration that it’s Board of

11

Directors have failed to persue their own required interests,

12

then those funds should not be reported, just simply be dis

13

closed on the hospital's financial statement's input health

14

form.

15

MR. MYERS:

I'd just like to come back to the question

16

of the respective combining aspect.

17

on creditors.

18

come through to the foundation which in fact could be set up

19

solely to insulate a gift from challenges of that sort.

20

I think that's got to be taken into account.

21

have an effect and I believe that it should not, that the

22

separately incorporated support organization should treat it

23

as a separate charitable entity and not subject to creditors

24

of the hospital.

25

What will the effect be

Will they have, will they then have a right to

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

And

I believe it will

If I could ask a question.

Are you
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1

suggesting that the fact that from a fiscal reporting point

2

of view be, the amounts are combined, that that makes the

3

assets of the independent foundation available to creditors?

4

I’m just suggesting that it may.

It may

5

and it’s something that you should take into account.

Again,

6

we’re not talking about disclosure at all.

7

about what Mr. Ludlam was really calling your attention to,

8

the legal problems, this is one of them.

9

be taken into account.

10

11

12
13

14
15

MR. MYERS:

MR. WILLMAN:

What you’re talking

They really have to

Just a clarification without my looking

through the 109 plus letters that we have, is there a more
comprehensive statement from your organization?
MR. BIRNBAUM:

MR. WILLMAN:

Yes.

Yes, there is, sir.

Your presentation as I was following

the outline, differed slightly from the suggested type of

16

control relationship or, at least, expanded on it to the

17

extent that I received a little different flavor regarding

18

the incorporated versus unincorporated.

19

Is that dealt with

in this document?

20

MR. BIRNBAUM:

21

MR. QUIGGLE:

Yes, yes it is.

It is.

We hope we reorganized it to make it

There’s a little sub

22

clearer and more easily understood.

23

stantive difference between the outline we furnished a week

24

ago and the larger paper.

25

paper for each of you.

Mr. Mullins had copies of the larger
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1

MR. WILLMAN:

In the, back to the non-profit organiza

2

tion, in paragraph 117 which deals, it is not in the same

3

section, an entry in a related organization.

4

document, there's another paragraph, 117, that deals with

5

funds held in trust by others.

6

specifically mentions the presentation of funds held in

7

trust by others, funds not being disclosed, I assume then

8

if you're acquainted with that, that you would also be, have

9

a considerable amount of trouble with the proceeds.

10

MR. BIRNBAUM:

Later in the

I'm not sure which one

That's correct.

By the way, there's

11

an example given into our more detailed submission with regard

12

to just such an example of the difficulty in the valuation of

13

such an interest.

14

MR. BUELT:

Obviously, situations where a hospital

15

may want to demonstrate financial stability and stay in the

16

situation where they are going out for a bond offering or

17

something of this sort.

18

incarcerated foundation, would you consider this, would it be

19

possible to pledge those types of assets.

20

prove financial stability or would that be derelection of

21

22

Where you have a separately

In other words, to

duty to do that?
MR. MYERS:

I really can't answer that fully but I

23

would say basically you have a series of questions as to

24

whether you can do that in view of the determination if made.

25

Now, I don't think people, when they make this to this organiza-
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1

tions have it in mind that those funds will be made available

2

for that purpose.

3

MR. BIRNBAUM:

If somebody could look through the

4

instruments and determine that all or part of those funds

5

cut and if they are funds which haven’t a designated use as

6

opposed to their being transferred to the hospital.

7

with 7000 short-term voluntary hospitals, there are probably

8

700,000 arrangements between donors and the hospital, through

9

foundations or what-have-you, I think they'd have to be

10

I think

looked at individually.

11

MR. MYERS:

12

MR. BIRNBAUM:

That's right.

Obviously, it's the institution that's

13

presenting its financial statement that is certified by the

14

public accountant, and that would be their duty to determine

15

16
17
18

19
20
21

whether or not the statement presentation is appropriate.

I

think it would be an individual situation that would have to

be looked at.
MR. MYERS:

But normally that shouldn't be repre

sented, that the separate foundation assets are available.
MR. BUELT:

I'm, and you would have the same view of

disclosure but that would not —

22

MR. MYERS:

23

MR. BIRNBAUM:

No.
I think Jim's statement about living

24

in a fish bowl, I think that's something that have recognized

25

for some time and I think that's the world we live in.

We just
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1

feel that you’ve gone a little bit too far in terms of the

2

effect, what the effect will be upon philanthropy which is

3

still a very important source of funds for insufficiency.

4

Sometimes, the thing that give the hospital administrator or

5

director or Board the opportunity to do some innovative things

6

and I think we have to, we all have to recognize that we are

7

living in a time when hospitals are the bad guys and that

8

9

there are ways, their attempts to cut down on costs in

hospitals and more importantly, on reimbursement.

I wish

10

there were more I could have spent on cutting down on costs

11

rather than just cutting out on reimbursement.

12

would be far more productive.

13

effect in our dealings with those administrative agencies.

14

You are a powerful organization.

15

in more contracts than any other organization that I know

16

about or I, I think you have to be very careful about that

17

what you adopt in that context.

18

I think that

What you do has a significant

Your word is probably sited

Would it make any difference — with a

MR. BUELT:

19

separate, restrictive type fund or proper disclosure of legal

20

implications that you discussed?

22

23

I’m not really equipped to answer that

MR. MYERS:

21

question.

I would assume that’s the way it could be done.
MR. BIRNBAUM;

24

creditor problem.

25

venting the problem.

I think you’d still have the same

That would not solve the issue in pre

I. think footnote disclosure, I think,
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1

still leaves some insulation there.

2

brought in in a consolidated matter, I think you would break

3

down that wall or veil.

4

MR. BUELT:

I think any time it’s

I was just trying to get some informa

In other words, are you saying a donor restricted type

5

tion.

6

fund in the balance sheet was not, the creditor wouldn't be

7

able to claim on that?

8

category and having the foundation come in the same position

9

as really being in control of the timing?

10

11

12

MR. QUIGGLE:

You know, putting it in a restrictive

I would like to raise one other issue

in that regard and we treat it in the longer paper and that
is, if that were to be done, you'd then really compounded

13

what the term "restricted fund" means.

14

of restricted funds, the hospital has control of those assets

15

and it may use them once it undertakes a

16

compliance with the donor's requirements.

17

posing to put a foundation as a restricted fund and that Board

18

must take a separate, independent action.

19

not have control over those funds and though it may have

20

expenditures which meet the restrictions imposed to the

21

independent organization by the donor, there is no requirement

22

that the foundation or any other related or separate organiza

23

tion, then give those assets over to the hospital.

24

there is, by making that analogy of confounding between assets

25

held by hospitals subject to relief when the donor's

In the existing use

given action in
Where you're pro

The hospital does

I think
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1

restrictions are complied with and assets held by other

2

organization, the release of those funds being contingent upon

3

an action by that separate organization and I think that would

4

be highly misleading to try to represent those two very

5

separate restrictions or limitations under a single term and

6

category.

7
8

MR. WELLMAN:

Again in your outline, you made

reference to, in your oral comments, you make statements that

9

criteria for formulating guidelines to clarify the reporting

10

of finances should be consistent with the reporting require

11

ments other, of other non-profit organizations.

12

you be interested in giving us an understanding on that?

13

you talking about any specific documents?

14

little clarification on that point.

15

MR. QUIGGLE:

Would one of

Are

I’d appreciate a

We’re concerned with, our concern is

16

that there are essentially two kinds of circumstances.

17

may be absolutely industry’s specific circumstances and

18

where separate standards need to be developed to represent

19

those particular characteristics, logically the audit guide

20

for universities or colleges or hospitals for the non-audit

21

guide audit guide, are going to have to differ but to the

22

maximum extent possible where there are not individual

23

industry differences of such a nature that they demand

24
25

separate treatment.

There

We think there should be consistency

between the audit guide so that a reader of a financial state-
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1

ment for a hospital does not have to be familiar with a whole

2

separate set of ground rules if he’s also a reader of

3

financial statements for a museum or a symphony or another

4

non-profit organization.

5

for the public to be familiar with financial statements and

6

for donors to understand the organization that they’re con

7

sidering giving funds to in particular.

8

the maximum extent possible that amount of similarity that

9

they don’t have to learn a whole separate set of reporting

I think to the extent that we intend

We have to create to

10

requirements that have been adopted and used by different

11

types of organizations to be in control.

12

MR. WILLMAN:

That’s the idea.

Are you people specifically, I’m asking

13

you people specifically because of the title and the nature

14

of your organization.

15

to make the influence in terms of other documents or any of

16

these other guides?

17

MR.

QUIGGLE:

Do you plan or are you in the process

We are concerned, there are very

18

particular segments of our organization.

19

university-owned hospitals.

20

case that relates in terms of government reimbursement generally

21

found with the Duke University case in the past year.

22

tried to segregate out whose assets are whose which are the

23

hospital and which are the university, what restrictions

24

25

There are 64 or 65

There has been a very significant

They

apply to which asset, which assets are available in terms of

being or a requirement for prior expending before going to
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1

the bank and who backs the loan and a variety of other

2

related issues.

3

managing, the university has a separate, if you will,

4

operational entity in Duke University Hospital, there's a

5

separate and audited financial statement for the hospital

6

which is helpful and therefore, they prepare one according to

7

hospitals and I'm not sure how they then translate that into

8

the overall university financial statement.

9

incorporated.

In that particular case, each of the

But it is

But in the case where that is not done, I

10

think, there's a great deal of confusion and you can tell

11

from auditors even though there is some language that says

12

what audit guide is going to apply.

13

looking at essentially one set of statements that have

14

become confusing as to which rules should apply in a particular

15

circumstance.

16

MR. BIRNBAUM:

They're really only

I would also add, Mr. Willman, I

17

think to the crux of your question, yes, the AAMC, we are

18

really here to talk for the Teaching Hospital which is an

19

agent of the AAMC.

20

That's the appropriate time when the other

documents, when there are hearings on the other documents,

21

the AAMC will make its position clear on those other docu

22

ments in terms of how it related to its medical colleges that

23

it represents, as well as the Teaching Hospital.

Gentlemen, thank you very much.

24

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

25

Our next scheduled speaker is Mr. James Whitman who
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is President of the Hospital Financial Management Association.
MR. WILLMAN:

Good morning.

MR. WHITMAN:

Good morning.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Jim, I know you just arrived.

The

rules are that we are limited to 20 minutes and that we, as
the subcommittee, have 10 minutes for questions on the testi

mony you present.

MR. WHITMAN:

Good morning.

My name is James T.

I am the president of Hospital Financial Management

Whitman.
10

Association and a certified public accountant and a member of

11

the AICPA.

12

appreciates the opportunity of responding to this exposure

13

draft.

14

of whom are

15

facilities, hospitals and other organizations.

16

significant issue, one which our members are vitally con

17

cerned with and I might add that our members don’t often get

18

concerned with AICPA issues.

19

for the AICPA and we are in agreement with much of what is

20

done.

21

intensely concerned and they are about this issue.

22

We’re delighted to be here this morning.

HFMA

This professional association of 16,000 members, most

actively involved in the operation of health care

This is a

There’s a great deal of respect

When our members do become concerned, they become

HFMA's position has been developed with a good deal

23

of care, has been prepared by a carefully selected task force

24

of individuals with a great deal of expertise and interest in

25

this subject and we’ve done everything we can do to ensure

1
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professional objectivity in our presentation, to minimize the

2

emotional concerns that are involved.

3

and the efforts of those who have attempted to compromise the

4

auditor’s independence through threats of withdrawing support

5

or business, we have no use for those types of tactics and

6

we believe that the subject matters need to be addressed on

7

professional grounds.

We deplore the effects

We’ve attempted to do that.

However,

8

we do believe that meaningful dialogue is absolutely essential

9

I might mention that we’ve been somewhat disappointed in

10

the reluctance of the slowness, the sometimes silent firms in

11

responding to this issue.

12

firm positions well known so that the items can be fully dis

13

cussed and we’re prepared to make that position very well

14

known.

15

16
17

We feel that it’s important to make

The HFMA’s position is that adequate disclosure of

meaningful information is essential but the combination or
consolidation is unnecessary and undesirable.

We believe that

18

the meaningful disclosure will serve the needs of the users

19

and at the same time will avoid the confusion and distortion

20

that would most certainly result from combinations.

21

believe this position is consistent with the existing body

22

of authoritative accounting literature and additionally, our

23

position recognizes the recent studies of the financial

24

accounting standards board on the objective of financial

25

reporting.

We

1
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Accounting Research Bulletin 51, for example, pro

2

vides guidance for determining appropriateness of combination,

3

it indicates that separate financial statements may be more

4

informative in certain situations and it sites typical

5

examples, such as those of a finance company subsidiary,

6

where the parent may be engaged in manufacturing.

7

instance of that type, it indicates that separate statements

8

are preferrable.

9

activities and purposes of hospitals and their related

In an

We believe that the dissimilarity in

10

organizations provide analogous situations in most instances.

11

Now, we do recognize that there are some related organizations

12
13

engaged in business activities such as provision of laboratory
services, radiological services and in those cases, we believe

14

that ARB 51 provides sufficient guidelines for appropriate

15

combinations.

16

We believe that separate statements are more useful

17

in evaluating institutional performance, in analyzing trends,

18

in forecasting the future of hospital operations, in comparing

19

data among institutions, for use by creditors and providers

20

of capital funding and I might emphasize that in this latter

21

group, we feel it is vital that there be no misleading as to

22

availability of resources and in conclusion, in the balance

23

sheet, a combined balance sheet of assets not fully available

24

to the hospital could indeed mislead creditors and financiers.

25

A combination could mislead investors and creditors.

Those
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1

groups of primary users for whom financial statements

2

should be primarily designed according to the financial

3

accounting standards for it.
We’re particularly concerned about also misleading

4

5

regulators who are scrutinizing data for decisions on

6

hospital rates or use of resources.

7

are not as sophisticated in the knowledge of financial

8

reporting and could easily be mislead in this area.

9

Many times they

The Department of Health, Education and Welfare

10

has been, as you’re aware, preparing its uniform system

11

of reporting for the Health Care industry, its sure

12

system.

13

recognized the importance of isolating philanthropy

14

from the operating results of a hospital.

15

And, in developing that system they have

We strongly believe that CPA’s can not disavow

16

any responsibility for possible misinterpretation.

17

We believe, indeed, that they must consider the use of

18

19

20
21
22

23
24
25

the financial information in designing financial state

ments.
A research study on non-business organizations

has recently been completed for the FASB.

It indicates

that objectives of financial reporting may be different
for a non-business enterprise than business enterprises.

And it goes on to suggest that different accounting rules

may be appropriate for non-business functions as compared
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But we believe that they arc

1

with business functions.

2

significant issues and that they deserve thorough in

3

vestigation.

4

not be modified prior to thorough study and resolution

5

of these matters.

6

And guidance provided by the ARV should

Now, we recognize that there may be instances of

We believe, first of all, that those instances

7

abuse.

8

are rare.

9

would warp attempts to conceal, misrepresent, or mis

We believe that disclosure as we embrace it

10

lead financial position or resources that arc available

11

to the hospital.

12

13

14
15
16

17

18
19

20

On the other hand, combination in our estimation

poses a greater risk o^ misleading users of financial
statements than the risk that is presently potential

from the type of abuse that may exist.
We believe that adequate disclosure based on control
as designed in the AICPA statement on Auditing Standards

Number Six should include the purpose of each related

organization, the nature of each relationship, and
pertinent available information on financial position
and results of operation.

21

Guidance offered by Hospital Audit Guide is
22

sufficient both as to the necessity of disclosure, the
23

inappropriateness of disclosure in the absence of
24

control, and accordingly there should ho no need
25

for
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1

change in that document in the section funds held in

2

trust by others.

3

the section other related organizations which would

4

remove the provision for combination and specify nec

5

essary disclosure.

We recommend a very minor change in

6

Since the statement on Auditing Standards Number

7

six provides a sufficient definition of control we believe

8

9
10

11
12

13
14
15

16
17

that any additional factors such as those suggested

in your Exposure Draft to clarify control and hospital
resources are unnecessary and could be confusing.

We're particularly concerned with suggestions that

legally establish relationships be ignored in financial
reporting.

We question the AICPA’s prerogative for

overriding provisions of corporate law for of donor

intent.
The Draft speaks to substance over form and that’s
commendable.

substance.

We would suggest that corporate form is
We believe there is a significant danger

18

19

20

that combining statement may lead to disregard of

corporateness of related organizations.

However, these

arguments are best made by those trained in law.

Ue

21

expect that they will do that in a forceful manner.
22

In summary, HFMA advocates an adequate disclosure
23

and we strongly oppose combination.

In addition, we

24

do recognize the current studies on objectives of
25
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1

financial reporting and encourage further study of

2

the issues raised.

3

significant changes in its position as embraced in

4

the Exposure Draft.

5

another Exposure Draft will be offered to the field

6

for comment following your evaluation of the review

7

or of the comments that are made today.

8
9

Hopefully, the AICPA will consider

And, further, wo encourage that

Thank you for the opportunity to talk with you
and I would be glad to respond to any questions.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

10

Thank you.

Just one comment

11

that I made in my opening remarks with respect to re-

12

exposure.

13

which is the Senior Technical Committee that will approve

14

any recommendations from our Subcommittee to re-expose

15

if there have been substantive changes to the Exposure

16

Draft.

It is the customary practice of ACC SEC

Fine.

17

MR. WHITMAN:

18

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

19

20
21

22
23

24
25

the system.

So, that’s built into

Are there any questions?
MR. WILLMAN:

You addressed the area that I

wanted to hoar, I guess from your outline, it went by
a little quickly for me, so I’d like to go back.

You

were talking about the Audit Guide and I understood you

to say something to the effect that parts of it were
adequate and parts of it were inadequate.

Would you
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1

refer specifically first to funds held in trust by

2

others and then later, would you mind going over that

3
4
5
6

7
8

9
10

11
12
13

again?

MR. WHITMAN:

Sure, Dave.

Hospital Audit Guide is adequate.

In general the

We believe that no

changes are in order at this time in the section entitled
funds held in trust by others.

But we do believe that

the section on related organizations needs to be modified

to indicate clearly the required disclosure and eliminate
reference to combination.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:
MR. BUELT:

Do we have any other questions?

You said that SAS 6 has a proper

definition of control and SAS 6 refers to indirect control
more-or-less you don’t have any say, weight, ectera

14

as direct control.

Can you envision any instances, you

15

know, where this might be applied to a foundation and
16

that you consider, let’s say the foundation’s charter
17

drawing all the funds being turned over to the hospital
18

as an element of indirect control?
19

MR. WHITMAN:

Control is always a matter of

20

degree in extent, I suppose, Jack.

There are indeed

21

instances where there are indirect controls but we
22

believe that the fact that a separate corporation exists
23

first of all adds substance to separateness.

And many

24

times hospitals who feel that they have a great deal of
25
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1

control are surprised to find out that then the same

2

people functioning as a Board member for a foundation,

3

for example, as opposed to functioning as a Bo
ard member

4

for the hospital may make different decisions in carrying

5

out the best interests of that organization.

6
7

8
9

So, while we recognize that there is an element

of indirect control or overlap we feel that many times
it’s not as real as it might appear to bo from the people
involved or the exact nature of the relationship.

MR. BUELT:

10

11
12
13

Well, in general, you’re saying

that a separately incorporated organization really in

effect kind of eliminates any possibility of control
then under the definition of SAS-6.

MR. WHITMaN:

No, no, I would not say that.

14

I would say that there are circumstances where clearly
15

there are controlled related organizations, no question
16

about that.

But many times when

you seek in terms of

17

identifying indirect control the appearance may be greater
18

than the actual fact.
19

MR. ASKWORTH:

Jim, do you have any actual

20

concern for Board designated gifts -21

MR. WHITMAN:

Board designated gifts as they

22

are presently handled in accordance with the Hospital
23

Audit Guide present no problems to us provided they
24

are that, provid d they are not the Board designated assets
25
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1

of a separate organization that are brought on to the

2

hospitals's balance sheet through combination.

3

are Board designated rather than donor restricted we

4

would have to concur that they are definitely under

5

the control of the hospital and do not fall within the

6

true nature of restricted funds.

I don’t want to put words in

MR. ASHWORTH:

7

If they

8

your mouth, but the gentleman earlier indicated that

9

donors oft a contribute to hospitals and do not specify

10

their intent although with the idea that the Boards

11

will specify their intent

MR. HINKER;

12

MR. WHITMAN:

13

14

15
16

17
18

19

20
21

22
23

24
25

for that statement.

--

if I am correct?

You are.
There may be some legal basis

Our concern is that when the donor

docs not express intent, many times in giving to an

organization such as a foundation there may be an under
lined understanding for example, these donations
be used for capital use

will

as opposed to operating the

hospital.
Many times a hospital will set up the vehicle of

a foundation to handle that type of philanthropy and

it’s clearly understood.

And so if combination were to

occur and those funds were to become unrestricted funds

then, I think very clearly this is an area that could
be very, very grey in terms of original donor intent
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1

and I could support what Mr. Ludlam is saying.
MR. WILLMAN:

2

You still have some time.

You

3

referred to in your opening remarks to the fact that

4

you gathered together a select group of individuals to

5

a nature of analysis and evaluation of this particular

6

paper or is this going to be presented to Mr.

7

aside from the comments that you have made today?

8
9
10

11
12
13

14

MR. WHITMAN:

Yes, Dave, and Al has the copies

MR. WILLMAN;

Secondly, in the outline which

right here.

you presented the heading of the first item talks about
disclosure being preferrable to combination.

perhaps use a different term

I can

that is synonymous with

preferrable which might be permissable, would that be
keeping with the thinking with yourself or your group?

15

MR. WHITMAN:

I would like to suggest stronger

16

wording, Dave, because we believe it’s not only preferrable
17

but it is the right approach and we do oppose combination.
18

MR. WILLMAN:

Even though a hospital might

19

feel that it is appropriate under certain circumstances
20

to combine you would go to the extent probably then of
21

saying this is not appropriate?
22

MR. WHITMAN:

Let me go one step further, Dave,

23

HFMA at this point in time because of the fact that issues
24

such as functional reporting are in such a preliminary
25

1
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stage of development we’re not in a position to support

2

such a direction, but we feel that there is considerable

3

4

5

6
7
8
9

10

merit in the issue as raised by the FASB research committee

on non-business enterprises.

And we feel that very

possibly a right direction might be to report on the

business functions of an enterprise separately from all
non-business functions of the same enterprise.
Now, I would say at this point we would lean toward

that rather than supporting combination even though a

hospital may desire to do so.
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

11

Are there any other questions?

Thank you very much.
12

We have another witness before lunch.

He is Dale

13

Baker of Baker and Company.

He is not listed on the

14

schedule of witness, but he did ask and we do have the
15

time available.

Mr. Baker.

16

MR. BAKER:

Thank you.

Thank you very much

17

for the opportunity to appear before you on such short
18

notice.

May I make just one slight thing, it's Baker,

19

Kimberly, and Myers.

We've changed our firm.

I'm a

20

practicing CPA representing about twenty or twenty-one
21

hospitals in the State of Indiana in various capacities
22

as well as the Indiana Hospital Association.
23

I would like to speak first about two of my conclusions
24

and get back into my reasons in a couple of minutes and
25

1
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perhasp point to a direction I think should be explored.

2

First of all I fully concur with the committee that full

3
4
5
6

7
8
9
10

11

12

disclosure of foundations and assets of related organiza

tions to hospitals should be disclosed.

And I personally

think in the footnotes is where I would like to sec that.
It seems to me that that prevents a lot of reporting

problems that I can see developing as a result of trying
to combine those.

And I’m concerned that the state of

the artist that is submitted people might misinterpret
combined financial statements under those circumstances.
The thing I’d like to address a little bit is to
move further on to discuss Dr. Anthony’s Study for the
FASB on a not for profit reporting.

And in his study

13

he clearly differentiates between business and non14

business activities.

And this is going to build on

15

what everybody else has already said.

But I think a

16

serious study should be undertaken in terms of considering
17

this, business activities considered separately from
18

non-business activities.

To me that makes a lot of

19

sense.
20

The functions in my estimation are separate.

And

21

they are separate in the same manner that ARV-51 specifies
22

the difference between a finance company, a bank, some
23

thing like this from related

manufacturing company.

24

So, therefore, my thoughts are that full disclosure is
25

1
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appropriate, but I don't personally agree with combination

2

of financial statements.

3

The other thing is I think that along this line,

4

the whole area of philanthropy, I get very concerned

5

that perhaps our accounting for philanthropy, regardless

6

of the legal form, does not in many, many cases satisfy

7

the intent of the actual financial transaction it re

8
9
10

11
12
13

14
15

16
17

presents.
And I am going to speak for a second on something

that I don't think has been brought up here and that's
the income statements.

To me an unrestricted donation

to a business enterprise like a hospital is more analogous

to a capital stock transaction in a for profit industry

than a donation to a church which clearly would be given
for operating purposes.

My concern, and this relates

right back to the whole philanthropy area of a foundation
area, is that unrestricted donations, in my own opinion,
should bo studied and perhaps not report'd as part of

18

non-operating income on the financial statement of a
19

business enterprise.
20

And I say that in the case of hospitals, I think
21

in my own expertence, it's clearly a business enterprise.
22

Some hospitals have non-business activities such as
23

education, but in terms of the enterprise itself I see
24

it as a business enterprise.
25
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My thinking is, as a donor in a business enterprise

1
2

is making an investment generally, an unrestricted in

3

vestment in the enterprise and not trying to subsidize

4

the operation.

5

line.

6

7
8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16

Therefore, my concerns come along that

I might add that combining entities in case of

a foundation I think we’re going to greatly exaggerate

or possibly in certain circumstances increase the amounts
of these unrestricted donations which come in and go
right through the income statement of the hospital based

on the Exposure Draft.

To me that’s a regretable

action.

I’d like to see some research and some study done

on what is the donor’s intent for the use of the funds

when he donates for the hospital.

In my own thinking

I think it would clearly indicate that an unrestricted
donation is generally, in the case of a hospital donation,
intended to be a permanent donation to the capital of
the hospital.

And in my own mind should be treated

17

appropriately.

This does tie in and I can give you

18

a good example of where I think some tremendous problems
19

can develop.
20

First of all is in the rate sotting process and I’ve
21

had this opportunity a hospital that lost its shirt
22

for operations got a nice unrestricted bequest in
23

during the year which was recorded as non-operating income
24

nice flat bottom line indicating to many, unfortunately,
25
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1

unsophisticated users of financial statements that it

2

was a successful year financially for the hospital,

3

when in reality it was nearly a disaster.
The combination of the financial statements with

4

5
6

7

8
9
10

11

foundations will increase the likelihood of that happen
ing.

I also feel that I can give you a hypothetical

example based on a real situation here of the potential

impact of this.

A little over a year ago you might

remember in Indiannapolis we had a very wealthy widow
by the name of Marjorie Jackson who was murdered because

some people found out that she kept huge sums of money

around her house.

And as a result these people stole

12

about three or four million dollars from her but missed
13

a garbage can full of money which contained another seven
14

million dollars.

And I often ask myself what would

15

happen if she had in her last will and testament left
16

that seven million dollars as an unrestricted donation
17

to a hospital either with or without a foundation.
18

If you see a million dollar item coming through as non
19

operating income on the financial statement would, in
20

my mind, clearly distort the results, you know, of the
21

hospital’s operation as it would be interpreted by
22

many readers of the financial statement.
23

In summary I don't want to take a lot of your time
24

I haven’t thought this thing out in totality, it’s, what
25
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1

I'm proposing is could somebody perform a study of

2

this entire area to see if the business and non-business

3

type functional classification might be an appropriate

4

alternative to the methodology that we are using now.

5

And when I make this statement I would like to say that

6

in 1972 when the Hospital Audit Guide was made we had,

7

8
9

10
11
12

13

14
15

I think, a different atmosphere within the hospital

industry.

I don't think there were quite as much in

1972 and the prior years of a business enterprise as
they have been forced to become as a result of the
tremendous Federal regulations, State regulations, and

on down.
As a practicing CPA I might also add my concerns
are very relevant, this would indeed cause some expro
priation of philanthropy.

In my own experience in

the State of Indiana I talked about it.

We've got

16

the oldest rate review program in the nation.

It would,

17

in the State of Indiana, result in expropriation of funds
18

from that basis.
19

I also have a very strong fear that the Medicare
20

and Medicade Program would instantly get on the band
21

wagon when it comes to the necessity of borrowing.

And

22

there’s an Administrative Bulletin that's been issued
23

by the Blue Cross Administration, the intermediary for
24

about ninety percent of the hospitals in the United States
25
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1

which clearly indicates that interest expense should

2

be recognized only after funded depreciation has been

3

expended and other funds..

4

there probably, many foundations out there that for

5

good and justifiable reasons would like to keep their

6

capital balances constant and make their, and perhaps

7

in many cases, allow the hospital on a responsible basis

8

to use the income with the idea of being a continuing

9

foundation.

And my concern here is that

I don’t have all the social answers but I think

10

11

generally in many cases that might be a socially desirable

12

situation.

13

14
15

16

17
18
19

20
21

22

I’m concerned that from a realistic standpoint

that all the bad things that everybody is concerned with
will happen.

In fact it’s my opinion that it will indeed

will happen if we combine those financial statements.
I think that the industry is in a much stronger position
if there is adequate disclosure, I think it puts the

burden on the individual institution to justify the
use

of those funds and I think that's a healthy situation.
CHAIR
MAN CARDONE:

MR. BAKER:

Does that do it?

That’s basically, I don’t want

to go over a lot of arguments that you have already heard.

I would propose a functional study of business and non23

business enterprises.
24

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:
25

Thank you.

Do we have any
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1

2

questions?
MR. TURNER:

Mr. Baker, you referred to business

3

and non-business and you made reference to Dr. Anthony’s

4

Study and I’m a little confused.

5

a specific reference with respect to a definition that

6

might help me out because as you know that came out as

7

a draft form and there is some substantial change in

8

the definition from the time that it was in a draft form

9

to the final document now have, I believe, if I am quoting

Do you have off-hand

10

correctly, I don’t have the document here, but there

11

is Type A non-profit and Type B non-profit which I

12
13

14

15
16
17

18
19

20
21

22
23

24
25

don’t know if that necessarily classifies them as to
a business or as a non-business because I don’t think
Dr. Anthony offered a solution up to this point.

MR. BAKER:

Again, I have

not thoroughly

reviewed Dr. Anthony’s final document and I don’t want
to pretend that I have nor do I necessarily have all

the answers.

But I’m wondering this, if at least in

my own experience in dealing with hospitals, if we really
don’t have a business type enterprise generally, that

may in addition carry on some non-business activities
and this is the grey area in which we are in the middle
and I recognize this and I point out a
al study on it.

need for addition

But in my mind, the hospitals that I’m

1
2
3

4
5
6

7
8

87
familiar with, even the teaching hospitals for example,

seems to me they are basically a business enterprise

in their hospital activities.

In addition to that they

are carrying on some non-busincss functions.

One non

business function is philanthropy, therefore, in my
own thinking, tenatively would be that the non-business

functions philanthropy, perhaps education, and some- of

these other things would bo accounted for differently
than the business functions of running the hospital.

9

A university hospital still runs a hospital and
10

it still has a business function.

And that’s the differ

11

entiation that I'm trying to point out.

Now, I might

12

add that it has some implications for related organizations
13

that may bo carrying on business activities.

And, it

14

seems to me that this could be, in cases where you have
15

a foundation, for example, that’s carrying on business
16

activities perhaps in the form of a physicians’ office
17

building which, I think, is a fairly common situation,
18

perhaps in those cases, the business activities of a
19

related organization should be combined with the
20

business activities of the hospital.

The philanthropic

21

activities should be recorded separately.

You know

22

there’s lots of different combinations and there's lots
23

to research and study

on it.

And I point it out as

24

a possible means of approaching this problem.
25
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1

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Just as a point of clarifi

2

cation it is my understanding that the FASB is not

3

finished in its address of the not for profit world

4

using that term as I guess everyone uses it in the room.

5

They recently released in final form the Dr. Anthony

6

Study which is nothing but a presentation of issues.

7

They do intend, at least it’s my understanding, going

8

further and the next step would be the selection of

9

alternatives and that would probably we published as
Then after the conceptual frame

10

a conceptual framework.

11

work they would get to the development of standards.

12

So, that is on the drawing board.

13

14
15
16

17
18

19
20
21

22

MR. BAKER:

I would love to see this inter

faced, this activity here interfaced with that.

I think

that would be very appropriate.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:
MR. BERG:

Yes?

Mr. Baker, some clarification on

your remarks of relative and concurrent Hospital Audit

Guide, your concern on unrestrictive gifts, you’re
suggesting that reflecting them as non-operating income

in the example that you gave.
MR. BAKER:
MR. BERG:

Right.

Is misleading, would that be

23
24
25

regardless of the eventual utilization applying to
the hospital not of that gift?
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MR. BAKER:

1

Lot me qualify that.

Yes,

They should be, in my estimation, recorded

2

it would.

3

directly upon balances, and they are more analogous

4

to stock transactions in a proprietary institution

5

than they are to a donation, for example, a church,

6

a United Fund Agency, something like this.

7

And, again, this needs verification.

But to me

8

the donors' intent here is to make a donation that

9

continues to work for tin provision

And there are some problems within and I will

10

services.

11

be the first to acknowledge that.

12

13
14

15
16

17

20
21
22
23

24

down to expense items, would be the intent of the donors.
But I rather think in many, many cases, probably

in the vast majority of cases, that unrestricted dona

tions really relate to capital improvement.

That’s the

substance of what the donor's intent is.
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

questions?

Do we have any other

Thank you very much, Mr. Baker.
MR. BAKER:

Thank you.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

I suggest that we

adjourn

for lunch and reconvene at 1:30.
MR. LUDLAM:

Could I make just one further

comment just to follow up on one of the questions that
I don’t think was answered

25

Perhaps some innovated

programs and things like this which are really, come

18
19

of needed health

and that’s on voluntary

1

2
3
4

5
6

consolidation issue from the view point of creditors.

The device which is commonly used in financing is to
have

the separate organization guarantee the obligation

which is proper from a legal point of view.

Then you

attach the financial statement of the separate organiza

tion to the document.

This can be done under security

financing, bond issues and that type.

And it’s a proper

7

type of disclosure in my judgment because it’s a full
8

disclosure as to how it is done.
9

You were concerned about that in your questions
10

and I don’t think it was fully cover d.

This is handled

11

and we've done that for all the major security houses
12

in the country in

hospital financing.

So, you’re not

13

pr eluding this possibility, it’s the way you handle it.
14

I’m sorry.
15

MR. BAKER:

Thank you.

16

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

We’ll reconvene at 1:30.

17

(Whereupon, at 12:30 o’clock p.m., the hearing
18

was recessed to reconvene in the afternoon at 1:30 o’clock
19

p.m.)
20
21

22
23

24
25
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AFTERNOON SESSION

1

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

2

Gentlemen, shall we resume.

3

Our next speaker is Mr. Robert Rosenfield.

4

attorney with the firm Memel, Jacobs, Pierno, & Gersh.
Thank you.

5

MR. ROSENFIELD:

6

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

7

MR ROSENFIELD:

14

15
16

You were.

Then you are

familiar with our rules of the twenty minute limitation.

MR. ROSENFIELD:

11

13

Yes.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

9

12

Bob, I don’t know if you

were with us this morning.

8

10

He is an

Right.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman,

members of the committee, it is a pleasure to be able to
share our thoughts with you and to be able to have this

kind of a colloquy.

I represent our firm and our firm

represents upwards of eighty, eighty-five non-profit
community hospitals, both in Los Angeles and throughout

the Northwest, and some clients

in the Midwest and

17

East coast.
18

I think I’m going to try to provide a different
19

perspective than the one you received from the other
20

attorneys that have spoken.

I endorse their remarks in

21

terms of the effect I believe this proposal will have on
22

charitable giving.

But I would like to talk about another

23

aspect of it.
24

We have worked with a lot of corporations, a lot of
25

1
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charitable corporations in the last year and a half on

2

ways to devise new corporate structures.

3

porate structures will be intended to try to help these

4

hospitals cope with governmental pressures which we see

5

and which they see building all around them at every level

6

of government.

7

The new cor

And these structures will hopefully generate or

8

help produce new sources of revenue which will in turn

9

help them to cope with

10

11
12

13
14
15
16

17

these financial pressures.

And one of the reasons I’d like to address that is

the flavor I detected in the SOP in the first paragraph

in suggesting that this creation of separate organizations
and that there was a trend in creating separate organiza

tions and I, perhaps because I’m involved in it, feeling
a little defensive, felt that there was something in

that phrasing that indicated that there was a problem

with that.
That maybe people were doing this for reasons that

18

were not entirely reputable and maybe they were doing it
19

to avoid having to report their affairs in one manner
20

or another.

I don’t think that’s the case.

I think that

21

just speaking for the work that we’re doing and other
22

firms that I’m aware of and who we consult with, including
23

Big Eight Accounting Firm

who we work quite closely

24

with, I think that the objective is to acquire additional
25
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1

sources of revenue to help to offset the government’s

2

inability and unwillingness to pay for the programs that

3

they have created and mandated.

4

I think that the issues that we are talking about

5

is an extremely vital one and if hospitals can not obtain

6

sufficient revenues to continue the levels of care that

7

they now provide, it will obviously have a rapid decline

8

in the quality of care that the country enjoys.

9

I think that unfortunately the Exposure Draft could

10

have an impact on the hospital’s ability to maximize

11

these additional sources of revenue and thereby maintain

12

levels of care.

13
14

15
16
17

18
19

20

Now, to explain what we are talking about by new
corporate structures and what we understand to be the
problem I’d like to put that in perspective before

I get to my comments on the Draft itself.

I think that

will make the comments in the letter which I have already
provided to the committee more meaningful.
The government pressures that we see and which we’re

most concerned with are pressures generally to cut the
costs.

I think that the government is only now coming

21

to grips with the realization of what these programs cost.
22

And they’re coming to grips with it at a time when tax
23

payers all over the country have had enough with levels
24

of taxation and are starting to revolt
25

as they did in
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1

Los Angeles and in California as a whole very recently.
We’re starting to hear calls to cut out the fat

2

3

in the health care delivery system which is what you say

4

when you want to take a politically astute

5

and you don’t want to say that we want less health care,

6

although that’s going to be the effect of it.
The techniques that the government is adopting

7

8
9

10

11
12

13
14

15

position

to try to reduce these costs are first and foremost the
cut utilization.

You’re sponsoring HMO's, PSRO’s and

a whole host of out-patient activities designed to re
duce

the amount of time people spend in the hospital.

The second set of devices is to cut payments, a

depreciation methodology employed by Medicare with
straight line based on historical costs, utterly unrealis

tic in an age of inflation; and putting hospitals in
the position where the only way they can replace plant

16

is to borrow or to find additional sources of revenue
17

to generate that money.

It’s just real easy economics,

18

at least I believe it is.
19

Another approach is cost containment legislation
20

which we believe, which is already in effect in many
21

states and we believe it is coming at the Federal level.
22

The two key elements of that is a nine percent cap on
23

revenues, any additional revenues created by a hospital
24

accruing to a hospital will merely result in reducing,
25
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1
2

reduced reimbursement.

And, another very significant factor which I don’t

3

believe will cut costs for the government, and that's to

4

eliminate the discrimination in rates which all hospitals

5

now rely on, where they charge private paying patients

6

and private insurance companies perhaps one hundred thirty-

7

two percent of costs and Medicare pays maybe eighty per

8

cent of costs.

9

adopted Federally as it is in Connecticut already that

We believe that if the provision is

10

all of our hospital clients will be facing the prospects

11

of very significant operating deficits.

12
13

14
15

16
17
18

19

The hospital's responses to these kinds of pressures

have been very confused.

People, as we see it, people

are thrashing around trying to find some solutions and

trying to find some ways to cope with press
ures that they
are not used to coping with and with Boards that have
not been burned in many instances until now.

And

they are not used to operating in a crisis environment.
There are three crude choices.

One is to cut services

which I don’t think anyone wants to do.

It’s the last

20

thing that community hospitals want to do.

It may be

21

easier for profit oriented institutions to do that but
22

community institutions exist for the purpose of providing
23

services and that’s the reason they are what they are.
24

A second basic choice is to cut costs.
25

But they
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And if you cut costs it

1

are already trying to do that.

2

doesn’t take much imagination to know that your services

3

are going to have to be affected sooner or later.

4

in any event the benefit of cutting costs often goes

5

to the intermediary; it doesn’t remain with the hospital.

6

The third alternative is the one where we found

And,

7

the most interest on the part of hospitals we represent

8

and that’s to find new sources of revenue.

9

dynamic and the best managed hospitals that we represent

And the most

10

have adopted that kind of, are seeking ways to develop

11

those new revenue

12

sources.

And they include the fund raising efforts that other

It adds impetus to get new

13

speakers have talked about.

14

deferred giving programs going; and getting people on

15

16
17
18

19

20
21

the Board who are knowledgeable in that area; and

creating new foundations for specialists in the activity
can be concentrated where they can really develop some
information and some programs that will generate funds

that will be available to the hospital.
But I’m only going to talk about non-fund raising

types of additional revenue.

And clients that we have

represented have done all kinds of things.

They have

22

converted a floor of a hospital into like a hotel for
23

the well-elderly.
24

One

hospital we represented in New

York does laboratory work for Saratoga race track.
25

They
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1

are hiring out their management people to other

2

in the neighborhood.

3

facilities; building out-patient

4

in Florida which we don’t represent has a herd of prize

5

bulls, which is not the kind of thing that we are market

6

ing for them.

7

to find any kind of source of revenue that might help

8

those hospitals to continue the level of care that they

9

have been able to provide in the past.

facilities

They are acquiring additional
clients.

One facility

But it shows a casting about, an attempt

The big problem as we see it as lawyers is that

10

11

merely increasing revenues does not solve the problem

12

from a regulatory standpoint.

13

goes through and becomes law, all that additional revenue

14

in excess to that cap will do, is reduce reimbursement.

15
16
17

18
19

20
21

22

If the nine percent cap

And all of your efforts in developing all of those add

itional sources of revenue will just be going to help
the Federal Government, which we suspect is desired on

the governmental side.

But it is not what the hospitals

want.

They want to keep up levels of services and they want
to improve those levels of services if possible.

We

have not found in my opinion an answer, a structural
answer, which is applicable to all kinds of facilities

23
24
25

of all kinds of different persuasion and organization
in every kind of setting which fits everybody’s needs
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1

2

and solves that particular problem at this point.

Everything that we have done to this point has been

3

a customed made job.

And no two facilities have been

4

even remotely alike.

Some of the things that they have

5

done is to create independent foundations.

6

I don’t mean just a separate corporation.

7

where the Board of the hospital may only have three

8

seats out of twenty, three seats out of ten, where

9

there is nothing on the Articles of Incorporation that

And by that

I mean one

10

obligate the foundation to provide funds to the hospital,

11

where there is an understanding that the foundation will

12

give money to many facilities in a particular community.

13

Parent organizations are quite popular where you

14

create a new parent and the parent Will have all kinds

15

16
17
18

19

20
21

22

of activities which will not hopefully be reflected

on the subsidiary’s balance sheet.

Incidently, we’ve

had dramatic differences of opinion about whether or
not this proposal covers that parent.

In formulating these various structural alternatives
there’s a very delicate balance that has to be struck

and it’s one of the reasons for all this organizational
diversity between achieving

that shelter of the new

revenues that hospitals need to develop if they arc
23

24

going to maintain service levels and something that’s

manageable, something that the Board will buy from a
25
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1

political standpoint and something that doesn’t get

2

you into trouble in other legal areas, a tax problem,

3

you can run into corporate problems with the Attorney

4

General, lenders often object, and if you get into multi

5

facility structures which many of our facilities are

6

doing, either through shared services organizations

7

or through acquisitions or some other way, you’ve got

8

anti-trust problems to worry about.
What this all means to me and the message that I’d

9
10

like to convey is that the arena in which we are dealing

11

with as I see it, is in a period of great turmoil right

12

now.

13

alter their structures in the next few years.

14

already started to do so.

15
16
17
18
19

20
21

22
23
24

25

Hospitals, I believe, are going to dramatically
They have

The rate at which we are acquiring new clients
who want to do this kind of thing, are coming to us, is

very dramatic.

It’s one of the most dynamic aspects

of our practice right now.

I think that the turmoil

that we are seeing at this point is only going to build
in the ensuing months.

Government pressure

I can only see increasing

as cost containment legislation becomes a reality, as

National Health Insurance becomes a reality next year,
and I think that if the responses of hospitals arc only

going to be more bold; they are going to be driven to

1
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take additional steps, firm steps in order to try to

2

keep themselves alive because once they go, they're

3

gone.

4

5

6
7
8
9
10

11
12

That gets me really to the Exposure Draft and all

of that is by way of explanation, I think, where we’re

coming from and the work we’re doing in providing perhaps
some insight to another set of problems that will be
impacted by an Exposure Draft of this type.

I’d like to reiterate some of the points that are
in the letter.

One of the points is that I don’t think

that the, this is viewing the Exposure Draft really
in terms of what I perceive to be the accounting goals
which it is expected to fulfill.

13
14

And that is to provide

greater clarity and greater consistency.

The key language is, in my view, is the first sentence
15

in the proposal which talks
16
17

In substance their use or eventual distribution
18

is limited to the hospital by the organization’s charter
19

or by other means.
20

Viewing this from my particular perspective, if
21

I’m sitting down with somebody in a room and we’re
22

trying to build something that’s going to generate new
23

revenues for us and others, but something that we don’t
24

want it to go to the government
25

We’re going to create
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1

something new so that we can subsidize our levels of

2

health care.

3

we try to figure what is it that is going to keep that

4

financials of this new organization away from the financials

5

of the hospital.

So, we take a look at that language and

6

And, it’s very difficult for us to interpret it.

7

Take the situation that we discussed before where you

8

have, say, a third of the Board controlled by the hospital,

9

and where the other foundation if you created a founda

10

tion who is selling management services —

11
12
13
14

15
16
17

18

19

20
21
22

23
24
25

The charter of the new foundation is completely

silent in terms of any obligation to provide funds to

the hospital where as a matter of practice they may
give to other institutions in the community through

which all things have been done already, and, if so, how
much have they been giving to other institutions in the

community.

And I don’t think I have any idea on how

to advise someone from an accounting standpoint of

whether or not that would be something that would be
combined or would not be combined.

And, I think it’s something that might change
over the course of time.

If you give eighty percent

of your assets, of your net revenues to the hospital

1
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this year and only twenty percent to other organizations

2

you might reach a different result than if it was ninety -

3

ten, or ninety-five - five, or seventy - thirty, and

4

that may change in any particular year.

5

a situation which should combined —

You may have

6

It’s quite vague and from a planning standpoint

7
8
9

10
11

12
13

14
15
16
17

it’s very difficult to interpret and very difficult for

me to work with.

It may be easier for accountants,

but I assume that accountants are going to be in a very
similar position with respect, well, they’re going to be

in a worse position with respect to this new language

than

they are with respect to the 72 Audit Guide.
And the reason is that we are in a very different

environment than we were in 72.

In 1972 I don’t think

hospitals were facing the kinds of pressures that they

arc having to cope with today.

I don’t think hospitals

were faced with mammoth operating deficits and the
18

question of survival itself.
19

I think that if combination means confiscation,
20

if the effect of having the assets and the revenues
21

of the foundation combined with those of the hospital
22

means that all of the revenues, the net revenues will
23

go in the form of reduced reimbursement.
24

That’s a catastrophe as far as the hospital is
25
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1

concerned.

2

meeting their debt obligations or not being able to meet

3

their debt obligation.

4

accountant that’s in the position of having to meet

5

with the Board and explain why he’s going to have to

6

combine when he’s only got the language of the Exposure

7

Draft to rely on.

8
9

And, it may mean the difference between

I can only feel sorry for the

I think there’s going to be tremendous inconsistency

of practice.

No two situations are going to be alike.

10

It’s going to be very difficult to develop a consistent

11

body of norms or principles on which to rely.

12

are going to be in hot water in trying to deal with very

13

emotional people whose entire organization is at stake

14

when they are trying to make a conclusion theoretically

15

only on the basis of accounting principles.

16

And they

The second problem I have with the Draft is one

have spoken to and that’s the concept of

17

that others

18

ignoring structure.

19

just looking at the corporate creation that exists on

20
21

22

23
24
25

The idea that we want to get away from

paper and look to what really happens.
And I think that’s a very appealing notion.

It

makes a lot of sense from a common sense standpoint.

But the problem as I see it is first of all I don't see
this dramatic difference between substance and legal

structure.

If you do not have the right to control
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1

something that’s very significant in terms of what your

2

substantive rights are.

3

Our experience has been that while we feel that in a

4

uncontrolled foundation, and I mean one where there's

5

no Board overlap at all, nothing in the Articles, just

6

different people and they get together and they raise

7

funds and they may give some to the hospital and they

8

may give some to another hospital and they may give some

9

to the Boy Scouts and they may give some to everybody,

10

that kind of entity is the easiest to defend under this

11

type of an approach and under cost containment legislation.

12

13

14
15

16
17
18

19

20
21
22

The Boards of Directors that we have dealt with

really have problems with that.

They want to be sure

that they control whatever it is that we’re creating.
And they are very, very sensitive to the prospect of
not being able to follow the tune.

Everyone of them comes up to us with horror stories
of what happens to us if they don't want to give us the
money.

What happens if the want the auditorium named

after the Chairman's daughter?

All these kinds of things,

I think are very real and because this problem is kind

of new, there's not an awful lot of experience with
these kinds of structures, at least to our knowledge.

23

24
25

I do know of one situation where a completely

separate organization was created and where there have

1
2
3
4

5
6
7

8

been problems,
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where splits in the community have been

reflected in the Boards of the two respective organizations

and the foundation doing the hospital very, very little

good at this point.
I think that is a reality.

in terms of substance at that

And I think the talk
point has to take into

account the very real limitations on the hospital’s
legal positions.

The other impact of the conceptual approach that’s
9

taken by the Draft is the possibility that others have
10

addressed that regulators are going to pick up on the
11

authority of the AICPA in drafting regulations and in
12

drafting legislation from a cost containment standpoint.
13

I think that the regulators would love, because
14

their principle obligation and their principle desire
15

at this point, is to reduce the impact on the Federal
16

and State budgets that they have to work with; they
17

would love to reach assets which have been set aside
18

which do not have to do with the health care process,
19

enforce the hospitals to use those assets to subsidize
20

those Federal programs.

One of the Senate staffers

21

called this the ”Eat your assets approach.”

And it's

22

something that’s stuck in the craw of a lot of hospital
23

Administrators.
24

In closing, I think the overall feeling I got in
25
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1

reviewing the Draft and thinking about the position of

2

the AICPA right now, and thinking about right now and

3

where we are going to be going, is that the question

4

of the impact of cost containment on hospitals is going

5

to be a pivotal issue in terms of what kind of a health

6

7
8
9

10
11
12
13

14

care system we have, in terms of its quality and the

way it’s organized.
But that I don’t think or I would be surprised
if the accounting profession wants to get in the middle

of the that.

I think that litigation has already been

hinted at today.

I think that there will be a lot of

aggravation, irritation, greater than what has already

been displayed today and in the comment letters.
And, I think that the chance of producing a work

able document and really to produce anything that’s an
15

improvement over the existing audit guide will be much
16

greater once the hospital stops thrashing around and
17

comes to some general conclusion about what it is their
18

structures are going to do; how they are going to organize
19

themselves; and essentially what shape they are going to
20

be taking.
21

At the same time I think once governmental pressures
22

become

clearer, exactly how deep the cuts are going to

23

go, exactly what form the Federal legislation is going
24

to take, I think that the AICPA will know more what the
25
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1

users have got in mind.

I think all this is going to take place within

2
3

two to three years.

4

it might be much, much safer, much more pleasant, and

5

much more effective in terms of coming up with a set

6

of audit guidelines that will give regulators and

7

regulatal

alike something that they can live with.

That concludes my remarks, Mr. Chairman.

8

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

9
10

And I would suggest at that time

Thank you.

Thank you, very much.

Do

we have any questions?
MR. WILLMAN:

11

Your closing remark and also

12

your outline indicates that one of the key points to

13

the effect that you recommended deferring an amendment

14

to the guide.

15

16
17

under separate criteria, one that we call —
the wording of it presently stated should be retained

as is?
MR. ROSENFIELD:

18

19
20
21

22

to —

24
25

I think that’s preferable

I think it’s difficult to do it until we know

what people are doing and what they will bo doing.
And then we may have some concrete problems to address
and ask whether or not the language in SAS-6 really

meets it.
23

The guide presently calls for a combination

MR. ROSENFIELD:

1
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And ask whether or not the

2

language in SAS-6 really meets it.

3

MR. WILLMAN:

And also your paper makes a

4

statement to the effect that the full test ability provides

5

an adequate starting point for analysis.

6

real question, I think, with regard to the outline you

7

provided.

8

that the existing

9

meaningful changes in relationships.

10

I do have

a

You made a statement something to the effect
—

talk about the test of

normally will result in very
In the forms you

— set forth in the diagram.

I think perhaps it answers my question but I’ll

11
12

ask it anyway.

13

it does not elaborate on any guide, should be elaborated

14

on?

Do you think that the test of control,

MR. ROSENFIELD:

15

I think it would be nice to

I think it would be helpful to people in trying

16

try it.

17

to plan what they are doing and I think it would help

18

to promote consistency.

19

they have a problem in terms of how foundations and

20

related organizations are treated.

21

think one way to provide greater consistency would be to

22

23
24
25

I think the AICPA

believes that

And, if they do, I

try to provide greater guidance.

From the planning standpoint, again, I think that if

people in our position are trying to sit down with the
hospital and plan something where they can make a choice.
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1

If you want this kind of effect you have to pay this kind

2

of price in terms of control.

3

rational decision do we want to do that.

4

them, well, if you have only three seats on the Board

5

that may or may not get you something, we really don’t

6

know, it makes it very difficult for the hospital to plan

7

its affairs.

8

clarity did exist and make it easier for the auditors.

9

Then they can make a
If you tell

I think it would help hospitals if greater

MR. BUELT:

The other piece of existing lit

10

erature that deals with this subject we’ve mentioned before

11

in the SAS-6, I ’d like to know how that fits in with

12

your thoughts, you know, in this new environment of these

13

additional organizations and so forth, and, also, how,

14

you know, the comments that have been made this morning

15
16

17

18

19

20
21
22

about disclosure being a pretty acceptable approach,

would that give you some problems in what you see as a
hospital's need to separate and keep peace; funds, let's
say being appropriated by third parties?

MR. ROSENFIELD:

I think it might.

You know

I think I disagree with some of the other speakers in

terms of that.

I think that if the idea is to try to

find out what it takes to draw a sharp line, I think
maybe the question would be easier to answer in the con

23

text of a specific illustration.

I think that if standards

24

existed that enabled a hospital to know exactly what they
25
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1

had to do in order to create something that would clearly

2

be on the other side of the line, I think they would do

3

that.

4

tions as long as the penalties

5

so insuperable that they could not handle the drawbacks,

6

such as complete independance.

I think they would create those kinds of organiza

for creating it were not

I think complete independance with no Board rep

7

8

resentation and no obligation to give any

9

make the independent foundation very limited, and some

10

11

thing that very few facilities would entrust with signi
ficant responsibilities.

MR. WILLMAN;

12

13
14
15

16
17

18

monies would

I think I understood you to say

that the two criteria control and inferences were adequate
in the distant guide if some clarifications could be

provided with regard to control.
the

—

Are you planning with

the closed statement in position by the non

profit organizations which have a section in it being

with the same general area?
MR. ROSENFIELD:

19

Generally, but I wouldn’t feel

comfortable commenting on it.
20

MR. WILLMAN:

I think what it effectively does

21

is that we have difficulty with the term control and
22
23
24
25

therefore we would like to approach this from a different
angle.

Another question which will be my last is to the

effect to remember the remarks that deal with a fairly
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1

large number of hospitals.

2

of these either entered into some type

3

to a development of a new structure or at least thinking

4

about it.

MR. ROSENFIELD:

5

And I assume a fair proportion

of an approach

I would say that a fair number

6

are thinking about it.

7

I know all of their structures, I don’t think I do, but

8

I would say of the ones I’m familiar with, I would say

9

fewer

I think that to the extent that

than thirty, forty percent have got any foundation
Of the ones that do have them, they’re all

10

at all.

11

completely controlled where the Boards are just simply

12

appointed by a

13
14

15

procedure; that the foundations are far more prevalent

in California and in the West than they are in the Mid
west or in the East coast.
And I think that a lot of them are talking about

16
17
18
19

Board of the hospital or some equivalent

it.

I think there is a tremendous amount of interest

in ferment.

I would

say that we are actively working

on new structures for about a dozen right now.
of them are talking about it.

But a lot

It takes Boards a long

20

time to get going to the point of making a decision.
21

That's the biggest delay.
22

But that period of education is under way and I
23

think a lot of them may change their structures in a
24

year or two.
25
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MR. WILLMAN:

1

Of those that have such an

2

organization in place would you comment on what your

3

observations are of reporting practice?

4

that the financial statements clearly in all or most

5

cases present the relationship?

6

not combining?

think

Are they combining or

I think there is some diversity

MR. ROSENFIELD:

7

Do you

8

Of the ones I'm familiar with you get tremendous incon

9

sistency.

Some combine, some not combine with very
I think without knowing the facts

10

similar structures.

11

I suspect that there has been pressure placed on people.

12

13

14
15
16

17
18

19
20

The Board is concerned about combining it and the auditor

feels that he can justify not combining it, but he then
says, "Next year we’re going to have to combine.”

We

face that situation.
So, hospitals have come to us under the threat

that their auditors will combine them next year with no
apparent change in the situation, just a feeling on the
part of the auditor that he wants to change it.

It is

a situation that is hard to understand.

MR.

:

Mr. Rosenfield, just quickly

21
22

you suggest that in probably two or throe years the
needs of government regulators are understood and so

23

forth, I guess my question is so often when one pro
24

crastinates something, hoping that the air is going to
25
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1

clear in say two or three years, we could have said

2

that in '66 about the Medicare dust settling.

3

could have said it in '72 with respect to the Audit

4

Guide dust settling.

5

that in two or three years, we’ve been in, I guess, this

6

committee, prior to even my joining it, it started over

7

two years ago.

8

the dust ever settle?

What made you believe seriously

Has the dust settled since then?

MR. ROSENFIELD:

9

We

Will

I think it’s a very good

I certainly don’t know.

I think that we are

10

argument.

11

dealing certainly with a tremendous change in the political

12

climate.

13

society programs, I think is no longer in existence

14

and the legislation that is being proposed now is motivated

15
16
17

18
19

20
21

22

And the concensus that created the great

by a very different philosophy.
I think with that dramatic break in attitude that it’s
possible that at least we’ll have a different idea.

I

think it is a completely different thread and a completely
different breeze blowing now.

It may be while things

may not be clear, they will certainly be very different
and it may be easier to be intuned with that breeze at

that time.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Thank you very much,

23
24
25

Mr. Rosenfield.
MR. BERRY:

Is there time for one question?

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Well, there really isn’t.
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1

2
3
4

5
6
7

8
9

10

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. ROSENFIELD;
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Our next speaker is

Mr. Bob Bromberg who is an attorney with the firm Baker,

Hostetler and Patterson.

Bob, I know you just arrived.

The rules are that the speaker has twenty minutes.

That

saves ten for questions and answers.
MR. BROMBERG:

Let me apologize to the Sub

committee I had some typing problems.

My written comments

are still being worked on by the typist and they will

be over sometime later this afternoon in keeping with
the deadline.

11

I represent a number of Health Care organizations
12

in fact, the past twelve or thirteen years we’ve done
13

very little besides practice in the area of tax exempt
14

organizations.

And more recently we have become involved

15

with hospitals.
16

First, a couple of general comments at the risk of
17

being contrary in the course of lecturing on these things
18

and participating in seminars, I’ve noted a fair amount
19

of controversy as to what the Subcommittee is doing,
20

the rules and all.

I, for one, think it’s a good idea.

21

I think if some reasonable rules consisting with legal
22

principles can be evolved here we may be aiding the
23

industry and that it may help someone in heading off
24

far more unreasonable and arbitrary rules that either
25
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1

the intermediaries or the government may eventually

2

impose on us.

3

In that sense I’m all for it.

My first problem

4

really goes to the question of the law and whether

5

these things are consistent with legal principles.

6

So, you know where I’m coming from, I’m not terribly

7

concerned about controlled foundations operating for

8

the benefit of one hospital.

9

advised clients not to set them up.

I have generally first
And, in fact,

10

haven’t set them up, and won’t set any up because I

11

think basically they’re sort of a waste of time in terms

12

of trying to build a buffer between government infringe

13

ment and resources which donors wish to give.

14
15
16

17

18
19

20
21

22

But, nevertheless, I do have a few thoughts or
concerns about the idea of combination itself.

I don’t

want to be repetitious from the last speaker and what I
assume the speakers in the morning but I think it is
important to say that with a concern of a form or a

substance I would just suggest that we shouldn’t lose
sight of the fact that legal principles, legal structures

have their own substance in and of themselves.

And,

we don’t really want to do violence to them.
Let me just give you three examples or illustrations

23
24

which I think bother me as to why combination instead

of merely disclosure by footnotes.
25
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Many hospital

Take the case first of liabilities.

1

2

foundations today as has been indicated do get into

3

other things, Medical Office buildings

4

Now, if the foundation happens to be fairly well endowed

5

they probably can get finances

6

the credit or guarantee of any kind of related hospital.

7

A combination means they will lose liabilities

for example.

themself without utilizing

8

for more of the indebtedness of the foundation shows

9

up on the hospital’s financial statement.

Obviously

10

it would have to bo indicated in such a way that

11

clear that it’s not precisely the hospital’s.

12

then again what have we really accomplished?

13

time we’re finished we’ve accomplished little more

14

than a footnote which would more accurately reflect

15

the legal realities since the hospital is not liable

16

19

20
21
22

23
24
25

But,
By the

on the mortgage.

The same thing would be true I think of creditors.

17

18

it’s

The committee is interested in placing substance before

form.

The substance is that creditors can not reach

even the worst situation,

a foundation which is control

led by a hospital whose assets are dedicated to that
hospital.
It is a separate corporation holding charitable

funds and a creditor of malpractice judgment, for
example, in most states that I know simply can not
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If certainly the corporation

1

go after those assets.

2

is properly structured or for example, in the case of

3

charitable trust.

4

So, what we really have here is something that may

5

be misleading.

6

indicate true, these are from a separate foundation

7

oven though they are combined.

8

would seem to do it.

9

Again, the financial statement could

But, again, a footnote

The thing that troubles me most and it was discussed

10

here a few minutes ago is the questions of the donors.

11

After all I look at this a little differently.

12

13
14

15

16
17

18

19
20

21

22

I’m not

as concerned about trying to prevent the government
from coming in, I’m trying to make sure that the donor’s

intent is carried out.

A very basic principle in interpreting charitable
trust law for example is to give voice to the donor’s

intent.

If the donor wants the money to go to a hospital,

if he wants to entrust the hospital with the investment
of his assets then he gives the money to a hospital and

he may set up a fund restricted or he may give it to
them unrestricted.
However, it is most common and has been for a hundred
years to set up separate charitable trusts for the

23

benefit of hospitals, colleges, ectera because the
24

donor does not intend the hospital to have direct use of
25
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1

those assets.

2

foundations to set up what is called Designated Funds

3

whereby they are basically functioning as endowments

4

for the benefit of community charities but hold the

5

funds themselves and have an inherent

6

which I will get to at the end of my presentation.

7

It is very common to use community

It’s the donor’s intent also, I think, that is

And that may end up discouraging

8

given violence to.

9

charitable contributions if the donor finds that a con

10

tribution that he has given to a health care foundation

11

functioning for the benefit of the community, ends up

12

13

14
15

16
17
18

19
20
21

22
23
24

25

shown on the hospital’s financial statement.
think this really does reflect substance.

I don’t

I think

this reflects some type of elusive form.
Let me also suggest to you that when you start

varying these legal principles you do have organizations

like charitable trusts, like community foundations,
even like United Torch Organizations which float in and

out of these principles and where the application
of them obviously should not occur but may prove difficult

without some clarification.
And that is where I would like to go for the

balance of my fifteen minutes on the question of

clarification.

Starting with the definition of hospital

resources at the outset in reading them one can assume
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1

that, well, first of all, I think for them to work

2

they basically have to be administrable, they have to

3

be even handed and that means they have to be objective.

4

Phrases such as or by other means

and are otherwise

5

closely related, having written regulations I have been

6

guilty of the same thing and particularly aware of it,

7

they’re much too amorphous.

8

to uniform interpretation by either orders or appliance

9

alike.

10

They’re not susceptible

These whole set of principles appear to contain

11

two central theses.

12

question is whether the resources are of a separate

13

organization or limited to supporting a single hospital

14

and whether it’s controlled.

15
16
17

18

19
20
21

22

One where the resources, the first

Now, there’s two central documents that you look to.

Now, the first in terms of whether or not the resources
are the governing instruments.

Usually the Articles of

Incorporation, Trust Indentures, Articles of Association
or, and this, I think, is important, in the case of a
particular fund where a restriction is placed on by

a donor at the time of the gift during the instrument
of transfer in that instrument to transfer itself.

We are talking about a non-controlled, multi-purpose
23
24

foundation but with a restriction put on it. Again,

it’s in a piece of paper, the document.
25
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1

The control basically comes from the organizational

2

structure usually found in the by-laws or as they’re

3

called now in Ohio the Code of Regulations.

4

would seem to me that unless you have resources, unless

5

you have assets that are limited to a particular hospital

6

or an organization purposes are limited to a particular

7

hospital spelled out in these articles, or the potential

8

to that limitation by the de facto control which again

9

stems from the nature of the by-laws, that we should

10

11
12

13
14

15

16
17
18

19

Now, it

not be dealing with hospital resources.
I think this is really the key to the whole thing.

There’s language in here that even could be more trouble

there’s a reference to an eventual distribution of
separate organization assets.

Now, gentlemen, every

single Section 501 C-3 organization must in order to
qualify for exemption have a provision dedicating its

assets to charitable purposes.
It can be done in one of two ways traditionally,
either exclusively to charitable, educational, ectera

purposes or by naming a specific charity.

Most charitable

20

organizations are also in perpetual duration.
21

It appears to me that the question of whether there
22

is a possibility of eventual distribution of assets
23

is probative of absolutely nothing.

It’s almost a

24

requirement of every charity and whether you limit it
25

1
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one or to others should not make a difference in determining

2

whether or not the current use of income or current

3

call

4

of a particular hospital.

5

upon assets is a matter of war occurs on the part

I would certainly suggest that in reference to

6

eventual distribution of assets be eliminated in deter

7

mining what arc hospital resources.

8

phrase or by other means appears to refer cither to

9

restrictions placed by donors on a particular gift or

Similarly the

10

possibly even to the exercises of de facto control

11

which would be another move.

12
13
14

15

16
17
18

19

What I would suggest is that if you, again, limit

the definition of hospital resources to assets held by
corporations or any of these three conditions exist

then, that is control, or limitations to one hospital
or in the case of a particular asset where a donor has
placed restrictions on it, we’re talking about something

that it definable and administrable and not something
that refers to other means or another phrase you have

in there is closely related.
20

Nowadays you can have an ambulance service run by
21

a separate corporation and a foundation can be holding
22

assets for the benefit of the ambulance services, that’s
23

closely related, but that should not be treated as a
24

hospital asset if the ambulance service and the corporation
25
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1

of the hospital are separate.

2

Again, I think these loose words are nice but

3

they’re not susceptible of uniform interpretation.

4

You go on on page six, Section

and talk about

5

primary purpose.

6

example of solicitation.

7

the most difficulty with these things because I can’t

8

quite figure out where that functions.

9

And the second sentence gives an
That’s where, I guess, I have

It would seem to me that there's only one appropriate

10

way for determining the primary purpose or function of

11

a separate organization and that’s to look at its gov

12

erning instrument.

13
14
15

16
17

18

19

If the organization’s governing

instrument forgets the latitude of flexibility to make

distributions to general health care purposes, I think
it’s highly improper and inappropriate to second guess
the purpose as stated by looking to solicitation lit
erature .
It presents a number of problems.

First of all

the auditors will have to start reading solicitation

literature, trying to figure what was said between
20

principle

donors and fund raiser to determine intent.

21

22

The primary intent in giving to a charitable
corporation where there is no restrictions is derived

23

from the Articles of Incorporation of the charity.

It

24

is possible, for example, in our state to have individuals
25

1
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give to a charitable corporation established for one

2

purpose over a period of years and subsequently the

3

Courts will permit that corporation to

change its

4

charitable purpose for another equally

charitable pur

5

pose.

6

The donors, because they give to a corporation

7

are presumed to be given to the corporation as provided

8

in the Articles and by-laws.

9

amendment or if the Articles permit distribution to

And if the by-laws permit

10

other organizations, you can not read into a donor’s

1 1

intent.

12

And, therefore, I would strongly urge you to

13

take out this reference to solicitation.

14

define whether or not you’re limited to one organization

15

or not.

16

funds that have restrictions on them will define them

17

selves.

Your Articles

Your by-laws will define control and specific

18

The effect of solicitation, it seems to me, takes

19

you nowhere because even if you do find that they have

20

been soliciting, if there’s no control and if there’s

21

a multi-purpose foundation, it’s still not going to be

22

reported anywhere and all you’ve done is injected a little

23
24
25

more uncertainty.
So, I would be sort of troubled by that and I
strongly urge that it be taken out.
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1

On the definition of control I find it fairly

2

reasonable and particularly compared to some of the

3

other ones that would be Chapter Ten-One Dealing with

4

Related Parties, although in a different context.

5

Certainly though, I think the three factors which

6

are good ones should be treated as the solo evidence

7

and let’s not leave it up to individuals to try to again

8

see if there is maybe one out of ten hospital representa

9

tives on the Board, but he’s really the most influential.

10

11
12
13
14

15
16
17
18

That’s not the kind of thing we want to have happen.

too subjective.
So, these three should

be the sole factors.

I

would also suggest taking out unequal or special voting
rights and just substituting what you need which is
a veto

power.

A hospital can have lated votes.

The

hospital representative on the Board might have three
votes but stacked up against three others that’s still
not a veto power.

And that still would not constitute

control.
19

One of the more positive things is the footnote
20

at the end of page seven.

I would strongly urge, you

21

recognize that significant funds that do not need the
22

definition of hospital resources, maybe

received on

23

a recurring basis.
24

It seems to be that that fits on very nicely with
25

It's
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1

what I have suggested to you could be an acceptable

2

definition of hospital resources and therefore I would

3

further urge you to move that from a footnote back

4

into the definition of hospital resources.

5

So, that these things such as charitable trusts,

6

United Torch contributions, funds from the Community

7

Foundation would not be amorphous area here but again

8

would fall into the definition of hospital resources

9

and not merely in a footnote.

10
11
12
13

14
15
16
17

Let me make reference to a problem that I’ve had

you know, we’ve had , it’s different working with

hospitals, we do work with a lot of Community Foundations.
They've been around since about 1960 or so and there
are about two hundred fifty to two hundred seventy-five

in the United States in almost every large community.
The Community Foundation is an endowment type
organization.

It doesn’t compete with United Torch.

The money doesn’t go in and go out.

It goes in and

18

produces investment income.

Banks handle the investments.

19

Distribution committee handles the distributions.

But

20

you can establish designated funds, a fund for the benefit
21

of a particular institut
ion.
22

It is very common for Community Foundations to
23

be administering funds for the benefit of a particular
24

college, private school, church or
25

hospital.
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1

Now, that would be a restrictive fund and probably

2

would end up in your scheme as a restrictive fund of

3

some sort. But there is a fact in there that I think,

4

again, goes to legal realities which would probably

5

even take it out of even being a footnote, and that

6

is this.

7

Most Community Foundations as do Health Care

8

Foundations, and, in fact, other types of organizations

9

too, the Claire Foundation Case decided a couple of weeks

10

11
12
13
14
15

16
17

18

ago in Section 50983, the Internal Revenue Code dealing

with supporting organizations had the same type of pre
vision, it’s an internal

- -

.

It’s the power of

the governing body to modify or vary a restriction im

posed by a donor in the event that it becomes impractical,

unnecessary, not in the best interest of the community.
It’s a very broad power that the governing body of
a Community Foundation or many Health Care Foundations
can have that would permit them to change.
For example, if the continued distributions from

19

a fund would produce adverse reimbursement consequences
20

they could very well have the power to give that money
21

to another institution which would not end up having
22

the contributions being made being totally washed out.
23

I suggest to you that where that type of internal
24

power exists that there is, particularly in the
25
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1

case of a non-controlled organization which is also

2

a multi-purpose one, even in the case of restrictive

3

funds, that is donor imposed restriction

4

established within a multi-purpose corporation that that

5

at most should show up on a footnote but more properly

6

not even at all because the foundation ultimately has

7

no call for it.

or funds

8

Finally, let me just make reference to one more

9

suggestion which is, I think you certainly have a further

10

exception in these provisions here for charitable trusts

11

the assets of which would transfer to it by a single

12
13

14
15
16
17

18

19

donor, or family, or corporation, obviously other than

a hospital.
The application of these rules to charitable trusts

is always frightening to me.
have any application.

And I don’t think they

I don’t think this is really

what we are talking about.

And I think you might want

to consider some type of an exception for a charitable

trust where, in effect, just set up by one donor which
would at least take it out of the realm of fund raising

20

organizations .
21

That’s basically some comments that I have.

As I

22

said I’ll have my written comments to you later this
23

afternoon.

Any questions?

24

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:
25

Thank you very much.

Do
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1

we have any questions?

2

MR. TURNER:

Mr. Bromberg, in your discussion

3

of the definition of control, your number two item is

4

indicative here as evidence; the hospital has the power

5

to appoint, reappoint, and remove employees, members

6

of the other organizations.

7

our attention by another witness that that is an unrealistic

8

or it would be embarrassing that that really wouldn’t

9

happen.

It has been brought to

This is a hospital and it has such a foundation

10

has the power to do that, but they would like us to drop

11

this because it is unrealistic.

12

deal of turmoil.

13

the Health Care Community, the giving community, if they

14
15
16
17
18
19

20
21

22

It would cause a great

It would be a disaster

to the community

even tried to exercise that kind of thing.
So, realistically it wasn’t a realistic form of

control because it would be disastrous to exercise it.
Have you, in your experiences encountered this kind of —
MR. BROMBERG: No, I’m afraid I don’t quite

share, can’t quite the mortal terror that you are des

cribing as this kind of thing.
has been a little different.

I guess my experience
If I may draw a parallel

again, I mention the Section 50983, supporting organizations
which is a form of public charity; there’s a provision

23

in the Internal Revenue Code that says that it can't
24

be controlled by disqualified persons.
25
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1

When clients come to me and want to set these things

2

up I have to explain to them that they can have dis

3

qualified persons on the Board and they can have a sub

4

stantial say, but they have to give up the legal control.

5

There is no way to guarantee that from that point on

6

those people had control of the stock of their corporations

7

or what have you. They don’t want to do that.

8

not have one of those things.

9

They can

I think my attitude has generally been the same

10

with developing foundations.

11

have representatives on the Board.

12

if they attempt to have veto, if they attempt to have

13

a majority, I think basically they are not really accomplish

14

15
16
17

18
19

20
21
22

I think hospitals can
But, I think that

ing what is one of their major goals to encourage
donors to give to an organization where the government

will not ultimately infringe on the assets.
Therefore, I, my experience has basically been
where the hospital has not been too concerned about,
they’ve always been concerned, but it’s sort of been the

rules of the game.

And I have as an accounting this

year, in fact, I’ve seen a number of, I was out to one
about six

months ago where there were no similar rep

resentatives.

There were no representatives of the

23

hospital’s Board on the Foundation which was very unusual.
24

Generally I think some should be on there.
25

13 0
1
2

But the hospital did not appear to be terribly

concerned about it.

MR. TURNER:

3
4

11
12

They are

suggesting that this be taken out?
MR. TURNER:

As number two.

MR. BROMBERG:

8

10

What suggestion?

MR. BROMBERG:

7

9

Let me ask you this hospital does

not worry about -----

5
6

That's my own personal experience.

Well, in other words you can

have a structure then where members of a corporation

with the hospital as the corporation represents Class A
and has the power to elect a majority of the governing

body and the public members can elect a minority of
the members; and that would not be precluded with this

13

coming out?
14

MR. TURNER:

The only thing cited in this

15

sample is that they have the power to remove

and the

16

power to appoint.

The hospital has that power.

17

MR. BROMBERG:

Well, I think that they have

18

the power to appoint, they

have the power to appoint

19

or to remove the majority, not less.

And I don’t think

20

they have the power to elect or appoint a minority
21

because there is no way they can be legally certain
22

that the assets will, the income or the assets will
23

all prove to their benefit.
24

But anything, if you're talking about a majority then
25
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1

I think that is a de facto enough control.

2

concern is that we may convince the AICPA to take some

3

thing like this out and let a hospital appoint the maj

4

ority, but when the crunch comes that, you know, in a

5

couple of years, two years, five years, I don’t think

6

we’re going to convince too many other people.

7

My real

And, I’d rather see these organizations built on

8

a firmer foundation that will withstand any kind of

9

arbitrary or unreasonable attacks; and I’m not sure

10

whether the hospital has the power to appoint a majority

11

of a governing body, that is an arbitrary and unreasonable

12

attack.

MR. BUELT:

13
14

15

control a couple of times.
mean by that?

18
19

20
21
22

Would you explain what you

I know that contrasts with

MR. BROMBERG:

16
17

You mentioned the de facto

--

No, I think it’s the same

thing.
MR. BUELT:

Same thing.

MR. BROMBERG:

the distinction.

I don’t think you can make

You’re talking about people wearing

two different hats.

If I’m a trustee of the hospital

and I'm a trustee of the, you can argue, a trustee in

different capacities and we have different obligations.
23

That’s all well and good.

It’s just that I am not

24

convinced personally that if either PRRB or a subsequent
25
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1

Court would be terribly impressed with the concept that

2

seventy percent or sixty percent of the foundation Board

3

is made up

4

or significant influence of the hospital.

5

-----

is not in some way under the control

What I mean by de facto is the same people, however

You can do it a number of ways.

6

it goes.

7

absolutely silent and just start out the corporation

8

with fifty, sixty percent of people who are, in effect,

9

the hospital trustees and just go on from there, a self-

You can be

10

perpetuating group like that.

11

facto while a by-laws providing that either the hospital

12

13

shall appoint

16

a majority of the trustees, would be

de juris control.
MR. BUELT:

14

15

That would be more de

I thought you might have meant

some type of indirect type control.

Can you invision

any indirect control factors other than —

MR. BROMBERG:

17

No, I, that’s one area where

I guess I do get a little troubled by.

I don’t, even

18
19

in the income tax regulations defining what is indirect
control, the Internal Revenue Service never goes as far

20

as to assume, for example, the Section 50983-C Regula
21

tions.

You can not have indirect control by disqualified

22
23
24
25

persons.

But the regulations are very clear and very

precise.

If they do not constitute a majority of the

Board there is no indirect control of the Board.
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1

In fact the service has also gone one step further

2

which is quite interesting, the attorneys and the

3

accountants of these disqualified persons can

4

the Board and that is not indirect control.

5

be on

There is no implication because you see each person

6

has their own obligations and therefore you have to

7

treat that as such.

8

I think once you get past the actual majority concept

9

you bring in so many other factors.

I don’t invision indirect control.

Sure practically

10

speaking I would have to be honest with you and I would

11

say that I have seen very little hospital Boards, for

12

example, where there are not one or two dominating person

13

alities .

14
15

16
17
18
19

20
21

22
23
24
25

I suspect any committee, you've got one or two

dominating people.

Well, that may be the reality of

where the influence is coming from but who is to say

who that person is and how much influence he has and
at any given time he can swing a majority of the votes.

I think indirect control is a bad concept that just
is not susceptible to administration on an even handed

basis.
MR. BUELT:

What if the foundation's Charter

specifically mentions a hospital as a sole beneficiary

would that be —
MR. BROMBERG:

Well, that would fit into your

134
1

not per se, that would fit into your scheme and that

2

would be a foundation whose resources are limited to

3

one institution.

4

that’s control, if there are no hospital representatives

5

on that Bo
ard they may be required, let me give you an

6

illustration which is maybe not that far fetched.

7

But then in terms of whether or not

It is conceiveable that you have an inner city

8

hospital with a Board perhaps with physicians and some

9

of the suburbanites, but the foundation, for some reason

10

or other, and this has happened, where if you start out

11

with a membership organization, has been, is now being

12
13
14

15

16
17

18

19

dominated by city dwellers.
And the money can only go to the hospital but it

may not go for a brand new toy or machine, what it may
be going for is care for the poor.

So, you can not

presuppose merely because the income is required to go
to one institution, that they therefore control it.

Or

you can presuppose, it’s exactly what the document says

that it is required to go to that organization.
MR. BUELT:

20

disclosure

Do you see any problem with

as an alternative?

21

22

MR. BROMBERG:

MR. BUELT:

You mean by footnotes?

Yes, in a case like that.

23

MR. BROMBERG:

No, as I said at my opening

24

remarks I had never personally, I have never understood
25
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1

the need for a combination.

2

that, see when you’re dealing, when the accounting pro

3

fession deals with publically held corporations, it’s

4

a duty to the public.

5

disclosure as you can because it’s good for the public

6

and it’s good for the protection of both the public

7

and the profession.

8

9

I’ve always had the impression

And you want to make as much

You’re dealing with a non-profit corporation.

There

There are no share holders.

There

arc no stock holders.

10

are donors, but as I pointed out, of the donors certainly

11

have no vested interest nor even intent that the founda

12

tion that they contributed, should have its financial

13

statement emerge with the hospital.

14
15

16
17
18

19

20
21

22

The Attorney General,

I don’t think there’s anything in relationships between
these organizations that Attorney General, that the

question of disclosure on financial statements, combination
requires that.

It’s a question of what need there is to combine
these things.

realities.

You’re certainly not reflecting legal

And in substance I'm not sure there either

because I think the law itself is a substance and imbues

the structure with their own substance of their own.
I think at best, I think at best disclosure is

23

reasonable.

For example, if a hospital takes two

24

million dollars and puts it into a separate foundation
25
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1

there ought to be some disclosure about that.

2

it’s separately controlled, then they can then give money

3

to others, assuming that

4

funds and put them over there, disclosure should be

5

made.

6

But if

it's legal to take hospital

But if you had a charitable trust or if you had a

7

Health Care foundation that can sprinkle funds around

8

the community, that is not controlled by the hospital

9

in a sense that no one hospital or for example, I will

10

try, because I want broad community representation

11

when I set up one of these things very often, to provide

12

that no more than one third of the trustees shall be

13

represented at any one hospital.

14
15

16
17

18

19
20
21

22

23
24
25

Even there it gets a little bit difficult because

a lot of people, there's a large number of civic minded

people and they are working on the Board of two or three
hospitals or organizations.
But, I think disclosure is fine and, myself, I've

never understood why it had to go beyond that.
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:
Mr. Bromberg.

Thank you very much,

We've used up all of our time for questions.

Our next speaker is Mr. Robert J. Flanagan who is a

Vice President with the American Hospital Association.

MR. FLANAGAN:
Dr. Robert Flanagan.

Good afternoon.

My name is

I'm a CPA, Vice President of the
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1

American Hospital Association and also a member of

2

the American Institute.

3

represents sixty-four hundred member institutions,

4

hospitals, long-term care institutions, mental health

5

facilities, and approximately twenty-four thousand

6

individual members, personal members.

7

As you know the AICPA

Now, we are submitting a planned detailed analysis

8

which is in the process of having some minor editorial

9

revision, but will be forwarded to you very shortly.

10

It was developed by a task force of attorneys and

11

accountants, development directors, of representatives

12

of AHA staff.

13

14
15
16

17
18

Our position with respect to the Exposure Draft

is that the proposed financial statement draft, is
that the, we are opposed to the comprehensive concept

of resource approach as you outlined in the Draft because
it might force the combination of assets and liabilities

which may never accrue to the institution itself.
The reason is this approach ignores other elements

19

20
21

22
23
24
25

of financial statements and in addition the rights and
responsibilities with respect to assets and liabilities
had by separate organizations and trusts might be con

sidered as they may not properly be reflected under the

Draft.
For example, to include a line by line combination

1
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which would run into a situation which would have a

2

separate foundation with significant amounts of cash.

3

Now, if we’re to combine these on the financial state

4

ments of the institution this could be misleading as to

5

the liquidity to outside creditors under the presumption

6

that this cash would be available to liquidate.

7

Our approach to the AICPA Draft is rather it should

8

focus on control and a combination is appropriate when

9

control exists.

10

11
12
13
14

15

16
17

18

19
20
21

22

23
24
25

Now, our proposed accounting treatment

would be as follows.

We could combine the financial statement with the

statement on the hospital using the not asset approach.

That is rather than compare line item by line item we
would combine controlled organization foundation assets

as funds held by separate foundations for the benefit of
the hospital or other appropriate restrictive designa

tions .

We think this would avoid the problems of misinter

pretation and misrepresentation of liabilities, availa

bility of cash and other items.
This basis would recognize explicitly external

donor restrictions, recognize restrictions by by-laws
or organizations, letters of solicitations, donors,
ec
tera.
We would exclude from the presentation gifts
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They have no basis

1

restricted for other organizations.

2

for being on the statement of the institution because

3

the institution and those funds will never run to this

4

institution, and it would be misleading to show those.

5

We would suggest added disclosures to alert users

6

to the possible differences and rights with respect to

7

resources held by the hospital and resources held by

8

separate control organization.

9

It is possible uncertainties and excessive

--

10

to funds held by separate control and possible differences

11

and responsibilities of other appropriate

12

which would provide the user with a financial statement

13

with a clear indication of what those

14

the availability and

15

available to the institution.

disclosures

funds are and

under what conditions they are

16

What I’m talking about control and non-control

17

organizations I prefer the term over the related concept

18

19
20
21

22
23

24
25

or the related organization concept, primarily because
of the confusion in the reimbursements regulations of
Medicare in which they define related organizations.
And I think this makes a clear distinction in which we

talk about control and non-controlled

and separate

organizations.
Now, our accounting treatment for non-controlled

organizations we would suggest that these not be combined

1
2
3
4

5
6

7
8
9

with the financial statements of the hospital.
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In the

event of --- - of disclosure it is different for the

non-controll
ed organization

--- .

That is a footnote

to that detailing perhaps the amounts of money, perhaps
the fact that certain funds can be accepted, be expected

from a separate foundation and know under what conditions

these funds will be dispersed.

If the focus is on control as opposed to resources
the definition of control is important further and un

fortunately the typical criteria for control, tax
10

regulations, state laws, and others require the evidence
11

of ownership which is not appropriate in a not for profit
12

scepter.
13

Thus there is a need for a definition of control
14

that recognizes the aspects of the relationships among
15

non-profit organizations.

The definition in the Draft

16

needs modification and our submitted comments will
17

provide some modifications to these.
18

Trust, the document does not specifically address
19

trust to the extent that we believe is necessary.

A

20

thorough analysis is needed.

The College and University

21

Audit Guide discusses what we believe forceable claims,
22

ectera, the types of trusts, revokable

nonrevokable,

23

beneficiary, all these items, and we believe they should
24

be more thoroughly addressed by this document.
25
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1

Economic implications of the proposed statement
Primarily these have been address

2

are of concern to us.

3

ed by others but these are the possible incorporations

4

of the government regulations and the possible expropriat

5

ions of donated funds.

Now, when we’re talking about this, this is an area

6
7

of great concern to many of the state budget review

8

and rate regulatory agencies as well as Medicare ectera.

9

And it is an area in which we do not know the outcome.

10

We can cite instances in which rate review programs have

11

attempted

12

have been successful and have not been successful.

Closer to this area is the situation with Surburban

13

14
15

16
17

18

19
20
21

22
23
24

25

to obtain funds in outside foundations and

Hospital here in Maryland.
Court

It went all the way to the

and finally a commendation was reached.

really don’t know what’s going to happen.

So, we

I think

we can rest assured that with the event of the rate

review agencies and other pressures upon cost containment,
cost control, and reduction of health care costs, these
agencies are going to be under increasing social pressure

to find means by which they can reduce this.
are looking to all funds to accomplish

And they

this end.

The approach that we have seen and that has been
successful in most instances is that the institution
can demonstrate a clear, well-defined plan of use for
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1

those funds.

2

away from the rate review agencies.

3

the effect will be under the Medicare and other govern

4

ment reimbursement programs because as of yet they have

5

not really directed their tact to these funds only in

6

a few instances and that is not really indicative of

7

what we see doing with this.

We don’t know what

But nevertheless, the approach that you outline here

8
9

They have been successful by keeping those

in the accounting treatment, I think what will follow,

10

we’ll seo an increasing action on the part

11

and you don’t want to see their funds going to support

12

charity care, bad debts, ectera.

--

13

And, consequently if we adopt this typo of accounting

14

I think the ultimate result will be an increasing designa

15

tion of fund.

16

I

17

I have a preview of the AICPA.

18

19
20
21

22
23

24
25

don't know.

I’m not saying whether this is good or bad

These are social policies.

And I think

Now, there are some other questions and those deal

with the accounting and a lot of the implications of
the proposed statement of the position.
Required information may not be accessible to

hospitals.

For instance, we are talking about FASB-1?

and we are dealing with market values and the changing
in the flow of funds between the foundation.

And we are

dealing with a non-controlled foundation and it may be very

143
I think it

1

very difficult to obtain this information.

2

will

3

If we’re talking a non-controlled foundation how can

4

the institution direct the foundation to provide which

5

auditors with this information.

6

problem.

7

be a problem of the auditors to come up with.

It’s a very pragmatic

The diversity of existing proposed accounting

8

practices in the area are something that exists.

9

have several types of documents out. We have non-profit

We

10

document ; we have the Anthony Study

11

and University Audit Guide- and we have a Hospital Guide.

12

And if you read through all these documents very care

13

fully you will see from divergent practices to these items

14
15
16
17
18
19

20
21
22
23
24

25

we have the College

and I would suggest if we are going to promulgate a
new document with respect to hospitals that we try,

you know, to get the act together and try to narrow the

diversity, the procedure that may be followed.
Now, in conclusion, and I would say that further
analysis is needed particularly in the area of trust.

We would be glad to provide assistance in any of the
further deliberations that this body might have.

We

would afford to another Exposure Draft, solicit our

input, and I thank you for the opportunity to make
these comments.

Are there any questions?

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Thank you very much,
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If I might start with a question.

If I

1

Mr. Flanagan.

2

understand your accounting treatment in a controlled

3

environment you would pick up the unrestricted resources,

4

the unrestricted funds, assets and liabilities of

5

independent controlled foundation net in combination

6

with the hospital's unrestrictive assets and liabilities ,

7

is that the suggestion?

8

MR. FLANAGAN:

the

No. What I’m suggesting is the

9

foundation in a controlled, single purpose foundation

10

set up for the purpose and its sole purpose to pursue

11

its source of funds for the hospital.

12

that these funds be brought into the financial statements

13

of the institution on a net asset basis.

14

not reflect liability, pick up the net availability

15

16
17
18

19
20
21

22
23
24

25

I would suggest

That is do

of funds which would eventually flow, be included on
the financial statements of the hospital something in

the area of the restricted funds under designation of

funds held in trust for the institution by a separate
foundation or other appropriate words.

This would provide the reader with the information

that in fact these funds do exist, two, that they are
held by a separate foundation; three, with an adequate
footnote disclosure they really would be informed as

to the availability of those funds and the rights of the
institution to collect those funds.

1
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It would be inappropriate, I think, to combine

2

line item by line item because, well, the example I

3

cited, misrepresentation as to liquidity, unrelated

4

liabilities.

5

6
7

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

That answers my question.

Are there any other questions?

MR. TURNER:

Yes.

With respect to controls

8

your thought process as I see it here in the outline is

9

quite simple, do you think there is a need for a new

10

definition, apparently the Draft doos need modification

11

when it deals with what is control.

12

suggestions for SAS-6 inadequate --

13

MR. FLANAGAN:

Do you have any

Very quickly I can say my

14

comments on control are largely the same as that advanced

15

by Mr. Bromberg previously.

16

control definition are again similar.

17
18

19

20
21

22

23

24
25

Our suggested changes to the

That is we would

stop with the words veto power, we would make certain

changes to the number one criteria and number two we

would just stand as is.

And this will be outlined

much further in our submitted comments.
MR. WILLMAN:

Your outline, and I appreciate

the fact that your presentation follows your outline,
in 2-C it indicates and I think you said this orally,

where a controlled organization you should combine the
financial statements.

Then you went on to clarify that
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1

perhaps have a different step.

2

MR. FLANAGAN;

3

MR. WILLMAN:

That is correct.
Later on it says it will exclude

4

from the presentation just restricted for other organiza

5

tions.

6

all?

7

Didn’t the net asset, wouldn't that come up at

MR. FLANAGAN:

I think it is inappropriate

8

to show assets that are restricted for a university,

9

totally unrelated, on a financial statement of an

10

11
12

13

institution.
MR. WILLMAN:

Even though the separate organ

ization meets whatever criteria you came up for?
MR. FLANAGAN:

That is correct because we

14

are dealing with donor restrictive, legally enforceable

15

claim by the university, and in my example, you know, or

16

some other organization for those funds, and they certainly,

17

under the resource concept as declined by the conceptual

18

19
20
21

22
23
24
25

framework, there’s no indirect or direct control for
the flow of those funds into the institution.

MR. WILLMAN:

Under ARB Number 51 where it

talks about the combination there’s also a reference to

the equity method of accounting or reporting.

Is it not

your not asset close to---

MR. FLANAGAN:
that as defined there.

I guess it's very close to
I'm talking about putting equity
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1

into the assets of the foundation.

2

MR. WILLMAN:

with much detail

3

following the equity method of reporting set forth for

4

us in the provision ARB-51 be analogous to what you —
MR. FLANAGAN:

5

Well, I guess I have a little

6

hesitancy there because the equity method would then bo

7

associated with the, I guess it’s FAAA, what, APBO-18,

8

I forget the number, in which we are talking about the

9

presumption of control existing in a defined level

10

somewhere on twenty percent or something to this effect.

11

Well, in the not for profit segment, you know,

12

this may not be adequate or appropriate measure of

13

control.

14
15

16

I steered away from the word equity method because of
it would bo a tie in with that definition and I’m not
too sure that would be appropriate

MR. WILLMAN:

17

18
19

And I would be, I think that would be why

My question which is in effect

of the way you described the net asset approach.

It is

analogous to the equity method of reporting which in

the appending literature does refer to certain arbitrary
20
21

22

criteria as for the twenty percent.
question

As for my next

definition of allowing the net assets

included in hospital statements up to the extent of
23

twenty percent, you’re answering no.
24
25

MR. FLANAGAN:

That’s correct.

That is correct.

1

2

3
4
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I think we get into the situation, that grey area of
subsequent forms and I think it was addressed by Mr.
Bromberg more adequately in the legal area than I

could address as an accountant.
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

5

6
7
8

Following Dave’s question

as to the similarity between your proposed treatment
and the equity method, I envision the net assets being

picked up as you described clearly distinct from the
hospital’s unrestrictive fund rule.

9

MR. FLANAGAN:

That is correct.

10

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

How would you handle the

11

unrestrictived contributions received by that controlled
12

Would they flow through income par receipt

foundation.
13

or would they be kind of added directly to the net
14

assets in only flow through the hospital’s operating
15

statement when that controlled Board makes an actual
16

distribution?
17

MR. FLANAGAN:

The latter, when the controlled

18

Board make the actual distribution.

It would be in

19

appropriate to pick up as income of the institution
20

as long as they are sitting rightfully within the
21

foundation.

Those would be funds and they would be

22

reflected on the institut
ion’s financial statement as
23

funds available held by a separate foundation, eventually
24

available for, and these would be types of disclosures
25

that could be perhaps made in a footnote.
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CHAIRMAN CARDONE:
MR. FLANAGAN:

I understand.

Because what we arc trying to

do is I think present the entire assets under the control

of the institut
ion.

This is why we rest our approach on

the existence of control.

And then after a control

is established the proper accounting will then necessarily
follow because we arc dealing with those assets under

the control.

MR. BUELT:

What you are saying then is in

10

a controlled situation the net asset approach on the

11

balance sheet would change, let's say when net assets

12

increase by just a balance sheet entry until the funds

13

are actually distributed?

14

MR. FLANAGAN:

That is correct.

That is correct.

15

And then we would handle the distribution from the

16

foundation in the same manner that I would presume they

17

would be handled under the free standing or any other

18
19

20
21

22
23

24
25

approach, that is, when the institut
ion receives it then
it would flow through the institution.

And without

addressing the appropriate accounting on the income
statement it would be handled in a manner that is present

ly being done.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Could you envision a

situation where that controlled foundation could turn
over funds that it receives that are unrestricted.
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1

accomplish the presentation of the entire financial

2

picture of the institution and the assets over which it

3

has control.

4

that has future potential benefit to the whole realm

5

that has legal title to it.

What is an asset?

An asset is something

6

And, in this respect I say by presenting the net

7

asset position we demonstrate to the reader why those

8

future potentials are.

9

thing, but I look to APB-18 as having some rationale,

Then I have control as a separate

10

the ARB-51 as having some basis, but it’s not in all

11

respects as being directly relatable to what we’re talk

12

ing here because of the ownership problem.

13
14
15

16
17
18
19

20

21

22
23
24

MR. WILLMAN:

Another part of your presentation

you discussed the accounting treatment for non-controlled

organizations and the outline indicates that the event
of required of required distributions who have disclosed
the existence of non-controlled organizations.

I

would be interested in knowing just what you are talking
about when you say disclosed.

MR. FLANAGAN:

What would be disclosed?

By footnote disclosure, for

instance if we have a non-controlled subsidiary in
which it has funds and had indicated an intention to
distribute or disperse funds to the institution, the

institution has no control over when those funds will

be distributed or perhaps the amount, I think would be
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1
2
3

4

5

Let’s assume that they turn it over to the hospital
with a designation that it be used for bricks and mortar.

Following your logic, I’m trying to understand it, would
that contribution then be shown in the hospital’s

statement as a restricted fund?
MR. FLANAGAN:

6

7

8
9

Yes, because I think you

would have to, the hospital would have to account for
any funds received from the controlled foundation under

the restrictions for which they were received.
CHA
IRMAN CARDONE:

Do we have any other

10

questions?
11

MR. WILLMAN:

Back to the net assets, net asset

12

approach, you indicated that your written presentation
13

will make suggestions regarding the definition of control.
14

MR. FLANAGAN:

That is correct.

15

MR. WILLMAN:

Does your paper also address

16

net asset approach and if not will you elaborate where
17

this has precedence in the accounting literature?
18

MR. FLANAGAN:

Well,

19

MR. WILLMAN:

You indicated already that you

20

didn’t want to follow specifically what’s in APBO-18 and
21

ARB-51.
22

MR. FLANAGAN:

I guess without citing specific

23

references I’m going on more of a logical approach, that
24

is what are we trying to accomplish.
25

We arc trying to

1
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appropriate to the reader financial statement to know

2

that one, that there is a foundation out there; two,

3

there are funds available to the institution that will

4

eventually flow to the institution, but the institution

5

is not in control of those funds.

6

Now, that would be the maximum I would think of

In many instances under that situation you

7

control.

8

may make no disclosure because of the uncertainty

9

of alternate realization.

I think we are talking about

10

realization in body institution there; it’s a judgment

11

call by the auditor in the inst
itution itself.

12
13
14

15
16

17
18

19

20

21

22
23
24
25

MR. WILLMAN:

You later referred to the

diversity that existed in proposed accounting principles
in this area.

that you can

Do you have anything specific in mind
suggest that this diversity might be over

come or be dealt with?
MR. FLANAGAN:

Well, we addressed those areas

in which there might be some diversity, recently exposed

Draft by the AICPA and by the FASB cetera, and these
wore all in a state of exposure and change.

reading of those show some differences.

And a close

And since I

think nothing is said in concrete right now I think
it would be for the benefit of all of us that we look
at those and try to narrow where possible the differences

that arc coming out. That’s really what I’m saying.
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1

After this is issued we have, you know, we have a set

2

of circumstances, we have issued perhaps a different

3

approach to something and leave something coming down

4

the line at a later date, and this really does nothing

5

to narrow the diversion.

6

While we are still in the state of change and still

7

have the opportunity to do some of these things I think

8

it’s rather neglectful

9

MR. WILLMAN:

to not address those.

Are you acquainted with the

10

Exposure Draft for taking a position on non-profit

11

organizations?

MR. FLANAGAN:

12

I have seen it and I have road

13

it several times but not in detail to the extent that

14

I’m familiar with it.

MR. WILLMAN:

15
16

that especially as it relates to this particular subject?

MR. FLANAGAN:

17
18

Is it the intent of AHA to review

Yes, it is.

It is our intent

to comment more appropriate

19

MR. WILLMAN:

20

not deal with hospitals

MR. FLANAGAN:

21

The document says that it does

—

I want to make sure —

That’s true, but there are

22

other organizations which may be effected by that which

23

then effect, ultimately effect the institutions.
CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

24
25

very much.

Mr. Flanagan, thank you

May I suggest a ten minute break at this point.
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1

We're half through the afternoon speakers.

2

(A brief recess was taken.)

3

CHAIR
MAN CARDONE:

Our next speaker is Mr.

4

William S. Roth who is with the National Association for

5

Hospital Development.

6

MR. ROTH:

Mr. Roth.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I would

7

first like to introduce Brewster Terry of Washington

8

Hospital Center, current President of the National

9

Association for Hospital Development.

10
11

Richard Strovo,

on my left, is the Executive Director of the Association.
I first would like to say that we are pleased to

We also want you to know

12

present this testimony today.

13

that we are made up of one thousand of the largest

14

hospitals, hospital foundations, medical schools, and

15

medical centers in the country.

16

that have an organized development function are members

17

of this association.

18

Primarily the hospitals

NAHD recognizes their existence of diversity in

19

reporting practices among hospitals and foundations in

20

the country.

21

22
23
24
25

We first want you to know that we are in

full agreement that there should be full disclosure

and that financial statements should provide full and

fair information for the users.

We regard this as but

one of the responsibilities to those we serve.

We would also like the record to show that the
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1

proliferation of fund raising foundations and other

2

organizations among the colleges, hospitals, and the arts

3

in our country is primarily for the raising of charitable

4

funds.

In fact last year charitable giving in our country

5

Generous Americans

6

was thir
ty-five billion dollars.

7

believe in giving to their favorite charity.

8

that amount 4.76 billion was given for health care and

9

hospitals.

And of

I can just cite one example to show you the

10

amount of philanthropy that happens in our country.

11

In one recent hospital campaign there were eighteen gifts

12

to that hospital in excess of a million dollars apiece.

13

And a total of fifty-six million dollars was made possible

14
15

health care delivery and support of a medical school in
this nation.

We would like you to know that we share with this

16
17

18
19

20

Sub-committee and avow adherence to the premise that
financial reporting should reflect the substance of
reporting and the substance of relations and not merely

the form.
However, we do take issue with some of the specifics

21

22
23
24
25

And I’ll point out some because we are in agreement with
a

great deal of what you have reported. We do have

some areas where we would like to direct your attention.
And you have before you, just delivered since lunch time

1
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twenty-five pages of details that I will not read to you.

2

Two reasons, one, it would not fit in your time context.

3

Secondly, you will be digging into this on your own.

4

I would like to highlight some of the concerns that we

5

have.

One of those, if you are following on page two

6

7

is the fact that we feel that you have lacked developmen

8

tal participation by industry representatives.

9

Sub-committee’s proposal because of that reflects perhaps

The

10

a short cut attempt to ameliorate many of the frustrations

11

and client confrontations that you have been experiencing.

We do believe that the Sub-committee has failed

12
13
14

15
16

to recognize the diversity of reporting practices which

it abhors is the result of an already overbroad mandate

for combination contained in the current version of
the Hospital Audit Guide.

Unhappily we feel that you’ve gone from one extreme

17

18
19

20
21

on one side perhaps a little too far on the other side
and that we do need to reason together to see if there’s

not an area in between those two extremes that we can
then hammer out a commonly acceptable ground.

Moving to page nine the NAHD particularization

22
23
24

25

of the more obvious reasons for rejecting a portion
of the, of what the Sub-committee has proposed at this

time.

We think that a more proper body to propose

1
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more restrictive accounting standards would lie within

2

the FASB.

3

consider the additional accounting requirements contained

4

in the Sub-committee's proposal.

And that it is a more proper

agency to

As you know and as has been referred to earlier

5
6

today the Dr. Anthony Study which was commissioned by

7

the FASB focused upon accounting principles applicable

8

to non-profit entities.

9

and the subject has been docketed for further considera

10

11

It has recently been completed

tion.

Evon if the jurisdiction and the current studies

12

of the FASB could be appropriately disregarded we

13

think it would be inappropriate for the AICPA to adopt

14

the Sub-sommittee's proposal at this time.

15
16

17

18
19

20
21

22
23
24
25

As I mentioned before there is further industry
participation needed before adoption.

Secondly, there are things within the proposal

that are inconsistent with the existing Audit Guide
for similar non-profit industry.

And, we've had a

couple of references by earlier speakers.

The fact

that the proposal's criteria for requiring combination
are fundamentally inconsistent with the criteria currently

prescribed in the industry Audit Guide for colleges
and universities, also been mentioned by others.
Number three, you’re setting forth principles

1
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that arc inconsistent with principles that were announced

2

and currently are being distributed, proposed by other

3

non-profit institutions.

4

The AICPA should not adopt the Committee’s proposal

5

because the proposal constitutes an inappropriate

6

application, an unwarranted extension of the principles

7

encompassed by ARV Number 51, that is on separate

8

business practices and when things should be combined.

9

We think the proposal is simplistic and in being

10

simplistic could very easily result in information that

11

users could road that would essentially be deceptive,

12

for one thing the subject of resources of the hospital.

13

You have gone considerably further than the steward

14

ship concept, when resources should be shown because

15

a Board has control and has some independence and

16

decision.

17

of resources you have apparently want to not only consider

18

everything that is under the control of the hospital

19

20
21
22

23

24
25

And rather than that in your consideration

or related organization, but also wish to place on

hospital statements resources that are not within the
control of the hospital, foundation, but rather lie
within the assets that are under the control in juris

diction of the trust department of the bank.
I think that in the first case that assets that

are under control that there’s the place that we should
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1

properly be communicating.

2

are in the trust department of the bank you then present

3

a number of difficulties.

4
5
6

7
8
9
10

When there are assets that

For one the Board which is controlling either a
foundation or a hospital may have absolutely nothing

to say over those assets and they have nothing to do with
and no jurisdiction over how the income from those

assets will be spent.
In many cases the trust that you are referring to
is a incompleted gift as far as the hospital is concerned,
that is, they are in another entity’s hand.

That has

11

been described by a former speaker.

It could be that

12

the eventual disposition of those assets would not come
13

to the hospital when financial statements are being
14

put together but might wind up cither through Court
15

action or action of the independent control either
16

accumulated or assigned to another person.
17

There is a difficulty of presenting on the statements
18

of a hospital funds that are not really under the juris
19

diction of the hospital and may eventually not be used
20

for the benefit of the hospital.
21

Another area that we would like to bring to your
22

attention on page eighteen is the proposal erroneously
23

postulates that an independent foundation which utilizes
24

the hospital’s name and its charter or solicitation
25
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1

necessarily functions for the hospital.

2

There have been a couple previous cases of funds

3

that were construed to be connected with one hospital

4

could not be used because of a suburban location or

5

an independent Board neglected to give approval and

6

respond to a request from a hospital that was made.

7

We also feel that the proposal mandates an

8

improbability, an impossibility that could result in

9

having a hospital receive a qualified opinion because

10

11
12
13

14
15

16
17
18

some of the regulations that you are now proposing

could not be met.
This again refers to resources that are in such
places such as a Bank Trust Department.

SAS-12 has

previously mentioned the statement of position, accounting

by hospitals for certain marketable equity securities

could mandate that your proposal would mandate the
combination of funds that are in a Trust Department

that mention a hospital with the hospital’s main financial

statement.
19

In such a case according to SAS-12 there would be
20

various information that would then be expected like
21

the original amount of the cost of securities for example.
22

And it could well be that a Bank Trust Department being
23
24

independent would decline to give that information.

And it would therefore be impossible for the foundation
25

1
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itself to pass along those figures because they would

2

be unobtainable by the foundation or the hospital.

3

We also have cases where an independent foundation

4

has received funds as an agent of the donor and in

5

the exercise of its discretion has refrained from

6

distributing such funds to the hospital.

7

foundation could not appropriately consent to any

8

representation in the financial statements that such

9

funds had already become the sources of the hospital

10

11
12
13

14
15

16
17

18

19

And the

or were available to the hospital.
Again we would point out that this would be alleviated

if such relationships as already agreed should be re

ported , but in our concept these should be reported in
the footnotes where they appropriately belong not

in a combination on the main statements of the hospital.

Combination will deceive both donors to a foundation
and users of a hospital financial statement.

First

there’s a section to a general user of hospital financial
statements.

Since control is a prerequisite to con

solidation under ARV-51 the informed user of financial
20

statements in the business world would most likely
21

assume that the combination of the foundation's assets
22

in a hospital's financial statement, at a minimum
23

signified that the foundation was controlled by the
24

hospital.
25
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1

Therefore, the proposal’s requirement that the

2

assets of a foundation be combined in a hospital’s

3

financial statement would expectedly result in the

4

material deception of significant users of the hospital

5

financial statement.

6

Simil
arly from the viewpoint of the donors.

And

7

we feel that perhaps that you have not thoroughly

8

researched the will of philanthropy in our nation and

9

included it in your considerations.

10

11
12
13
14

15
16
17

Donors who elect

to make their contributions to a foundation which holds

itself out as the agent of the donor in

dealing with

the hospital rather than to make their contribution

to the hospital itself will be deceived or frustrated
by the issuance of a hospital statement which

combines

therein the assets of the foundation.

Such combination tends to contradict the substance
of the relationship of the donor, the foundation, the

hospital, and the public beneficiary, and thereby frustrates
18

19

the intent of the donor.

Such combinations tends to

indicate the completion of a quid pro quo bargain
20

between the foundation and the hospital.

And in reality

21

that agreement may not have taken

place or may never

22

take place.
23

Also deception of particular users, for much the
24

same reasons as indicated above, particular users of
25
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1

the hospital financial statement would be deceived

2

to the detriment of both the hospital and the user.

3

In those situations in which any foundation serves

4

as the agent of the donor rather than as the agent of

5

the reporting hospital, combination would expectedly

6

result in the deception of the public and the regulatory

7

agency serving the public as to the availability of

8

the existing resources to the hospital.

9

And once again we say that where an organization

10

is clearly under the control of the hospital we have

11

no trouble with those resources being combined with

12

the financial statements of the hospital.

13

make sure that you realize that we are talking about

14

only in the cases where resources are not clearly under

15

the control of the hospital.

16
17
18

19

20
21

22

I want to

Modification of the Hospital Audit Guide should be
directed toward consideration of all relevant facts and
circumstances and elimination of mandated consolidation

based on any single criteria.

Financial statements of non-profit corporations

should not be combined absent clear and convincing
evidence of sameness or control.

There is a much greater

danger of misperception and misrepresentation in the
23
24
25

case of inappropriately combined statements than

separate statements which perhaps could be combined.

1

164
There should be no combination of the financial

2

statements of a foundation and a hospital where the

3

foundation serves as the agent of the donor versus

4

that of the hospital.

5

appendix to describe what we have in mind and that

6

sort of transaction so I will not go deeper into that.

7

And we’ve included a six page

In summary I would like to say that the National

8

Association for Hospital Development recommends that the

9

paper that is under discussion today be withdrawn long

10

enough to be modified; that you constitute an advisory

11

panel drawn from the Health Care Industry servicing

12

professions and users of financial statements to par

13

ticipate with the Subcommittee in considering the appro

14

priateness of the present Audit Guide, I might say

15
16
17

18

with revision.
And that the Subcommittee and the Advisory Committee

go to work anew.
present our views.

21

22
23
24

25

Can we answer any questions.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

19

20

Thank you for this opportunity to

Thank you.

Arc there any

questions?
MR. BUERT:

Mr. Roth, you mentioned that

we have some areas of agreement in here.
MR. ROTH:

MR. BUERT:
of those areas?

I want to emphasize that, considerable
Would you kind of go over some
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1

MR. ROTH:

You feel that we have mentioned

2

none.

3

agree that there should be a fair and full disclosure

4

of any significant resources that are under the control

5

of the hospital.

6

on the subject of control.

7

either your three criteria in very slightly amended

8

language that has been pointed out by the previous speaker,

9

if you would take out such vague references in that

First and basic would be the fact that we do

We would also say that there is agreement
That if it is clear using

10

criteria that say among which makes it all subjective

11

again, but eliminate such words as among and specifically

12

say we believe that if an organization is controlled

13

because of one, two, or three, then allow some minor

14

rewording of one, two, or three, that we then agree that

15

we have an area that we would be both in agreement with.

16

And clearly if there is control and veto power to us

17

18

19

20
21
22

23
24
25

is control we would ask that you modify the sentence
that says veto power so that it says veto power not other

ingredients.

That type of agreement we do have.
agreement with your general flow chart.

And we do have
If there are

resources that certainly they should be reported.

But

our disagreement comes when we feel that they should

be reported in the footnotes as fair, complete disclosure
rather than automatically combining in as many cases as
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1
2

3

you do combine.
I would again say that we do concur that there

should

be combination where there is control.

4

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

5

MR. WILLMAN:

Are there any other questions?

You make specific reference to

6

page ten, the inconsistency with the existing Audit

7

Guide for a similar non-profit industry which is later

8

identified as the one for colleges and universities.

9

this, I’m a little unclear as to the latter part of that

Is

10

paragraph, you are talking about resources administered

11

by outside fiscal agents.

12

MR. ROTH:

Yes, it varies specifically in

13

the college and university guides.

14

that are without the control of the institutions should

15

16
17

18

19
20
21

22

23
24
25

It says that resources

not appear on the college’s financial statement.

Now,

they are talking there about funds in a trust fund in

a bank for example.
And we would concur that funds that are in a trust
fund in a bank where you can not get certain information

as such, they should not appear on the financial state
ments of the hospital.

And we are simply saying that

we would be very comfortable if you would adopt the
language in the college guide for this particular, for
your paper and your proposal.
MR. WILLMAN:

Mr. Roth, are you aware that

1

2

3
4

5
6

7
8
9
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the specific provision in that guide to which you are

referring permits the inclusion in the financial state
ment of the college and university, that the statement

that you make in hero, that it should not be combined,

that it is not complete?
MR. ROTH:

I’m aware that there are circumstances

when it should be.

MR. WILLMAN:

The section in the Guide to which

you are referring goes beyond what you included in your
written comments here, to the fact that it permits it.

10

Your statement in the Guide says that it should not
11

be combined.

I'm raising with you the question

that

12

I think the statement, or the point that the statement
13

is probably not complete as its written.
14

MR. ROTH:

We'd be happy to add the rest of

15

that reference.

And I am aware that there are circumstances

16

when there are resources when they should appear.

We

17

would agree on that.
18

MR. WILLMAN:

I just think for the record

19

that that point ought to be clarified.

Additionally on

20

the next paragraph you refer to an inconsistency with
21

the principles that are being newly proposed for other
22

non-profit organizations, specifically, I think this is
23

the Exposure Draft or the Statement of Position that
24

has comment period through June thirty?
25

168
1

2
3

MR. ROTH:

It was just reissued, I believe,

on April thirty with about a three, four month deadline.

MR. WILLMAN:

The kind that you have there is

4

the same as the one to which I have a document from.

5

The reason I want to raise this as a question is that

6

it’s my understanding from both your formal presentation

7

and in addition to a question that where a separate

8

organization is clearly under the control of the hospital

9

then combination would be okay.

And I believe that this

10

particular document to which you are referring suggests

11

that the definition of control is a difficult

12

deal with and therefore puts it aside effectively and

13

deals with combination in somewhat different vein or

14

using different criteria.

15
16

17
18
19

20
21

22

MR. ROTH:

one to

Does it also say that they should

be individually looked at, case by case?

MR. WILLMAN:

I don’t recall that, it may.

I guess my question to you is to what extent, or have

you to any extent really evaluated that document to the

extent that you think the approach there might be an
inappropriate one or a more appropriate one in view of

your concern over the inconsistency of both existing
and proposed Guidelines?

23
24
25

MR. ROTH:

We’re just suggesting that we think

it would be well if your too groups could communicate,

1
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work together and perhaps come, we are aware that there

2

are certain things that will be different for different

3

sets of organizations, like colleges, hospitals, and

4

such.

5

they should be similarly

6

that in the areas that could be similarly treated that

7

you would be working together.

But we also feel that there are areas where

treated.

And we would hope

8

We realize full well, still for some time to come

9

you may need separate guides because there are certain

10

things within industries that arc different.

11

the areas that there is no difference perhaps the guides

12

could all say the same thing and be hammered out by the

13

committees before they are presented.
MR. WILLMAN:

14

But in

Are you also aware that in

15

that document to which you have made reference, specifically

16

paragraph one hundred seventeen has a statement dealing

17

18

19

20

with funds held in trust by others?

that whore there is a remainder amount of interest that

it advocates combination or inclusion of those in the

hospital or the reporting organization statements?
MR. ROTH:

21

24
25

Yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

22
23

As I recall indicates

questions?

We are aware of that.

Do you have any other

Thank you so much for coming and giving

your testimony.
MR. ROTH:

Thank you.
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CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

1

2

Our next speaker is Mr.

Bernard Alger of the Presbyterian Hospital of Dallas.
MR. ALGER:

3

Most of the comments today have
The more

I read the Exposure

4

dealt with foundations

5

Draft I’m sure that’s exactly what you intend —

6

But other earlier speakers pointed out that a number

7

of other organizations are currently being developed

8

by hospitals.

9

fill legitimate health care purposes significantly

10

11

12
13

14
15

16
17
18

19

20

Organizations that are being formed to

different from those that are with the hospital.

Hospitals in the last few years have gotten into
a number of things, nursing homes, health maintenance

organizations, profit activities, and I’m sure most of
you are aware of those trends.

As I read the definition of hospital resources I’m
not at all sure that you have excluded those organizations

and that fact bothers me to some extent in your compre

hensive concept.

When I read the last two lines when

you say, "Towards none of the supportive activities

managed by and otherwise closely related to the hospital,"

I really read that there is discretion there, that those
21

other activities could be included.
22

If

you own a nursing home which really is a separate

23

corporation, may have separate

debts, separate assets,

24

I’m not real sure that I would agree with consolidation,
25
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I think the speaker

1

even if it met your test of control.

2

this morning, Mr. Ludlam, really pretty well summarized

3

our feeling toward control.

4

In analyzing the Draft we initially had thought

5

that the definition of control presented was probably

6

acceptable.

7

the less acceptable it becomes.

8
9

I think the more we have thought about it

Our concerns are really two.

One is that we are

acutely aware is the judiciary relationship.

And I

10

regret that in certain cases today in presentations

11

no members of trustee groups have made a presentation.

12

Trustees have a very unique responsibility.

And I

13

believe that they do fulfill a fiduciary role and they

14

do change hats.

15

ownership really rests in those trustees.

16

we think about it we say that we’re not at all sure

17
18
19

20
21

22

The more we think about it we’re aware
And the further

that they should be combined oven under organizations
that meet your definition as for controlled organizations,

whether for a single hospital or for multiple other
organizations .

When we move into the area of non-controlled entities

I think we see a number of other problems.

to go through those that we see.

I’m going

Some of them have been

23

24
25

discussed fairly extensively already.

I’m not going

to dwell on them at length, but just mention them.
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1

Funds held in trust for the benefit of the hospital

2

are usually held under a large variety of provisions

3

and conditions.

4

a distribution to the hospital.

5

anticipation of receipt may lead to a misleading situation

6

where the financial statements of a hospital may report

7

resources that never materialize for the hospital’s

8

benefit.

9

Some of which may act to limit or eliminate

To me disclosure,

I think there is a legitimate concern on the part

10

of hospitals that third party payers or rate regulators

11

will look to these assets and look to their eventual

12

distribution to the hospital.

13

14
15

16
17
18

19

20
21

22

I think another point that has been discussed pretty

extensively is I don’t really know how to deal with the
problem of valuation if we were to record funds held in

trust for the benefit of the hospital by others.
You know, banks, for instance in a Trust Department

in my part of the country report on

sometimes

at a dollar which has substantial value and the banks

will go for long periods of time before those are over
revalued.

I don’t know whether the hospital reports

those at a nominal value or try to discount the assets,
put them at current market value or what.

23
24

Whatever the evaluation, if it were not accurate,
you could have misrepresentation.

25
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1

I think reporting responsibilities come in.

I

2

don’t know if the hospital will be under any duty to

3

report assets in terms of funds held in trust by others

4

for us which we are really not aware of.

5

minor problem from your perspective down the road.

6

not sure what duty a hospital would have in that area.

7

I guess we always get back to the problem of

It may be a

I’m

8

interpretation.

9

even on a very limited basis you don’t know who is going

10

to read those and how finely they are going to read them.

11

A security analyst that reviews a corporation's financial

12

statement and every analyst

13
14
15

16
17
18

19

Once you publish a financial statement,

who reviews those state

ments seems to get different opinions.
Certainly in the case of people unfamiliar in
finance or unfamiliar with the Health Care field read

a statement, I'm not sure that the resources of the

hospital may be seriously be misinterpreted

In many

areas of the country, for instances, Health Planning,
is just coming of age; if I reported my Health Planning

statements to my Health Planning Agency as part of a
20

grant application when they are literally seeking the
21

resources available to support it or for a new program,
22

I seriously do not know whether my local health system's
23

agency could interpret my financial statements meaningfully.
24

And that’s a serious thing to say, but it is a fact.
25

1
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I have reservations as a hospital Administrator

2

will the role of accountancy in the proposed Exposure

3

Draft.

4

primary purposes of the auditors was to accurately

5

present the financial condition of the hospital.

It has always seemed to me that one of the

And I’m not sure that the

6

proposed Exposure Draft

7

does in essence overstate the assets the facility really

8

has at its disposal the worksheets in providing hospital

9

care.

10

11
12
13
14
15

16
17

Basically where the Draft really leaves me is in

funds held in trust for the benefit of hospital by others,

I think that it is the posture that has been put out
by the committee really simply fails to acknowledge
the political, financial, and

legal impurities that

surround corporate structures in the United States,
particularly in reference to the non-profit field.

Mr. Channess of our hospital is going to cover the
second part of our presentation, hopefully within our

18

twenty minute time limit.
19

MR. CHANNESS:

Well, you were analyzing the

20

controlled organization aspect, it is our opinion that
21

if you have an unincorporated organization which is
22

operating under the arm of a hospital then most definitely
23

that should be incorporated.
24

If an organization is incorporated then we do not
25
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1

believe that it should be consolidated or a combination.

2

We believe that, well, let me try to give an example.

3

Controlled organizations or incorporated organizations

4

are of two types.

5

Another would bo the functional type.

6

One would be the foundation type.

With regard to the foundation we don’t believe that

7

they should be consolidated since control is not the

8

criteria, ownership is the criteria.

9

has common membership we feel that when they meet for

10
11

12
13
14

15
16

17

18

Even if the Board

a particular organization, they arc to obligate that
function under that hat, you should say, regardless

whether it is a foundation type Board or a hospital

Board.

A good example would be here you had one foundation
operating for maybe five hospitals.

It would be that

Board’s discretion as to how much funds went to a

particular institution, and there again, that would
basically be based upon your amount of income or revenue
or whatever restrictions might be on those funds.

They

19

would in turn make that discretion.
20

Under the second type,

nder the
u

capability,

21

many hospitals today have Nursing Homes for instance.
22

But the funds earned by a Nursing Home remain the funds
23

of that Nursing Home. They may not necessarily go to
24

the hospital.
25

Yet under the Draft that would be reported
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1
2

as hospital resources.
It would appear that maybe we have failed to make

At times other

3

our point to the Health Care System.

4

organizations arc integrated and at times they are —

5

We must remember that the total sum should be expressed

6

in our ability to serve as people rather than provide

7

profits for shareholders.

8
9

10

11

12
13

We feel that in order to provide financial resources
necessary to fund these things that it is necessary to

have a proper

operating philosophy along with the initia

tive to develop these resources.

We know that we must

be sensitive to changing times and we must evaluate

today’s purchases of Health Care.
We feel that we should be judicious in the availability

14

of our Health

Care dollars.

I assume that most of

15

you gentlemen are quite aware of the problems that

hos

16

pitals

have today under the medicare Law.

17

You are also aware I’m sure

that many times in

18

the regulations they quote generally accepted accounting
19

principles.

However, that is only true, only when it

20

is beneficial to the governmental program.

It is not

21

true in all aspects.

We feel that were we to report

22

our resources on the basis of the Draft, that particular
23

third party would definitely use that against us.
24

It was done during economic
25

stabilization.
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True, we do have

1

That is covered in the Draft also.

2

a particular concern for that debt, having been very

3

involved with the Protestant Hospitals and Catholic

4

Hospitals during that particular time, we saw many

5

institutions whose resources were completely taken over.

6

They just went into a loss situation.

We feel that additional considerations should be

7

8
9
10

11
12
13

14

given the Draft.

I have not seen a re-Draft that the

publication which you refer to in your Draft which came
out February the first; I understand that there has

been another publication come out since that time, which

we have not had an opportunity to review.

We do feel

though that it should be reevaluated by the Board as
to what constitutes control and what constitutes owner

ship.
15

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Does that conclude your

16

testimony?
17

MR. CHANNESS:

Yes, sir.

18

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Thank you.

Are there any

19

questions?
20

MR. BUELT:

Mr. Alger, in your reference to

21

funds held in trust by others, did I understand you cor
22

rectly you indicated that there may be potential mis
23

leading in even disclosing these funds in the footnotes,
24

is that a correct statement?
25
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MR. ALGER:

1

You know, I think that a very

arises since the amount of proper

2

serious question

3

disclosure is even in footnotes.

4

you have a related organization tied to a hospital,

5

some mention should be made in the footnotes.
When you talk about the problem of reporting, let’s

6
7

8
9

say a trust hold by a bank, if that happened to be a cash

trust it could be very unusual, then evaluation obviously
is not a problem.

If it would happen to bo an oil

10
11
12
13

14

I think obviously if

may seriously bo a problem.
not be misleading.

and gas lease it

And disclosure may or

may

My problem with disclosure either

with consolidation or the restricted fund or in the

footnotes is that the reader of the financial statement
would infer that the hospital has access for resources

15

for operations or capital which, in fact, it does not
16

and may or may not receive, or if it does, at an uncertain
17

time.

And I guess that really is my basic problem with

18

that.
19

And I’m equally troubled by the fact or the situation
20

of reporting an asset held by another corporate entity
21

which there is no measure of control, it’s just a
22

separate entity, like the bank.
23

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Any questions?

24

MR. WILLMAN:
25

Can I summarize that answer by
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1

saying very simply you don’t believe there should in

2

answer to Mr. Buelt’s question, there should not be

3

disclosure?
Of an asset held in trust?

4

MR. ALGER:

5

MR. WILLMAN:

6

MR. ALGER:

7

receipt, very simply.

9
10

to a Nursing Home.

MR. WILLMAN:

17
18
19

I’m not sure if you or Mr. Channess

referred to a Nursing Home later on also, could you

clarify what it was that you said about that?
MR. ALGER:

15

16

Uh-huh.

MR. ALGER:

12

14

I do have several questions.

You, in the early part of your discussion, you referred

11

13

By a bank, not in advance of

MR. WILLMAN:

8

By a bank.

little more detail.

Yes, let me go into it in just a
I think we are seeing in this country

a very drastic reorganization of Health Care.

The re

organization is not taking place as a part of Federal
mandate.

It voluntarily, as hospitals try to adapt to

a very changing environment.

Part of it politically

20

mandated, but also part of it brought about by a realiza
21

tion and maturation

of the hospital industry.

22

As an example, you know, hospital Administrators
23

weren’t oven trained in the field as recently as 1950,
24

very few hospitals had trained hospital Administrators,
25

1
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most of them were doctors or used to be the janitors.

2

Okay, what I am pointing out is our field is new and

3

emergent too.

4

was in 1940.

5

We all know how accurate hospital accounting

The organizational structures of hospitals are

6

catching up now.

7

out different functions.

8

part of its organizational objective the development of

9

a large Nursing, long-term care complex, broken out as

10
11
12
13
14

15

16
17

And they are reorganizing and breaking
Our institution has defined as

a separate corporate entity.

That entity has taken out substantial Government
loans on its own that are not guaranteed by the hospital.

It will, in essence, be a functioning entity completely

We do not feel that it would be accurate

to itself.

to consolidate that entity with the hospital.

It fulfills

a completely different functional purpose.

We are an acute care general hospital.
a long-term care facility.

That is

We can’t touch the assets

18

over the creditors of the Nursing Home, a long-term care
19

facility.
20

If you consolidate its assets into our hospital,
21

the liabilities aren't going to transfer too.

They stay

22

right there.

Doos that answer, it that a little clearer?

23

MR. -WILLMAN:

Yes, I think this ties in with

24

what Mr. Channess indicated.
25
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1

MR. ALGER:

2

MR. WILLMAN:

Right.
In addition to, you referred to

3

the foundation type, Mr. Channess, you said there was

4

a functional type, if I can take this back to the effect

5

that since it serves what you consider with a distinct

6

enough or different enough type of function and that

7

would not be combined.

8

MR. ALGER:

9

MR. WILLMAN:

That’s right.

I guess I could also summarize

10

my understanding that you would advocate that would never

11

be a combination foundation as it’s being discussed in

12

this proposed statement of position or as it’s being

13

discussed today.
MR. CHANNESS:

14

16
17

being discussed today eliminating funds held in trust
by others as you have already answered that.

MR. CHANNESS:

18

19

20
21

22

What about disclosure as it's

MR. WILLMAN:

15

That's true.

nor am I an attorney.

Okay.

I am not an accountant

I personally have difficulties

in rationalizing to myself why a separate foundation
that has separate legal existence and a separate Board

of Trustees, even though formerly controlled according

to criteria you proposed, should be consolidated, simply
23

because it does meet a different fiduciary relationship
24

and it, in fact, owns its own assets and the hospital
25

does not.

1
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So, I would say that I am not in favor of consolidation.

2

MR. WILLMAN:

3

MR. CHANNESS:

4

MR. WILLMAN:

5

MR. CHANNESS:

6

MR WILLMAN:

7

8
9
10

13

Or disclosure.
Either one.

Either one.
Okay.

One of you made a reference

to, I think it was you, Mr. Channess, if it’s incorporated
and then you moved on to something, to an analogy, an
explanation as to your feelings regarding foundation

type and functional type.
MR. CHANNESS:

11
12

Or disclosure?

I was referring to if it’s

an incorporated organization we don’t feel that it should
be consolidated.
MR. WILLMAN:

14

MR. CHANNESS:

If it's an —
If it is an entity on its own

15

then it would not be consolidated.
16

MR. WILLMAN:

Separately incorporated, standing

17

alone.

Then you are saying it shouldn’t be.

But if it

18

were unincorporated you might feel differently about it.
19

MR. CHANNESS:

Yes.

20

MR. WILLMAN:

Mr. Flanagan of the American

21

Hospital Association made reference to a net asset
22

approach and I asked him some questions relative to,
23

comparison of that with an equity method, but the analogy
24

or the non-analogy is not important.
25

I’m interested in

1
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hearing the action that you people from the hospital

2

as to your feeling about the logic which I think this

3

is based on, reflecting in some way the assets, or the

4

net assets which are clearly identifiable for a hospital,

5

the reporting hospital only and not for another organization

6

Under your answers previously there is no combination,

7

no disclosure, and I assume if you go that far you would

8

neither include the net assets.

9

MR. CHANNESS:

The problem with equity can,

10

mainly our objection to that would be the reader of that

11

financial statement.

12
13

14
15
16

17

18
19

MR. WILLMAN:

As a result of who does read it —

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Could you expand on that.

I really don’t understand the answer.

Do you mean that

he might be confused?
MR. CHANNESS:

Well, we have seen in the past

and of course, you know, you try to work together, being

an accountant I believe you have to have accounting on
the same token I also work for an institut
ion and I have

to wear that hat also, and because of the way it would
20

be reported, we feel that those funds would be confiscated
21

primarily by HEW for use of operations rather than, you
22

know, many states now have respective reimbursement
23

interest, and that would happen
24

in the past.
25

in fact, it has happened

MR. WILLMAN:

1
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I guess in some way I could sum

2

up your statement about separately incorporated foundation

3

type, functional type, that if it meets one of those

4

categories, you know, completely separate function or

5

foundation type and separately incorporated, then there

6

is no

7

on the financial statements, or combination.

need for any type of disclosure, inclusion

MR. ALGER:

8
9

Actually where we have ended up

is prior to 1972 and I’m very much aware of that.

I suspect

the Health Care industry had been aware at

10

that,

11

that time of what faced us now, I guess we all wished we

12

had that insight, we would have objected much more strenu

13
14
15
16

17
18

19

20
21

22

had

ously and probably would have had a lot better input

to this group.
shot.

We didn’t and this is kind of a second

I realize that it is probably unrealistic to

expect this group

to go back prior to what you already

have, much less an Exposure Draft.

But I think our

feelings are the same.
MR. WILLMAN:

My last question, you, in your

opening remarks referred to, what I interpreted as a

significant reorganization that has been or is or will be

taken place within the institution that you represent.
I assume then that a variety of types of organizations

23

are or will be involved as a result of this.
24

MR. ALGER:
25

Uh-huh.

MR. WILLMAN:

1
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Is it correct to assume that

2

some of these ultimately will not be governed by guide

3

lines which would be identified as hospital guidelines?

5
6

7

8
9

10

13

We do not have

a foundation that all the entities that have been broken

out are functional entities filling specific purposes

like a long-term care facility, organized a long-term

care facility.

Eight satellite hospitals to be organized to serve
eight specific communities.

MR. WILLMAN:

11

12

Yes, that’s true.

MR. ALGER:

4

Are any of these anything close

to testimony given this morning such as a, the second
example in the Charleston testimony?

Yes, one of —

MR. ALGER:
14

MR. WILLMAN:

Medical, education, or —

15

MR. ALGER:

Let me give an example of interpreta

16

tion of one of the common controls that actually is in
17

place now.

We have satellite hospital located approximately

18

forty-five miles from Dallas that is presently twenty-six
19

beds and has a certificate of need to go to fifty beds.
20

The Board of Trustees of that hospital, a majority
21

of them come from the local community.

It’s a self-

22

perpetuating Board.

A minority represents the hospital

23

or other affiliated entities.

We have a Section 8 Provision

24

in the Articles of Incorporation which in essence says,
25
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1

that the Board of our Medical Center may remove with or

2

without cause and with or without notice any trustee.

3

Well, being very practical, that really couldn’t
You know you were talking about the Mayor of

4

happen.

5

a town of five thousand, the banker, I mean, gentlemen,

6

that just can’t happen.

It's just not realistic.

We arc committed to go with whatever that Board

7

of having input into it.

8

decides.

9

as to whether we actually control it or not, I think

10

your definition would fall short because there is no

11

way wo could stay in that community if we fire that Board

12

And that’s just a reality of life and we knew that going

13

in.

14

17
18

19

20
21

22

sure

But

But we still fool that it’s a mission of rule Health

Care.

We are a Metropolitan Hospital, seven hundred licensed

15
16

We are

beds.

We feel that we have a social obligation to use

our resources and real health care in Texas.

And this

was an instance that presented itself and the hospital
said that wo have a responsibility to respond.

And we responded in the manner of organizationally that
we think really leaves actual control with the community.
MR. WILLMAN:

I think my interpretatio
n of the

original comments plus the answer especially as it relates
23

to the functional type, and I think you’re the first
24

today to use that term in the context that you did.
25

1

2
3
4
5
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It would be fair to assume that you would consider some

of these organizations that don’t fit the definition

of a function of a hospital, it would not fall under the
guidelines of the Hospital Audit Guide or the proposed
Statement of Position, to which case I assume that it
would fall under the guidelines of the proposed Statement

6

of Position of a non-profit organization.
7

Yes.

MR. ALGER:
8

MR. WILLMAN:

I was interested in the fact that

9

you talked about a separate type of a functional organiza
10

tion but you made no reference to that document.

I assume

11

you are aware —
12

MR. CHANNESS:

Well, as I stated in my statement

13

the only one we have seen was the original Draft dated
14

February the first.

I have not had an opportunity to

15

review the Draft that has been submitted since that time.
16

MR. ALGER:

I’ve read briefly the section

17

dealing with the three points on related parties, but
18

I wouldn’t call that comprehensive.

I’ve read it.

19

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

Do you have any other

20

questions, gentlemen?

Thank you very much for coming

21

and providing us with your testimony.
22

Our next speaker is Mr. John F. Horty, President
23

of the National Council of Community Hospitals.
24

MR. SCHANER:
25

I am not Mr. John Horty.

1
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Actually I just walked in off the street and this seemed

2

like a good warm place to be.

3

partner in the Law firm of Leva, Hawes, Symington, and

4

Washington.

5

Community

6

I asked that I could stand-in for him.

7

I’m Ken Schaner.

I am a

We are counsel to the National Council of
Hospitals

John could not bo here today and

You have Mr. Horty's testimony before you, and this

8

late in the day you have heard a great deal about related

9

organizations and I will not bother to read it.

However,

10

I would like to summarize some of the points that he had

11

made in the testimony.

12

However, first let me emphasize that both Mr. Horty

13

and myself have spoken at great length with many of the

14

representatives of the member hospitals of NCCII and many

15

other hospitals. and we and they are terribly concerned

16

about this proposal.

17

Sometimes I think that those on study commissions

18

or groups such as this tend to climb up to Mt. Olympus

19

and decide what the "right” answer is without getting

20
21

22

the real feel of the pulse of the political situation.
But for this subject matter, this is the wrong

approach.

I have experienced the real problems in the

trenches and realize why hospitals so strongly oppose this
23

24
25

proposal.

In 1972-74 I represented the Protestant

and Catholic Hospitals Associations before the Cost
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1

2
3
4

5
6

7

of Living Council and in filing legal challenges to

the Cost of Living Council regulations, just before the
demise of the program, we were able to obtain a temporary

restraining order to keep Phase

IV from going into

effect.

During the 1972-74 period a number of hospitals

came to our firm to ask for help on obtaining exceptions.
As you know the Cost of Living Council's Policy was that

8

exceptions would not be granted until the hospital had
9

spent down its unrestricted charitable funds.

This was

10

terribly harmful to hospitals and a study we did, in fact,
11

Mr. Channess was involved, in connection with the litigation
12

found that if the program has persisted a very material num
13

ber of hospitals would have reached the point that one
14

would judge in a business organization that they would
15

have gone out of business.
16

We haven’t had much experience in the not for profit
17

hospital field to determine whether the same thing would
18

have occurred there, but it was a while before hospitals
19

could shake off the damage caused by this policy.
20

Therefore, as you know, after the control period
21

hospitals took steps to protect themselves from this
22

occurring again.

It is universally felt by hospital

23

managers that the Cost of Living Council Policy on using
24

charitable funds to offset operating revenues could be
25

1
2
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applied again.

Indeed, in my conversations with certain HEW officials

3

in the current administration, it is their attitude that

4

it should be applied again.

5

background of things that you probably already heard this

6

throughout this day, is that the Exposure Draft will not

7
8
9
10

11
12
13

14
15

What I’m saying by this long

be greeted by hospitals with anything more than animosity
and resentment.

They’ve been at the battle and returned scarred.
They’ve hired lawyers to take legal steps to separate
their charitable fund in organizations separate from the
operations of the hospital because they don’t want another
battle.

But the Exposure Draft gives hospitals across

the nation the same kind of problems that they felt
wore solved.

What we see in the Exposure Draft is that the
16

protections and legal steps to build separateness into
17

hospital foundations are being completely ignored.

More

18

over, we see a reaching out to integrate funds with the
19

hospital that have boon traditionally separate from the
20

hospital.
21

The community foundation, the charitable remainder
22

trust, the multiple beneficiary trust, would all be
23

integrated into the

hospital under the Exposure Draft,

24

notwithstanding the fact that possession of the funds
25
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1

in these entities may be withheld from the hospital

2

for many years or may never occur at all.

3

Tn sum, the Exposure Draft potentially unsolves a

4

problem hospitals thought had been solved by their taking

5

legal steps to separate funds from the hospital often

6

if not always, at the cost of control of these funds.

7

NCCH intends to make hospitals more aware of the Exposure

8

Draft and the potential injury that it could result

9

in for hospitals, and I think, indeed I think I can

10

promise you, I believe, that you’ll be hearing from a

11

lot more hospitals about the Exposure Draft.

12
13

14
15
16

17

18
19

Tn addition to the hospitals that potentially could
be seriously harmed by this Exposure Draft, we tried to

carefully review other interests and see how they are
affected by an Exposure Draft.

Let me summarize how

we came out.

With regard to Government, my thirteen years in law
practice in Washington, D.D., notwithstanding my own

scars from past battles, has led me to believe that
Government is trying to achieve a rational result even

20
21

22

if some of its programs might be misguided or irrational,
and that both on the State and Federal level that Govern
ment would not seek to offset current hospital revenues

23

with charitable dollars that are not currently available
24

to the hospitals.
25
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1

Yet, we think that the Exposure Draft can mislead

2

regulators into thinking that integrated charitable

3

funds arc currently available, the Exposure Draft just

4

makes it more difficult to read financial statements

5

and determine what hospitals currently have.

6

With respect to long-term bondholders and institutional

7

lenders, we fuel about the same

8

and bondholders want to know what the hospital currently

9

has to support debt service

10

11

way.

Institutional lenders

The Exposure Draft tells

them what "resources" they might have in the future.

The very thought of including in a hospital financial

12

statement the hospital’s interest in a charitable remainder

13

trust or its possible interest in a multiple beneficiary

14

organization, or its interest in a foundation where the

15

independent Board has the ability to hold back the funds

16

for many years, from a bondholder’s or institutional

17

lender’s standpoint is appalling.

18

19

20
21

22
23

24
25

If the SEC controlled financials in this area, the

mandated result would be completely different
institutional lenders and

what

bondholders want is a con

servatively prepared financial statement that tells

them what the hospital can count

on to service debt.

The Exposure Draft gives them more than that in a way
that will mislead them.
With regard to commercial creditors, the problem
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1

is even more exacerbated .

2

long-term lenders require information on income and

3

assets that arc available to service debt, including

4

debt retirement, their needs are over a longer period.

5

As we have said previously, we strongly feel that

While bondholders and other

6

this does not justify including indefinite resources

7

in the financial statements.

8

require a shorter term picture of what is available.

9

But commercial creditors

The Exposure Draft does not give them this picture.

10

It implies that assets that are in the foundation or in

11

charitable remainder trusts or in other types of organi

12

zations, and income relating to these assets, arc available

13

to the hospital.

14

will too be misled to their detriment.

15

16
17

18

19

20
21
22

We believe that commercial creditors

Finally, while we do not profess to be exports in all

other AICPA. statements, wo have read your Bulletin Number
51 and your statement on Audit Guide for Colleges and
Universities and we find the kind of inconsistencies that
drive lawyers and financial analysts to distraction
We do not think that hospitals present a unique case.
We think that people who analyze hospital financial state

ments expect the same treatment for colleges and universities
and for controlled commercial organizations as for

23

24

25

hospitals.

Yet your other statements do not mandate

such consistent treatment.

1
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Moreover, the consistency that one would desire

2

vis-a-vis hospitals is deterred by the Exposure Draft

3

at the outset because much of the information that is

4

demanded by the Exposure Draft cannot be produced.

5

hospital cannot demand and automatically expect to

6

receive information from an uncontrolled organization.

7

A

With regard to a charitable remainder trust or

8

organization of this sort, the hospital may not even

9

know of its existence, that it is the remainderman of

10

such an entity.

11

whatever that moans, even here there is a problem

12

because the trustee of each separate organization owes

13

a separate fiduciary obligation with respect to each.

14

15
16

17
18
19
20
21

22
23
24
25

With regard to controlled organizations,

The fact that a person on the Board of one organiza

tion knows the financial information of both does not
automatically allow him to disclose it to the other.
Thus, because hospitals will not be able to obtain much
of the information the Exposure Draft demands, the

consistent treatment desired would be frustrated from
the outset.

As in all tasks, the problems of the hospital
auditor or accountant in doing a good job depends largely

on the goodwill of his clients.

But this goodwill

is being destroyed as hospitals find out more and more

about the Exposure Draft.
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1

Hospitals cannot understand, for good reason,

2

why the Exposure Draft mandates against hospitals' best

3

interests the kind of accounting treatment that it does.

4

NCCH and others who have studied it carefully cannot

5

identify one legitimate interest that is served by the

6

Exposure Draft.

7

Hospitals certainly are not served; Government

8

is not served; bondholders, institutional lenders, and

9

commercial creditors arc not served; donors arc not

10

served; and I cannot see how the AICPA would be served by the

11

results of the Exposure Draft.

12

Exposure Draft covers an area that could be studied and

13

that an approach that recognizes the legal differences

14

between the many, many types of organizations that hold

15
16
17
18

19

charitable funds that may benefit hospitals could be
implemented.

However, it is our strong feeling that

the Exposure Draft misses the mark by a long way.

NCCH hereby strongly requests that the Exposure

Draft be withdrawn.

Thank you very much.

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

20
21

NCCH believes that the

Thank you.

Do you have

any questions?

22

MR. WILLMAN:

Always.

MR. SCHANER:

You’re the guy who asks the

MR. WILLMAN;

Your closing comment was a

23

24
25

questions.
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1

request that the proposed statement be withdrawn.

2

MR. SCHANER:

Yes, sir.

3

MR. WILLMAN:

The end result of that is to

4

leave in existence the Hospital Audit Guide which has

5

been referred to as that 1972 document which presently

6

calls for combination and you did not address that.
MR. SCHANER:

7

Well, because the way I under

8

stand the Audit Guide, and again I, my credibility as

9

an accountant, walking over here today with one of my
And I

10

partners and he asked me where I was going.

11

said I’m going over to read John Horty's statement

12

before the AICPA.

13

a joke."

14

Kennedy and he told me this joke and he proceeded to

15

16
17
18

19
20
21

22

And he said, "You ought to start with

And I was on the campaign trail with President

tell me a amusing story about Barco and Larco and I

left him as he went into his meeting and I said, I can
remember the story but I can't begin to remember the
difference Barco and Larco.

And I haven't established

my credibility, I will say that —

MR. WILLMAN:

Would you like me to withdraw

my question?
MR. SCHANER:

I'd love you to withdraw it.

I have read that statement.

I don’t think

it solves

23

the problem as I read it during that 1972-74 period.
24

When we set up foundations we thought we were avoiding
25
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1

the mandates of that provision which dealt

2

in a very loose way and didn’t define it.

3

I do recognize that the current Audit Guide isn’t the

4

most desirable.

5

that the Exposure Draft does better.

So, yes.

We could do better, but we don't believe

MR. BUELT:

6

with control

If I could summarize what you said

7

in regard to separate organizations, your feeling is

8

very strong with the separate organizations just because

9

of that structure and they should not be combined.

10

Is

that a fair summary?
MR. SCHANER:

11

Well, again, let me just say

12

straight out I having spent in 1969 writing the foundation

13

legislation when I was with Government, I know a bit

14

about foundations and I don’t overlook legal entity,

15

16
17
18

19

20
21
22
23

24
25

the fact that somebody comes in and says, ”Hey, lawyer,

you’re hired and give me a separate entity.”

The

entities look like or vary as many as the lawyers that

write them unless you’re writing them out of a form
book.

No, I can’t answer the question simplistically.

Yes, there may be an organization and I said, of course
that should be combined with the hospital, in the hospital
financial statement.

What I found wrong with the Exposure Draft is that

they didn’t even make me think about these distinctions.

You know Ken Schaner and Bob Bromberg and all the other
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1

lawyers in this country all arc lumped together and

2

said, ”A11 those imaginative things that you did in

3

attempting to separate the foundation from the hospital,

4

we're going to overlook that, disregard them.”
I think in most cases they should not be combined

5
6

but maybe there are some that should be and I would like

7

to sit down and go through it case by case.

8

the Exposure Draft was an overkill.

9

those things plus a lot more that I even imagine you

10

would go after.

11

say never.

13

16
17

18
19

MR. SCIIANER:

I’m for disclosure.

22
23

24

25

Disclosure is motherhood and

Yes, I think people should generally

know the nature of disclosure.

It depends upon the

relationship between the hospital and the separate

organization.

But, of course, things should be disclosed

in a way that it won’t mislead people.
The question that I have in reading financials, I’ve

20
21

Well, how do you feel about

disclosure o
f those?

14
15

It dragged in all

So, I can’t answer the question, never

MR. BUELT:

12

I thought

never been very good at it, is who are we trying to help
here?

And when John Horty and I sat down to consider

this problem we considered it from that aspect and we

started going through interests and we couldn’t find
anybody who was going to be helped by the situation.
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1

2

in my book, if Ken Schaner reads the hospital financial

3

would he be helped in some way?

4

It would help him to know who is on the Board, if they

5

arc in a pinch can they get the money from a foundation

6

it would help the bondholder.

7

help it should be done, of course.

If disclosure would

CHAIRMAN CARDONE:

9

(Whereupon, at 4:20 p.m. , the hearing was

11

12
13

14
15

16
17
18

19

20
21
22

23

25

How would it help him?

8

10

24

Sure, if disclosure, if the test for disclosure

concluded.)

Thank you very much.

